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Docket No. 7-72
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DOCKET: SPECIAL HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 22, 2972

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE
BUILDING, -SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 4682: Applicaticn of El Paso Natural Gas Company for amendment
of the Rules and Regulations governing the Blanco-
Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, -
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause,
- gseeks the amendment of Order No. R-1670. as it nextalns‘
to the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio
Arriba Counties, New Mexico, to provide the following:

A. That any operator may, at his option, drill’
a second w2ll on any established proration
‘unit in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool.

B. That the wells on any established proration
unit in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool having
more than one well shall be treated as a
single well for proration purposes and any
reference to a well in the proration rules
shall pertain to all wells on an established
proration unit.

~- . .. (1) _That state deliverability test of each . ... .-
‘ well shall be combined for the allowable
deliverability allocation and the wells
considered as a single unit for the
acreage allocation.

. (2) The production from each well shall
be metered separately in compliance
‘o ' ~ with Rule 403, however, the produc-
tion shall be combined and reported as
a single volume on Forms C-114 and C-115
and applied against the single allowable
for the proration unit, and one status
shall be carried for the proration unit.

(3) Classification of the wells on a pro-

: ration unit as marginal or non-mnarginal
shall be determined by combining the
performance of all wells in the proration ;
unit.
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The Honorable Bruce King
Governoxr of New Mexico
Executive~Legislative Building

= — N y Mo s ~m
. Santd?e' New MeXico

Deaxr Governor King:

‘ Ei Paso Natural Gas Company has requested a hearing before
all three members of the Commission on March 21, 1972. (It
will probably require more than one day). The apprlication
will request permission to drill additional gas wells in the
Mesaverde Pool ‘in the San Juan Basin in order to increase
the current availability of gas.

i Since you have manifested great interest in our natural gas

| situation, I feel that your presence at this hearing is es-
sential. If you cannot attend the hearing on March 21 and 22,
please let me know by Tuesday, February 29 what other dates
later in March on which you would be available. ' '

Sincereiy,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

ce: Land Commissioner Alex J.- Armijo
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JUNE 30, 1972
MEMORANDUM

TO: ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE BLANCC-
o T MESAVERDE GAS POOL

FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR
i : SUBJECT : CASE 4682 - Application of El Paso Natural.
' - Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde

Gas Pool, San Juan and Ric Arriba Counties,
New Mexico. ’

This is official notice that the above-

described case has been continued from JULY 19, 1972 to

| AUGUST 29, 1972. The hearing will begin at 9 a.m. in

Morgan Hall, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New

o
, | o
Wi

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

oo Mexico.




~ o GOVERNOR
, A BRUCE KING
O11. CONSERVATION COMMISSI1UN CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX J. ARMIJO

P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER

87501
: STATE GEOLOGIST

A.L.PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

MAY 16, 1972
MEMORANDUM

TO: ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE BLANCO-
MESAVERDE GAS POOL ‘

FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

; SUBJECT: "CASE 4682 - Application of El Paso Natural

| Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and

1 Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde

Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico.

Please refer to Notice of Continuance in the
above-described case and be advised that the date for

: * arguments on all motions has been changed from 9 a.m. June

[OR—

27, 1972 to 9 a.m. on June 29, 1972.

N 4 (3 A
, : A. L. PORTER, Jr
i Sécretary-Directof;

ALP/ir
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE
GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR THE
CPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL

ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND
FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR
SUCH UNIT.

CASE NO. 4682

PN P S Y R R

TO ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE
BLANCO~MESAVERDE POOQL.

NOTICE OF CONTIMUANCE

The above-descrihed Case 4682 came on for hearing
at 9 a.m. on May 2, 1972, before the 0il Conservation’
Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the

"Commission."”

That the Cqmmfgsion, a quorum being present, and
being fully advised in the premises, continued Case 4682.

The Case to be heard at 9 a.m., July 19, 1972, in

‘Morgan Hall, State Land Office Building,. Santa Fe; New e ”*;

Mexico.

The Commission further declared that motions may
be filed in the Case until June 1, 1972, and that

arguments on all motions, including those which have

é ' : already been filed, will be heard at 9 a.m. on
June 27, 1972, in Morgan Hall, State Land Office BRuild-

ing, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director : B




NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
POST OFFICE ROX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
87501

This meeting has been called for the purpose of announcing
that Case 4682,‘an application by El1 Paso Natural Gas Company
which has been docketed to be heard today will be continued to
"the regular July hearing date of July 19, 1972, to be held in
Morgan Hall, State Land Office Building, S&nta Fe, New Mexico at
9 a.m.

All interested parties will be allowed until June 1, 1972
to file motions. Arguﬁents‘on all motions, including those which
have already been filed will be heard at 9 a.m. June 27, 1972 in
Morganrﬁall, Staté,hand 0ffice Euilding,ASanta Fe, New,Meiico.,”
| A notice“will be sent to all operators and purchagers, as
well as those parties who have petitioned to intervene in the

proceedings advising them as to the action here taken.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
- Secretary-Directox

May 2, 1972




- whisch time Case 48631 will be continued to May 3, 1

HEW MEXICO OIL COMBERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2083
SARTA ¥R, MEW MEXICO

March 15' 1972

M THE MATTER CF THR APPLICATION OF

BL PAEO MATUPRAL GAS COMPANY FOR AM

ORDER OF THIER COMMISSION ADOFTING A

RULE IN THE BLANCO-MESBAVERDE

GAS POOL THAT WILL FROVIDE FOR THR

OPrIOMAL DRILLIWG OF A SECOND WELL CAEE VO. 4622
O AN ROTABLISHED PRORATION UNMIT, AND

THR ASSIGWARNT OF ALLOMNABLE FOR

UMIT.

>4

38

The New Mexico CLil Conservation Commission will
convera at 9100 a.m., Maxch 22, 1972, in Moxgam Rall,
State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, Mew Mexico, at
973,

sane place and tiem.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.




P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L.PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

87501
MARCH 15, 1972
MEMORANDUM
~TO: ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE BLANCO-

MESAVERDE GAS POOL
FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

SUBJECT: CASE 4682 - Application of El Paso Natural
- Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde
Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,

New Mexico.

The New Mexico Oivaonservation Commission
has determined that the above-described case, set for hear-
ing before the 0il Conservation Commission at 9 o'clock
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a.m. on May 2, 1972, Morgan Hall, State Land Office Build-

'J-

ing, Santa Fe, New Mexico. This acticn is being tz2ken in
order to give all interested persons an opportunity to

-familiarize themselves with the case.

ALP/ir

~N GOVERNOR
BRUCE KING
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN

N LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMIIO

MEMBER
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO 0OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
Thursday, June 29, 1972

IN THE MATTER CF:

Motions on the Application of

El Paso Natural Gas Company for

amendment of the Rules and

Regulations governing the

Blanco-Mesaverde Gas- Pool, San
Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico.

—

Case No. 4682

N Nt st Nkl B e Nl gt et

BEFORE: Governor Bruce King,
Chairman

A. L. Porter, Jr.,
Secretary-Director

TRANSCRIPT

OF HEARING
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MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please,
This meeting this morning is called in connection with Case
4682, which was first advertised to be heard on March 22nd and
was later continued by the Commission to July 19th. I believe
in the memorandum which accompanied our announcement of the
continuance of the case, we indicated that motions, some
motions, had been received at that time for intervention, and
that we expeeted others, and that these motions would be
allowed to be filed by June lsf of this year,; and that a date
wouid be set for a hearing., These motions were set down for
June 27th and it was later necessary to chanée the June 27th
date to June 29th.

So the purpose of this meeting here this.morning is
fb;hear these motions and arguments on the motions which we
have received.

We have a motion from the Scuthern

a the Scuthern Union Gas Company

in which we had a written reéponse from E1 Paso Natural Gas
Company. We have had motions to intervene filed by the
Environmental Agency, the Public Service Commission, and the
Municipal League. -

We are going to £ake the motions in this or&er: first,
Southern Union Gas Company; second, the Municipal League; and
third, the Environmental Agency; and fourth, thg Public Service
Commission,

Of course, after the motions have been made and
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argued, there will be an opportunity for response by any
- o 2| party who desires to do so.
So at this time, the Commission will recognize

4| Governor Jack Campbell, who is representing Southern Union

- . §$ | Gas Company. Mr. Campbell.

] .x 6 ~ MR. CAMPBELL: Thank you, Mr. Commissioner. I would
'Eé 7| like to introduce Mr. Claude Beli of Southern Union Gas Cbmpany;
- ‘EE 8 'Dallas,’Texas, who will appear in this case witﬁ me as
§§ 9 | co~counsel. Let the record show that we are representing :
: : 1
A_§§ 10 | Southern Union Production Company, Scuthern Union Gathering i
o g% 1t | Company, and Southern Union Gas Company.
%E. 12 B It is the motion of Southern’Union Gas Company to the
Eg 13 { Commission to limit and define the evidence they will receive

14 | @t the hearing in this case. This motion was filed as the

18 result of ELl Paso Natural Gas Company's initial response to

LV

1512 motion for continuance., That respOnse made it clear that the

Lsd

17 applicant intended to offer evidence relating to a whole range
i5 |of questions from producticn through the end use of the

jo |Production wherever that end use might take place, and whatever

it might be.

21 Southern Union Gas Company and Southern Union

o
£

o Production Company and 3o6uthern Union Gathering Company feel

that to do this would go beyond the statutory jurisdiction of

209 SIMMS BLDG.e P, 0. BOX 10902 PHONE 24388010 ALBUGUERGQUE., NEW MEXICO 87103
12‘-6-FIR3T NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

23 _
- 24 the 0il Conservation Commission, which confines its authority
. 2 to matters relating to the prevention of waste and the protection
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‘p.

of correlative rights and the limited number of cases which
have been decided by the New Mexico Supreme Court thus far
rather clearly define those in terms of the production and the
gathering of o0il or gas and not the purchasing, transportation,
or ultimate distribution or end use of that gas.

As I understand the response of El Paso Natural Gas
Company to our motion, they pretty largely concede that this
s the case, and that in the traditional and historical pattérn;
any oxrder this Commission issues in vhis case must be
predicated upon the prevention of waste or the prqtection of
correlative rights. The Courts have held that ccrrelative
rights must in some reasonable manner be linked with the
prevention of waste in order to avoid the Commission assuming
a judiciél role rather than an administrative one.

’ Thus, it appears that El Paso Natural Gas Cdmp;ny,
as I read their response; reallv stretches the prepesiticn in
the Continental ©il Ccnpany case or cases that, barring some
intervention or something new, that that would be the situation
and whatever order is is;ued is to be based upon the statutory
authority of this Commission.

We would say if that is the case then that that would
only serve to faise a serious question to tha validity of the
order whatever the findings might be, because it would be very
difficult for this Commission to separate the ei;ments over

which it has clear statutory authority and those which it might
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be well to hear just for the purpose of hearing them,

El Paso Natural Gas Company's most recent response
to our motion has injected a new ingredient into the matter,
and that is that the statute which was recently passed
establishing an environmental quality council and giving it
ceértain responsibilities for the administration of what I
suppose we might well recognize as the Environmental Policy

Act, and this has in necessary for ‘theé Commission

in this hear'ing to open the matter u or a complets review
of all environmental considerations as this Commission and
El Paso Natural'éas Company must know covers a’range that is
awesome and endless.

The position of Southern Union Gas Company is that
it sticks by its original position that the statutory authority
of this Commission is in fact limited by the statute which
created and established its authority. If in fact the statute
e response of E1 Paso Natural Gas Company is
4 if it is an operational dispute, the fact
there have been no rules or‘regulations issued, or guidelines
for direction under which this Commission can determine whether
this act is applicable. If it is applicabfé, even thoughiihe‘
lanquage failed to appropriate money for its administration
commencing the dgy after tomorrow or the next day, that is a

separate matter. There is nothing in the statute that requires

any hearing whatsoever, and it certainly does not say anything
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concerning a hearing having to be held, and it doesn't say
it is necessary to inject this confusing element into a hearing
before the Commission.
VTheréfdre, we see no reason why in thié proceeding
we should not be granted our motion insofar as a hearing on

this application is concerned.

If the Commission concludes they want to «o through

the bfocess of an environmental study, I suppose even if'they

wanted to call arhearing on that matter, I ekbect they could
do so if they wish to accept the jurisdiction that this
staﬁute_sort of indirectly is alleged to havé given them.

Thus, Mr. Chairman, it appears that, and Mr. Morris
may correct me, it appears to all intents and purposes that we
are in agreement up to a point on this matter, and that point
is the impact of the statute, that‘he refers tc in his response,

2 im?actypﬁtuéEpvigbnmeﬁtal.Poligy»Act~upcﬁ“a'ﬂ'afiﬁg“éf -
this nature before an édministrative agency of the State of
New Mexico,

We have a written brief prepared which we will be
happy to give to the Commission or to circﬁl&te, if mMmr. Mogris
is generally in concurrence with our bas£¢ proposition,that
may not be>pecessary.

MR. PORTER: Suppose we hear Mr. Morris' response %o
your aréﬁments, and we will make a determination at that time

as to whether the brief will be needed.

IS0 0 T L3 (M9 SRR

RPN
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MR. MORRIS: Mr. Porter, members of the Commission:

first I would like to introduce the other members of my firm

and the attorneys for El Paso Natural Gas Company who are here
today. I suppose first I shouid formally enter my appearance.
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs and Morris of Santa Fe,
ilew Mexico, appearing on behalf of El Paso Natural Gas Company,
and I am Richard S. Morris, John Pound of our firm is élso
here with me today, John, would you stand up? From the offices
of the General Council of El Paso Natural Gas, we have<preseg£
David T. Burleson; Mr. William Wise; and Mr. J. C. Cohsidiﬁe.

Frénkly, we would ;ike to be in a position to agree
complétely with Southern Union Gas Company on this motion, and
I would'imagine the Commission would like to be in>a position
of agreeing with it also.

The departures that are thrust upon this Commission

by virtue of the Environmental Policy Act represent quite a

change in the issues that have been presented to this Commission
and represent matters that those bf us who practice before
this Commission are frankly not used to dealing with., But as
is so often the case,’we have to adopt ourselves to new laws,
new policies, new requirements that are found to be necessary
in the public interest.

‘We are not arguing with the policy statements that
have been made by our New iMexico Legislature when they adopted

this act where they placed great importance on environmental
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considerations in the State of New Mexico and required all
state agencies to make a detailed environmental impact
statement whenever major State action of significance affecting
the quality of the human environment was involved.

I think that this Commission, as well as ;ll other
State agencies, are going to be required to consider their
actions to determine what constitutes & major State action
and if they find a major State action, they will;ﬁeed to
comply with this law, I Qbﬁid”;ikéwégﬂééﬁé back and say a
little bit more about that later,

The first thing I would like to address myself to,
however, is the issue, the moreftraditignal proration issue
that is involved in-this matter. Governor Campbell has very
accuratelfvpointed out, both in his motion and in his argument
here to the Cocmmission today, that the Contingntal 0il Company
case specifically comments upon the-type of evi&éﬁééfihét“
this Commission could consider. The type qf evidence that it
can consider, the type of findings thét it has to make, and
also the permissible limits of evidence that should be
considered involving proration, spacihg, and allowables,

In that case, the 0il Conservation Commission made
an order that included the finding that inclusion of the
deliverability factor in a proration formula for the Jalmat

Gas Pool wili result in the production of a greater percentage

of the pool allowable, and that it will more nearly enable
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the gas purchasers in the Jalmat Gas Pool to meet the market

demand for gas from said pool.

Now, in connection with that finding, the Supreme

Court of the State did not say that this Commission could not

8§ | consider evidence relating to the purchaser market demand,

what it did say was that-- well, let me read whétﬁit said:
.Eé 7| "In considering finding number six--", That is the findiﬁg
EE 8| I just read-- "the record of the Commission furnishes us
§§ 9 'nothihg”ﬁpéh which to base an assumption that the fin&ing
1§§ 10 | relates to the prevention of waste or to the protection of
- g% 11 | correlative rights....". Let me digress right there, there
-

is nothing in the record of the Commission that linked the

dearnle
<}

\ ) \ ;
200 $IMMS BLDG.e P.O, BOX 10026 PHONE 243-669|-ALDUQUI§RQUE. NEW MEXICO 87103

13 | purchasers' market demand to the prevention of waste or the
14 | protection of correlative rights. I continue: "We find no

15 statutory authority vested ir the Commission to require the

& er percentage of the allowable to see to

17 it that thevgas purchasers can more nearly meet the market

18 demand unless such results stem‘from or are made necessary by
19 the prevehtion of waste or the protection‘of correlative rights.f|
20 As we stated in our response to Southern Union Gas

91 Company's motion, that does no: dictate to the Commission what ]

22 issues it ig limited to considering.

23 The defect of Southern Union Gas Company’'s motion

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EAST OA‘-QUQUERQ\{E. NEwW MEXICO 87103

24-is that it asks this Commission to prejudge the case, and it

s s asks thié Commission to say that the evidence that would be
| . :
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presented by El Paso Natural Gas relating to the market
requirements, the demands and needs of the consumexe, are not
related to the prevention of waste and the protection of
correlative rights. We submit this is not so. We would
intend to present to this Commission evidence relating to the
energy crisis; we would present to this Commission’evidence
that would show what the market conditions have been in the
San Jﬁan Basin and the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool in particular
over the past sé#fﬁal years. What ﬁhey are now and‘whéf the
present projection is for them.

I think it would be feolhardy for the Commission
to consider granting the appliCation in this case unless it

knew that the market demand existed for the additional gas,

4
PR

and ifféhe availability that will be generated by the grgntingt
of the apvplication will result in physical waste or will result
aste. In-leaving the Continental case, I simply |
suggest to the Commission that nothing in the Céﬁtinental case
precludes this Comﬁission from considering market demand
requirements and the needs of the consumers, Purchasers'
market demands were the only requirements of the Continental
case, and those matters must be related to the prevention of
waste and the proﬁgction of correlative rights.

I think it is also significant to look at the

definition of the term "waste" as is contained in the Conservatign -

Statute that this Commission operates under. The statutory
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definition of waste begins with the phrase, "In addition to

its ordinary meaning, shall include:", and there are various

factors listed here. When we get over to paragraph E, it

says: "The production in this state of natural gas from any

gas well or wells, or from any gas pool, in excess of the

ick

reasonable market demand from such source for natural gas of
E§ 7| the type produced, or in excess of the capacity of gas
”EE 8 transportation fécilifies for such type of natura; gas."
5 §§ 9 Thé statute continues: "The words 'reasonable market demand',
_gg 10 | as used herein with respect to natural gas, shall be construed
P Ei. 11 | to mean the demand for natural gas for reasonable current
{g 12 'requirements, for current consumption and for ure within or
e o
s £§ 13 j outside the state....". Then the definition gdes on from
- 14 | there.
h 15 It may be significant ‘to this Commissioﬁ‘that the

16 | preface to that definition of waste specifically says, "In

17 addition>to;its ordinary meaﬁing, the determination of waste
18 {will be defined by statute as follows:.....". Now, the term
19 | "waste", f would suggest may have different meanings depending
20 |upon-- may have different meanings in the petroleum industry
91 jand the natural gas industry in relation to the market conditionT.
22 |The energy crisis that we find ourselves in, I_think this was

23 recognized very recently by the Interstate 0il Commission

200 5:MMS BLDG,e P,O. BOX 10920 PHONE 243-66010ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103
(216 FIRST NATIONAL BANX BLDG, EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

24 [WHere it adopted a regulation which specifically recognized

e 25 that waste may occur not only from the actions of the producers
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themselves, but it may result from action or ingction of
state regulatory bodies or action or inaction of fedc-al
regulatory bodies which would include the Federal Power
Commission., |

These cur?ent definitions of waste that have been
adoptéd, in view offour national energy crisis, should be

kept in mind by this Commission when you consider the statutory

sense, waste will also include the various other factors of
market demand and proration.

As part of our evidence that El Paso Natural Gas
Company would present to this Commission, we had intendedlto
present a detailed offering relating to the various curtailment
plans that have been presented to the Federal Power Commission
and that have been considered and that are so problematical

\ever been

in this State. There has ocrmal pubiic heariﬁg
where tﬁis matter could be laid out in the State of New
Mexico for full cénsideration by everyone concerned. We feel
this is absolﬁtely necessary for a full and adequate understanding
of this plan by everyone concerned. Since developing our plans |
for presenting this evidence to this Commission, we have been
notified by the Governor's Energy Task Force that it desires

to hold such a~hea£ing and such a hearing has been scheduled
for next week, Thur

. o~ -y

ay afternoon, as I understand it, at

two p.m. This may alleviate the necessity for bringing these
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matters before this Commission as part of this case, however,
L am sure that even if we have a full-blown hearing in another
fcum, we still need to present to this Commission some
evidence relating to the curtailment of natural gas in the

State of New Mexico and in the Western States in order to give

‘this Commission the full picture of what the market demand

situation is and is projected to be throughout the Western
United States including New Mexico. We cannot look at the
market situation in New Mexico without considering it in
relationship to the other portions of this nation that are
suppiied, at least in part, by gas from New Mexico.

There are many matters relating to physical and
economic waste that we will present to the ComﬁiSsion,ali of
which relate to the broad question of market demand and our

national energy picture. We believe that this Commission

should receive this evidence and should conéider<it tQWQhaté;;;ﬂ
extent it relates to the prevention and waste and the protection
of correlative rights and to‘whatever it rélates to concerning
the environmental considerations that this Commission is
required to make in this type of hearing.

I find myself, therefore, in disagregment with
Governor Campbell and his motion where he suggésts that this
Commission should at this poiﬁt limit the types of evidence
and the issues to be considered in this case, I don't see how

the Commission can enter an order saying it will not receive
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or consider evidence when, as we suggested, that evidence,
even though it is far reaching, can be related to the prevention
of waste and the ptotection of correlative rights, and even

to the environmental issues that are involved here.

Coming back for a moment to the New Mexico laws
relating ﬁo environmental policy, it is true that there is
nothing that requires that a hearing be held, However, the
Council on Environmental Quality has suggested, even though
it has notiféfmaily recommended gﬁidelines, it has proposed
guidelines which it has offered for discussion that would
suggest that a hearing procedure should be followed. Certainly
under federal practices, a hearing procedure has been required.
I believe the leading case is the Calvert Cliffs Case in the
Second Circuit and the affect of that case is to require a .
public forum and require a hearing type procedure for the
cesentation of This type of evidence. Whether ‘that is true
or not is somewhat beside the point, and the Cémmission is
required to make this type of détérmination in a case that

requires a hearing-- that otherwise requires a hearing.

these issues be brought ouf, in fact be testified to on the
record and be subject to cross examination and be subject to
full discussion and debate. After that occurs, it is possible

that the Commission could determine this is not a major action

requiring an environmental ‘statement, or it could make the
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finding that an environmental statement is required and this

Commission could make one hased upon the evidence preseﬁted
in the case.

We would respectfully request that the Commission
deny Southe;n Union Gas Company‘'s motion. This, of course,
does not reflect on the Commiséion's determination one way
or the other upon the merits of this case, but simply allows
ail interested parties to present the eﬁidence that relates
to thé issues in this case and thus make this a full and fair
and complete hearing.

With that, I conclude. Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Morris, are you taking the
position that the environmental issue should’be considered
in determining whether one well or two wells should be allowed
on a 320-acre uhit in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool or whether
you should have to add deliverability over any of the éther
iSsueé here raised in your application?

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Porter, we believe that the
environmental issue can be grouped ééverally as follows: there
is the issue of the physical impact of the application. If the
application is granted, it would permit the drilling of
appro#imately two thousand additional wells in the Blanco-
Mesaverde Gas Pooi. Obviously, this is a physical impacf.

Of course, it is also obvious that drilling would occur and

pipe line and other related equipment would be installed in
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an area that is already heavily impacted with gas wells and
production equipment. We believe that the physical
environmental impact of this may well be determined io be
negligible, however, this is a consideration that must be
made by the Commission. So the physical impact of the
application is one consideration. We believe there is an
environmental consideration beyond that, however, going
beyond that to the matters of gas supply, gas availability,
and the aVailabiiity‘bf gas as a clean fuei for Ehis Sté£e
and for our consumers also in other states.

MR. PORTER: Are yocu suggesting we should consider
the environment in California or some other final destination
point? |

MR; MORRIS: Only insofar, Mr, Porter, as it relates
to the total market that is being supplied by this gas. I
think it is obvious, and everyone has read in the newspaper,
that a gréét deal of this gas is going to California. However,
itAis also obvious that this gas from this fiéld wiil be
supplied to El Paso Natural Gas Company's entire system and
may make‘gds that is coming into New Mexico from Texas nore
available in the State of New Mexico. These are interrelations
that I don't want you to accebt my word for, but we wapt to
shgw by evidence because we think that this will have an
environmental impact upon the State of New Mexico and should

be considered by this Commission.
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MR. PORTER: Do you think any of this‘could be
related to waste or correlative rights?

MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir, I think the concept of
waste must be considered very broadly these days by State
Conservation Agencies throughout the country and the concéﬁgy
of Qaste has to be viewed in view of current conditions and
not conditions that existed at the time when there w&s an
overabundant supply, because this is simply not true today;
be denied or grgnted on the basis of the impact it might have
on the envirchment? Does the Commission have that authority?

MR. MORRIS: Technically, nc. I think the
requirements, both of the National Environmental Policy Act
and the State Act, whiéh is closély patterned on the National

Act, simply requires this Commission to consider these matters

in making its determination. BRoth the National Act, an

‘{assuming the State Act, of course, we have no decision on the

State Act, but the National Act is a procedural act which
requires the agencies to look at environmental issues and be
cognizant of them, but does not require or set standards for
agencies to then act on the substance of the matte;ibefore
them and grant or‘deny on environmental érounds. I feel this
is, however, an area that is still developing in the law, and
frankly, it would not surprise me if we have a decision sooner

or later that says that the law requires you to consider

h e .
L e e,
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these matters rather than merely mentioning you should be
thinking of them at the time you make your decisions.
‘MR. PORTER: 1Is it your feeling that whatever order

is issued should discuss the environmental factors?

MR. MORRIS: I think that the order could be phrased

in several ways. The order could contain a section relating
to environmental matters or the order could simply refer to

the environmental report that the Commission would make as

a part of ite determ he case. I think one way or
the other, once the Commission determines if this is a major
State action significantly affecting the environment, then it
has to make;a detailed report considering all the factors

set forth in the statute. Whether it does in the order or in
a separate document is simply a matter of fbrm.

MR. PORTER: But in the event that we did have a

discussion of the findings in the order, you still do not

feel that we could either deny or grant the request of the

MR. MORRIS: I think that is corrxect. I would have
to say/that it would be my opinion based upon current case
development in this area.

MR.PORTER: Would you have taken this same position,

Mr. Morris, as to the issues of curtailment and gas supply?

MR. MORRIS: We believe the issues relating to

curtailment and gas supply relate to the environmental issue.
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MR, PORTER: And you think also you could relate
those issues to correlative rights and the prevention of
waste? |

MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir, particularly the presence
of waste.

MR. PORTER: Thank you.

Governor Campbell?

‘MR. CAMPBELL: 4Mr.‘Cﬁéifﬁ§ﬁ, a couple of general
observations. First, I don't éhink anyone is more painfully
aware of the eneréy crisis than the members of this Commission
or Southern Union Gas Company. Certainly insofar as those
involved in the énérgy field are concerned, there has been
an awafeness of this to some degree for some time. If this

Commission is to become a forum in some fashion for a

discussion of the national requirements for natural gas and

.cther eneragy fuels, which I assume could be brought into the

picture at such a hearing, I would personally rather enjoy

‘the experience provided I could gei my client to support me

for the length of time I suspect it would iake. That is
really the question here. Is this the proper forum? 1Is this
hearing the place for this to be done based upon this
application that is in question?

As to the question of whether an environmental
impact statement is required under this~new act or how the

Commission wishes to go about developing an environmental
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impact statement scems to me to be a separate issue., We are

not asking the Commission to rejudge in this matter, we want
to know what the rules are and whether we are going to be
confronted with nassive evidence that involves the reguirements
of El Paso Natural Gas' entire system, which I assume is
interrelated with other distribution centers. If this is
going to be ﬁhe case, we need to know about it if we are to
be ﬁgll prepared to present what we can insofar asrsdﬁthern
Union Gés Company's “energy reguirements for the future for
its market. If this in fact is the proper place, in keeping
with the excellent record of this Commission in terms of
appeals overruling their orders, this may be subject to
serious question and the Commission may be quite vulnerable
if they embark on this without careful consideration of the

proposition thét somewhere down the road the Courts may hold

e omm e — AR

-that these maiters are appropriate and that the authority

of this Commission has been enlarged somehow by this act.

I am very aware of the Calver: Cliffs Case, and I
regret vexry much it wasn't appeaied, frankly, but there have
been other cases since that time. I don't want to style my
client as one opposed to considering ehvironmgntal questions,
because we are not., We want to have the case decided on the
grounds that the Commissicn has authority to decide it, and
we don't believe it ought to be confused by a lot of evigence

on which it could not base a finding in the f:inal analysis.
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It is true that if El Paso Natural Gas Company is able

somehow to tie some of this evidence to the prevention of

waste and protection of correlative rights, it will be

admissible., We are not asking the Commission to say they
cannot introduce such evidence in those circumstances when

it becomes a question of the prevention of physical waste

and the protection of correlative rights, But there is a lot
of this, and at’this point in time wﬁich we can not see having
the remotest possibility of béiQ§'tied in.

If ybu are trying to link the definition of phyéical
waste to the authority of this'¢ommission to prorate gas based
upon production, you are strikihg at the very roots of the
authority of fhis Commission to prorate gas in the first place.
It seems to me that thét is another road that thié Commiséion

should be very careful to avoid unless it is absolutely

ipeérative,

And so it seems, Mr. Chairman and members of the
Commission, that we are generally in accord here. I think
they want to present all this at this hearirg, and if that
is what the Commission wants and feels it must do, we want
to be prepared, we want to know abcut it before we get here.
El Paso Natural Gas Company has presented this same evideﬁce
to the Federal Power Commission for years and years, and I

guess they are ready. We need to get ready if that is the

ruling. We are prepared to do it and I am”sure there are

/",,
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!| other people in New Mexico also prepared to do it. Therefore,
2| Mr, Chairfnan, while we think the Commission would be in the
3| safest Alegal position to confine itself to what is clearly
o i "~ 4, authorized in the statute, if they wish to go beyond that,
- 5] we respeqtfully request that they give us the signal and we

6 | will be prepared.

g 7 MR. PORTER: Anyone else? Would anyone else present
'o:j 8 | like to respond to either the motion or to counsel for El 'E;a'sd
5 9 | Natural Gas Company's response ‘to any of the queétions?
§ 10 MR. FRASER: The Environmental Improvement Agency
~ uEi 11 | wishes to respond. ‘
& s .
. < - 12 MR. PORTER: At this tlme,-’ are you responding to
g gg 13 | Southern Union Gas Company's motion?
" ‘gé 14 MR. FRASER: Yes,
Eg 15 MR. PORTER: Would you state your name for the record?
e - ;’% 861 TTTTTMR. FRASFRY Douglas Fraser, and I am attornsy for T
g
- “;’5 17 the Environmental Improvement Agency. I hand you, Mr. Chairmag,
: %% 18 three copies of a motion limiting the evidex;ée t<; waste andr
§§ 19 cortelative rights. I just have a few brief comments, and I
o
i:‘: 20 would also like to introduce Mr, David McArthur, who is also
gz ‘
- éi 91 aépe‘aring‘on behalf pf the Environmental Improvement Agency.
- gg 22 Mr. Chairma\n, we, of course, concur with bofh Southern J
%%‘ '23 Union Gas Company's position and El1 Paso Natural Gas Company's N
- %g 24 position that the primary responsibility of this Commission,

-
2

by statute, is to consider waste and correlative rights. This
25 ] L ]
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is not to say however, that new factors have not entered
into the picture at this time. wé have now passed in 1971
the Environmental Policy Act'for the State of New Mexico
contained in Section 12:20-6. In particular, I am talking
in terms of considering alternatives to the proposed action.
We are involved in a State action that may have a major or
substantial affect on the environment of New Mexico. Now,
the subject of whether this Commission has jurisdiction in
certainly do not have jurisdiction to issue regulations on
the environment and I concede that that is what the act says.

However, in the spirit that it has been interpreted by
the Courts and-other agencies dealing with the federal act,
I believe whét you might come out with in this State is that
you are not limiting yourselves to the issues that you

normally con , the legal term is jurisdiction.

......... y

You are to consider not only subjects that you hormally
considered under waste and corrélative rights, but also a .
new consideration that would deal with the environmental
impact of these proposed changes. Your consideration of
these in light of what ybur final decision will be is not a
problem of jurisdiction, it is one of expanding one's
development and one's study of problems.

Clearly, if there is a conflict between the statute

you are under and the new statute which applies to all State

considering environmental issues is not really germane.. You

n, AN e e . Vi

- . __ v
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‘;g;ncies, then you’would not be bound to follow it, but there

is no conflict here at all. All the New Mexico Environmental
Policy Act says is that you/will consider these things, it
says nothing about expanding your jurisdiction,

So, it is our position, as stated in our response,
that you must make a determination within 12:20-6 as to
whether/an environmental impact statement is required that
includes a determination as to whether this is a major State
action which may significantly affect the quality of the
human environment.

"So far as Southern Union Gas Company's motion which
would limit the evidence presented here so you could not make
such a determination, that motion should be denied.

Finally, cne observation. I think I am a bit
disturbed by Southern Union Gas Company's general plea here
that evidence dealing with the environment will burden this
Commission. So indeed it will, but it must. This is 1972,
this is not 1965, thé whole tenure has changed. If there
is to be any significant afféct on the environment, any
State organization or agency has a duty now to consider
environmental factors. This is the whole thrust of the
national Eavironmental Policy Act, and there are innumerable
cases from the Federal Courts concerning the Environmental
Policy Act. I think it is incumbent upon this Commission

at this time in the development of law and the administrative




2¢

procedures to consider environmental issues. Thank you.

MR. HATCH: Mr. Fraser, I might suggest that we are
going backwards here, We have allowed you to proceed before

hearing your arguments for intervention. So I suggest that

e 5| perhaps you ought to go ahead and establish your right to

e 6| intervene before stating the position of the Environmental

'Eé y | Improvement Agency.

Ama

§§ 8 MR.’FRASER: I was proceeding because the question

§§ § was asked if any other person wanted to speak.

§ 10 : MR. MORRIS: If it will expedite the procedure, I
- g§~ 11 | might say that El Paso has no objection and intends to offer

>

{% . 12 | no objeétion to the motion of the EnvironmentalrImprovement
_ Eg §§ 13 | Agency, the Public Service Commission, or the Municipal League.
[ ) gé 14 MR. CAMPBELL: Mr. Chéirman, I would like to ask |
" E% 15 | your leave to correct the impression that Mr, Fraser must have g
i'. g% 16 obtained either because I didn't make myself clsar or because =
g=w %g 17 he aiaﬂ't understandrme. Irddﬁ;ﬁrﬁaﬁ£750uthérﬁ ﬁnign Gas é
[ %g 18 Company to be cast in the role of the "blackkhaé", which seems “
| §§ 19 to be the process we are engaged in now in our society tcday,
g% 20 "black hats" and “white hats". 1I tried tc make it clear that
3z
éi a1 if this statute that is being referred to as the Environmental:
. %é 22 Quality Act is applicable, it can be applicable and can be
~ ég 3 complied with‘by the Commission responding in a variéty of
i z )
.~ 22_2
22 24

intreduced in this particular case. As I said, I am prepared

B . 1
ways that do not necessarily require all of this to be 1
|

25
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-was <asting Southexrn

to assume for my client our share of the burden, and I am
sure the Commission has its questions, since this is the
first major situation of this kind in the State. I just
suspect that we ought to all be cautious and careful of how
we proceed'in order to-avoid more than confusion, but utter

chaos in my judgment.

MR. FRASER: I apologize if you can infer that I
Union Gas Company in the role of "black
hat". We ail like our mythology, but I was not attempting

to do that. All I was attempting to 40 is to say at this time
in 1972, environmental issues really must be considered by

any State agency taking an action that might have a severe
affect on the environment of this State.

MR. HATCH: If the Commission please, I would like
to ask Mf. Fraser a few questions that I thirk should appear
in the record.

IS the Environmental Improvement Agency prepared to
intervene?

MR. FRASER: Yes,

MR. HATCH: Does the Environmental Improvement
Agency own any property in the Blanco-Mesaverdgd Gas Pool?

MR. FRASER: No, | A;/ﬁf

8 <
; j
\

: : 'V/'- k el
MR. HATCH: Are you seeking-- is tl7 Zavirommental

Improvement Agency seeking more gas from thé‘?é&l?

MR. FRASER: No.
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MR. HATCH: 1Is the Environmental Improvement Agency

seeking less gas from the pool?

MR. FRASER: We are not seekiing any particular

ok

gquantity of gas from any pools in the ?%ate.

MR. HATCH: 1Is it your contention that the Environmental

Improvement Agency could come before this Commission in a
separate case and ask the Commission to adopt any particular
spacing pattern ia the pool?

MR. FRASER: No. Maybe I should explain our rcle
here. If the Cbmmiésion decides, as I think it is duty-bound
to, to consider environmental issues, we will present the
type of evidence which we feel that is germane to that issue,
the environmental impact in the State. That's why we are
here, to help the Commission and to expose this type 6f
information to the public view. We have no interest but the
environment of the State of New Mexico.

MR. HATCH: I do have some other questions that I
wish to ask, and you can take all the time you wish in
explaining your answers. I think there are some things that-
should appear in the record in case some further action is

taken.

Is it your contention that although the Environmental

Improvement Agencyv does not hava propexty xright

5 in the pool,
that the public has a vital interest in the proper spacing

of the wells in the pool and should be represénted in this case?
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MR. FRASER: We are representing the public
insofar as this will affect the human environment, and in
that regard we will present evidence..

MR. HATCH: Do you think the affect upon the human
environment will go to the spacing of wells?

MR. FRASER: It might, yes.

MR. HATCH: Is it your contention that because you
represent a State agency, cr that you are a State agency, that
‘you have a right to intervene?

MR. FRASER: It has a right co present the type of
evidence which is needed for full public disclosure of the
effects this might have on the human environment in the State
of New Mexico.

MR. HATCH: 1Is that because it is a State agency or

could any individual have the same right?

L sz

I might suggest that we might have the type of expertise that
would be useful in developing the igsues on the human
environment.,

MR. HATCH: What would the Environmental Improvement
Agency, or the public, gain or lose by the action of the
Commission?

MR. FRASER: Well, if we are talkinghabogt whether
the Commission will consider environmental issues and if ;hey

decide to do that, then we will lose nothing. If they decide

-

: .23 B P CUR T U S R, S WO YO
individual could nhave the saune rignt
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not to hear the environmental issues, we would lose-- they
would lose the type of evidence we will be able to present.
The issue here is whether the Commission-- whether it ié
incumbent upon the Commission to consider environmental issues.
If they do that, we are here to presenﬁ the type of evidence
germane to that type of evidénce.

MR. HATCH: We are discussing your motion to

intervene, so I asked the question and I don't think you have

perhaps you have. What will the Environmental
Improvement Agenc?, oxr ~the public, gain or losé by this
decision? I think that an individual coming beforevthe
Commission wishing to take part in a hearing must show how
he is going to be affected by the possible decision.

MR. FRASER: Which décision?

MR. HATCH: The decigion to deny or approve the

application. I am trying to find out the interest that is

going to be affected.

M TMDAALT
Llive Y IO L

"

i‘m sorry, Mr. idatch, I apologize. I'm
still not clear as to whether you are talking about the motion
or our intervention.

MR. PORTER: 1 believe Mr, Hatch is concerned about
the affect it would have if the Commission granted perﬁission
to drill additional wells or denied the application to drill

these additional wells.

MR. HATCH: What gain or loss would the Environmental~J
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if that is what you are talking qpoui.

Improvement Agency sustain, or what gain or loss would the
public sustain by the denial or granting of this application?
MR. FRASER: What the public will gain or lose is
the evidence that we would present, the exposure. The
spirit of our Environmental Policy Act is for public
disclosure of this type of thing so the decision makers can
make analyses as to ecﬁhomic benefits and judgmeﬁts along
with environmental benefits and detriments. Wwhat is lost
is the type of evidence that werwould present and the
éonsideration/of these issues,
MR. HA'I‘CH Would the Environmental Improvement
Agency be bound in any way by the decision made by the
Commission in allowing the application or denying the
application?

MR. FRASER: We have no jurisdiction over the matter,

necessarily by the decision, but I don't really know what you
have reference t6 when you speak in terms of “bouhd"; of
course, we will say that El Paso's prouucers will be boﬁnd
as to the ‘-number of wells they could have or not have,
according to the Commission's decision on the proration of
units.‘ We will certainly abide by the decision of the
Commission.

MR. HATCH: There is no way for you to be bound by

any decision.

We will not be bound. .

: B
IR L

i
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MR. FRASER: That is correct.

MR. HATCH: Do you foresee that the Commiszsion's

decision in this case will in any way encroach upon the

authority of the agency you are representing?

MR. FRASER: No, as long as the regulations-- our

regulations are met in dealing with the environmental issues,
I see no problem,

MR.'HATCHi- Do you foresee that any rule or
regulation of your agency will be subject to interpretation
at this hearing?

MR. FRASER: I don't really have any comment on
that, I don't know.

MR. HATCH: Is it your contention that if the
Commission should find waste occurring in the approval and

correlative rights being affectedfﬁith approval that it could

deny the application because the approval might resgult in

less gas beingravailéble to the people to the State of New
Mexico? |

M2, FRASER: . Mr, Hatch, these questions are
legitimate, but I feel I am being put in an unfair position.
Could I respond in writing to these questions? I really
don't know the legal ramifications of questions like the#e,
and I hesitate to answer at this time. I thkink I have ﬁade
my position fairly clear, we are here to présent the type of

evidence-- if the Commission feels it is germane, we will
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present that evidence, and that's the only reason we are
here.

MR. HATCH: I will pass the séries of questions.

I have one other question I wouwld like to ask, and I am not
going to force any answer here.

Does the Environmental Improvement‘Agency have the
authority to prohibit the use of certain interior fuels if
the use of such has an adverse affect upon the environment?

MR. FRASER: They have the authority right now tb
regulate the amount of emissions that come from the use of
any fuel.

MR. HATCH: Would you have the authority, do you
think, to pass such regulations prohibiting the use of
interior fuel if it has an adverte affect on the environment?

MR. FRASER: I don't believe so at this time,
although I 5m not cure, Again,‘I didn‘t expect to be. pat
under cross examinatcion this morning.

MR. HATCH: I thought that I did indicate there

|would be questions going to establish the right to intervene?

MR. FRASER: No.
MR. HATCH: I'm sorry.
- MR. PORTER: I have another question or two, if you
don't mind. If you don't know the answexr, say you don't know.
MR. FRASER: It is not that I do not know, I would

need time to consider the very tricky legal guestions.
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)

MR. PORTER: I realize that, and I will just ask
a simple questiqn. Do you think the Commission can either
grant or deny the application to drill more wells here on
environmental issues? Oui statute says that we must consider

certain things,

MR. FRASER: I think I would agree with El Paso
Natural Gas Company's position that as of now, the Courts

have interpreted the national Environmental Policy-- the

Federal Courts have interpreted it as"aééiiﬁg with procedural
requirements.,

MR. PORTER: You do claim that>you should be
allowed to intervene and if you are allowed, you will put on
testimony by expert witnesses?

s

MR. FRASER: Yes.

MR. PORTER: Is your major concern with the

environment in the physical area involved here; the horizontal

T e il e wim

limits of this pool, or are you concerned with the affect
it might have on the whole State of New Mexicd, or the Stafe
6f California?

MR. FRASER: I think primarily our concern is the
State of New Mexico. We are concerned about the affect that

this might have in the long rﬁn, but our immediate concern

-|is the affect iEtmight have on the environment of the State

of New Mexico and the fact that this reservoir might be used

up quicker.




s - vy

ick

y, meier & mc corm

dearnle

2090 $IMMS BLDG,# P, O, BOX 10920 PHONE 24306010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLODG. EAST"OALHUOUEIRQUE. NEW MEXICO 87108

co

w

10

11

21
22
23

24

25

PAGE

35

GOVERNOR KING: In other words, you are not

‘primarily concerned with the California aspect of the

environment?

MR. FRASER: That's right, sir.
MR. PORTER: Thank you.
Mk. HATCH:

I think Mr. Fraser indicated that he

would like to have these questions and respond to them in

—

writing, and I certainiy have no objection to that, and I
think he should be allowed to do that.

MR. FRASER: We would appreciate that if you feel
it would be in order.

MR. PORTER: Well, I am kind of mentally calculating

the time here as to whether you think, Mr. Hatch, that those
questions should be responded to in order for us to determine
an answer as to whether we will rule on these mqtions today.
MR. MATCH: You don't
the people interested would like to know as soon as possible

the various rulings. I think you do have a little bit more

leeway than just today. Mr. Fraser more than probably could

answer these by tomorrow; don't you think so?

MR, FRASER: 1In written form? WNo, I think I would

need a little more time.

MR. HATCH: I think you have answered most of then,

A

unless you want to change your answers.

Y

MR. FRASER: Well, I think I could have them in some
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1| time ne}»xt,_week.
2 b MR MORRIS: I don't want to muddy the waters right
: 3| now, but it might be some time, and I had assumed thai: this
4| hearing today would also be considefing the métion that is
5/ still pending by Aztec 0il and Gas Company to continue this
.%s 6 | case because of the environmental considerations in this case,
E 7| and our decision to prepare environmental testimony to
| 8 8 | present to this Commission. We are prepared to agree to Aztec
§ 9! 0il and aaS»écmpan-~'s motion that this matter be continued
% 10 | beyond the July l9th‘hearing date. We are going to suggest
E_. 11 | another date somewhat different than the Arztec motion suggested.
% o 12 | We are going to suggest, subject to the availability of the
-
g ;’2’ 13 | Commission, some time during the week of August 28th, at which
gg 14 | time our principal environmental witness would be available
w
f; 1§ | to us. I make this statement insofar as it might have some
52
§§ 15 | affect upon the determination you are making here now wii—;‘“
oz
-'z:z; 17 | respect to how much time you are going to allow Mr. Fraser to
NS
gf 18 | respond to some of these qﬁestions.
gi 1§ MR. PORTER: ¥ haven't »had a formal request for |
o
l:;é 20 | COntinuance béyond July 19th.
éi 21 MR. MORRIS: Aztec's motion was for the matter to
. 2
;é ,; | be continued into September.
o
%% 23 ’ MR. 'PORTER: Théy did have a motion that it be
gf 24 continued to some fixed date or some period of time after the
) 25 Federal Poyer Commi~ssion saw fit to act on the application
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now pending before them. We have set a date of July 19th,

and it would be my opinion that it would require a new motion

for a contihuancé beyond that time. Other members of the
-Commission might have a different idea.

MR. MORRIS: If I am not out Qf ;ine, let me say
we would like to present such a motion either now or later
that this case be continued to the week of August 28th. We
feel we are justified éﬁd are required to make this motion
in view Of the additional matters upon which Qe_feel‘ﬁé
should and need to present evidence in this case.

MR. CAMPBELL: If you want some sort of response -
from us on thié, I don't know about the exact date of the

week of August 28th., We haven't had an opportunity to talk

‘to our people about that and what it may mean in terms of

the availability of witnesses. 1In short, we have no objection,

o

—— A Ao
mavcer o

™

_.F
I

[t}

as m act, we think'ihat'if the Environmental
Improvement Agency requires any substantial amount of time
to respond to tﬁese légai questions, and I suspect they will,
that time is so short, that whatever the Commission decides,
it is going to be rather cumbersome upon the parties to
present the case on July 19th., We have no objection to a
cOntinuanée beyond that date, and we‘ﬁould hope that we will
have an opportunity vefore that date is fixed to review to

some limited degree with our witnesses and participants in

the case. We would also hope that if the date of August 28th

-

2



k-

Y, meler & mc cormic

dearnle

209 SIMMS BLDG.e P.C. BOX 10920PHONE 243-0591¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1218 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTOALBUQUER‘)UE, NEW MEXICO 87108

4]

10

11

13
14

15

S V'

aw

17

18

19

21

23

24

25

PAGE-

38

is set thit the motions be ruled upon as soon as éossible.

MR. PORTER: You are talking about the motions made
here tcday and the arguments?

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes.

MR. PORTER: You feel that all of the decisions of
tﬁe Commission should be expedited in order to give everyone

as much time as possible?

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes. We have already stated our
-position, and we don't care if the Commission ever hears

fhe case, but that obviously isn‘t the feeling of everybody
in?olved here. I suppose the Commission has some responsibility

to dispose of these matters, so we have no objection to

a continuance.

MR. PORTER: Do you have any indication, Mr, Morris,

>that the Federal Power Commission will be any more ready

"

U,
=

- -

‘the last week in August than thay -ars—

{1

iﬂis”t'ue?”“I think
the answer to that would be no.
MR. MORRIS: I think it wouid be speculative for
any of us to‘indicate either way. We hope-- we more than
hope-~ let*s say, anyone wﬁo is connected with tﬁe natural
gas situation knows there are a lot of things that argﬂpending,‘i
and that are {éitiqg&to go forward based upon thé Federal
Power Commissiég;éféctions, and there are a lot of pressures

on the Federal Power Commission to act, to do something. We

were told that we could reasonably expect some action by the
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'! Federal Power Commission in the summer. Now whether it will
B 2| pe August 28th or not, I don't know. I am not here saying
_ ;? 3| that we have any information that the Federal Power Commission
4| will act by that time, however, we are for a continuance, and
- s 5| that is not based entirely upon the Federal Power Commission.
_ _és 6 MR. PORTER: I understand that.
.gg 7 : MR. MORRIS: We have an environmental report by
- EE 8 Wexpefﬁbaiénesées outside of our edhpany ovexr which we do not
~ Eg " 9| have direct contrdiras'tb'time;uahd we need to accomﬁbéétér
_ _gg» ld those consultants,and we have to ask the Commission to
% Ei - 11 | accommodate them as to their availability to testify in this
) "g 12 | matter.
: —
§ ég 13 MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have any comments

14 | on the motion for continuance to some late date in August?

15 MR. FRASER: I hesitate to make a comment because

" j6 ions might ask why I am here. I think we would be in favor

17 | of a continuance.

18 MR. CAMPBELL: Mr, Commiséioner, do I gather from
19 |[Mr. Morris' last statement that he tékes the position that

20 | the applicant, producer, purchaser, transporter, in this case
29 has a right to produce environmental evidence?

22 MR. PORTER: It appeared'to me that as part of his

,3 [o¥iginal statement, he indicated that they would have

1218 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

24
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environmental experts.

¢

o 25 MR. CAMPBELL: I didn't know, I was just interested
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in that.

MR. MORRIS: The answer is yes,

MR. FRASER: I inferred that you were going to
have some type of written report?

MR. MORRIS: What we have under way at this time,
if the Commission please, is the Stern-Rogers Corporation,
consultants for El Paso Natural Gas,: are preparing -an
environmental report that has just been begun. We would
intend to present ths witness at the hearing of this case,
of course,subject to the Commission's ruling on the
materiality of that, and present the evidence at that time
as part of the evidence to be considered by the Commissioh.

MR. PORTER: As you say, this wculd depend on the
Commission's action on the motion that has been madethere
by the Environmental Age;cy to allow the issue to beiéiscussed
at this hearing?

MR. MORRIS: Whether the Commission determines
to grant or deny the agency's motion to intervene does not
preclude or doés not really answer the guestion, YOu still
have the guestion as to whéther the Commission has the
statutory’duty to make-- to consider environmental matters
and make an environmental impact statement.

MR. PORTER: I understand that.

MR. MORRIS: So let's just assume without deciding

what the Commission might say that we still feel that we
. 5 \\‘-.\ T : .

Woe e
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have an obligation to put environmental evidence into the
record of this case as part of our case so that the
Commission will have something in the record from which
it can make thes; environmental determinations.

MR. PORTER; I think at this time we will proceed
to the motion of the Municipal League to intervene. We

will rule later on the motion for a continuance.

MR. HATCH: Let me interrupt. Since we are allowing
Mr. Fraser to submit answers to these queéstions, that Mr.
Coppler and Mr. Parmelee be allowed to submit written answers

to these questions rather than bringing them up hore. If

Mr. Coppler wishes to go ahead>today and make some statement,

he can.
“MR. COPPLER: I would like to make a statement.
MR. PORTER: At this time?
MR. COPPLER: Yes.
MR. PORTER: And would you also like'permissiOh‘tb
supply us with written answers to the other questionslthat

have been raised or may be raised?

MR. COPPLER: To expedite things, I suggest you ask
me the dquestions and I will supply written answers.

MR. PORTER: Go ahead.

MR, COPPLER: I am Frank Coppler and my ﬁailing

address is P, O. Box 846, Santa Fe, New Mexico. I am the

attorney for the New Mexico Municipal League as well as
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being administrator of our organizatiqn. The New Mexico
Municipal League encompasses cities, towns, éndrvillaqes
throughout the State. Our membership is in excess of seventy
members out of ninety-three incorporaﬁed communities. The
purpose of the Municipal League is an association for the
citizens of the villages of New Mexico, and one of the
purposes of the Municipai League is to make requests of
governing bodies in matters éiféétly affecting municipal
governments in the State of New Mexico.

i also have a copy of the minutes of our board
meeting where the Board of Directors took a position in this
particular proceeding and the board authorized me to make
that position known., We have a couple of member cities that
we have an inkling that this proceeding will affect, the
City of Deming and the City of Las Cruces. Since they are

supplied, as we understand, by El Pasc Natural Gas Company,

‘our concern, Mr. Chairman, is based on the assumption, I

suppose, I'm not an expert, and do not pretend to know all

<

about the oil and gas c¢risis, but based vwpon the assumption

that should the application be granted and hased upon a

second assumption that there is a limited amount of natural
gas available, that there is a possibility cve; an extended
period of time that somé of our cities in New Mexico could
be facing a.gas shortage if you assume that the granting of

this application will in effect remove the gas from that pool

L
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say that it is within the discretion of this Commi

twice as fast as it is being removed now. That is our
concern, Mr. Chairman.

We reprééent the people in the muniéipalities and
these people in these muni~‘’palities in the State of New
Mexico ﬁake up a substantial majority of all gas users, over
seventy percent of our peopie live in municipalities. Based
upon that type of interest and that type of concern, the
Municipal League.ought to be made a péftY?“éﬁd”éut’Cbncerh
is that we are concerned with the long raﬁge'possibility of
using up the natural gas faster than we are using it at the
present time. |

I have a resumé of some case law that I have
diligently looked into to find an answer as to whether we

have the right to be intervenors or whether it is up to the

discretion of the Commission, and the case law would probably

n

sion.

Now, to anticipate some of your questions, you )
probably want to know what we intend to show in this
particular proceeding and what I intend to do should you
allow our intervention. I intend to go to the City of Deming
and the City of Las Cruces and si£ down with the governing
bodies and their engineers and the people who run their
ufilities and ask them to develop some data and presentations

and testimony on the possibly affect the granting of this

appliéation in this particular proceeding may have. After
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we have developed that data and those arguments, we will
come to this Commission and present that evidence to you

and ask you to consider it in your ruling on the application

of El Pasc Natural Gas Company. That is the extent of our

intervention.

After the Commission has settled the scope of these
proceedings and settled the arguments between Southern Union
El Paso Natural Gas Company, then I will
figure out how to formulate our evidence. So until
you have ruled‘on the question, the environmental question
as it is linked to the prevention of waste and the protection
of correiative rights, I can't tell you what we are going
to present here.

MR. PORTER: You would 1limit your testimony to

-Xhe ruling of the Commission as to what the scope of the
evidence would be limited to?
MR.

COPPLER: Yes, sir, I would look at the ruling

I could teil Y6u exactly. , .
GOVERNOR KING:

Just one question. Do you favor

the position or the motion of Southern Union Gas Company?

Southern Union Gas Company prevail on its motion to in effect
exclude evidence as to the impact on the environment, then

the next logical step would be to exclude evidence on whether

or not there will be a gas shortage in Deming and Las Cruces,

RS

MR. COPPLER: Well, I would have to say that should
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and tha. would sort of put us out of town in our evidence
so that for that reason, we would have to oppose the motion.

MR. HATCH: These questions are aimed at helping
the Commission to determine whether or not to allow inter;ention
and I certainly want to make these remarks now. I believe
the Commission does have a great deal of latitude in making
any decision on this. So Mr. Coppler, does the Municipal
League or any of the cities, Deming and Las Ctﬁcés, or aﬁy
citizens of those cities, own'any’ptbbéfty'ih théwélénco—
Mesaverde Gas Pool?

MR. COPPLER: No,

>MR. HATCH: Does the Municipal League or do any
of these cities seek more production from the pool or less
production-- and I think you have probably answered that.

MR. COPPLER: I think T have, and that is what we

are worried about, the long term the granting of

—m—n— e s
—enly

this application.

MR. HATCH: 1Is it your contention.that the Municipal
League or the cities or any of the citizens could come before
this Commission in a spacing case?

MR. COPPLER: Citizens using gas supplied by a

company applying for spacing to this Commission??oﬁld have

la perfectly legitimate position in coming here and making

their views known.

MR, HATCH: Perhaps you misunderstood my question.
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Could the City of Las Cruces or the citizens of Las Cruces
who use -gas come before this Commission and ask for 80-$cre
spacing or 320-acre spacing and get approval?

MR. COPPLER: Without owning a gas well?

MR. HATCH: Yes.

MR. COPPLER: No, but they could come and make a
Wpresentation to theveffect that the granting of particular
spacing could have an affect on their use of the gas that
is supplied by the company applying for the spécing.

B MR. HATCH: 1Is it your contention that a person

owning property, that the public having such an interest

should be represented?
MR. COPPLER: VYes.

MR. HATCH: 1Is it your contention that because you

represent a subdivision of the State, that you have a right

to intervene? o . B S

MR. COPPLER: No, sir.

Mﬁ, PORTER: Actually, you do not represent a
subdivision of the State.

| MR. COPPLER: No, we represent the cities as a whole.

MR. HATCH: What will the Municipal League or the
City of Demihg or the City of Las CgucesAor those citizens-
gain or lose by Commission approval or disapprovai of tﬁis
application?

MR. COPPLER: Based on the two assumptions I made
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prior to this time, Mr, Chairmah, if you assume that the

gas will be extracted twice as fast by granting this

applica}-.ionr and you assume there is a limited amount of

gas under the pool, then we have come to the tentative

conclusién that the citizens of Las Cruces and the citizens
.

of Deming could be losing by the fact that the reserves of

natural gas will be exhausted twice as fast than they would

be under the present rules.

MR. HATCH: I think you have aﬁswered my next queétion
Is the gain or loss a certainty or a speculation or is it
a contingency?

MR. COPPLER: That is a .question that I don't think )
anyone can answer at this time. That will be an issue in
the case though, I‘m‘sure.‘

GOVERNOR KING: But it would be reasonable to

wice as mainy wells, the depletion
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ng to take place faster.
MR. COPPLER: Again, Governor, that is the assumption

Wwe are operating under,

MR. HATCH: Will any of those cities or citizens
be bound by the decision in any way?

MR. COPPLER: I know of no decision by an administratiy
agency that you cannot appeal, and I could never commit my#elf
to not appealing if allowed to be a participant.

MR. HATCH: I don't think I meant it that way. I

\

e
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mean, are you limited in any way by the decision of the
Commission on the granting or denying of this application?

MR. COPPLER: As municipalities, we have absolutely
no power over the question, none whatsoever. As a governing
body or as an administrative agency, we have no power over it.

| MR. HATCH: 1Is it your contention that if the

Commission should find waste .occurring in the pool and

correlative rights béing vidi;téd in the pool that it could
deny the applicatibh because the approval may result in
less gas being available to the City of Deming and to the
City of LasACruceé?

MR. COPPLER: It is going to be our contention that
they should de;;ﬁthat, and it will be up to the Courts, of
course; to deéide whether that is the proper decision.

MR. HATCH: Would your answer be the same concerning
the City of Los Angeles?

MR. COPPLER; We are not concerned with the City
of Los Angeles.

MR. PORTER: They don't belong to the League?

MR. COPPLER: They haven't paid their dues.

MR. HATCH: 1Is it your contention-- is it your
contention then that the Commission has the authority tc
directly control the amount of gas to be used in the State?

MR. COPPLER: Our contention is that the Commission

ought to do what is proper for the people in the State of

N ———
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New Mexico and most of those people live in municipalities.
MR. HATCH: Is it your contention that the
Commission has the authority tc directly control the amount
of gas that has to be taken out of the State for use out of
the State?
MR. COPPLER: I‘don't think they can do that

directly from reading the papers, but I should think that

iey

ot
o 3
w

hould arrive at the right decision for the consumers

Q

J -

f the State of New Mexico, and I think that is the

(1
(2}

regponsibility of all of us representing the interests of
the State as a whole.

MR. PORTER: Would that be up to the Legislature
or this Commission taking into consideration the limits of
our jurisdiction? |

MR. COPPLER: I_think, Mr. Commissioner, that we
cannot continually speculate abeout wh the power, we have
to make the decision and do the best we can to insure that
this decision will be upheld in the‘éourts. Should it not
be upheld in the Courts, then we will go to the legislative
body and I think that would be the proper procedure to take.

_ GOVERNOR KING: I would say on both levels; wouldn't
you? The Commission level and the State level.'

MR. COPPLER: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: But you would say the first duty of

this commission is to carry out the mandate cf the Legislature

; —




in the statutes?

MR. COPPLER: Yes, sir, and I think included in

the mandates are the interests of the people and the various

interests that are represented here today.

5 ‘ GOVERNOR KING: But within the guidelines set down
6 | by statute, but that can be determined in different manﬁers?
vl ' MR. COPQVI’..’ER: That's right.

8 MR. HATCH: Is it your contention that the

‘9 'Cémmission has the authority to indirecfly control the

10 amount of gés tha£ is to be used in the State?

1 MR. COPPLER: I think that will be our contention/

12 but please don't-- I can't give you my reasoning, my legal

3 reasoning at the present time.

dearnley, meier & mc cormick

03
9
e §g 14 MR. HATCH: Would that be regardless of waste and L
z X ’ :
W W B
z2 correlative rights? ;
‘. " g\g 15 j
2 ¥ i MR. COPPLER: T think we¢ have to 1ink those questions. B
§§ i6 , : )
SN 25 o MR. HATCH: Has the Municipal League filed any ;
<> o :
e @ L . ) be
- s 1 | G3USe before the Public Service Commission seeking improved ;
ot : E
o gas services to the City of Deming and the City of Las Cruces?
¥R z6 19 -
24 .
I :
& a MR. COPPLER: No. We have .participated in cases ;
$x 20
. o Z
- §§ betore the Public Service Commission, but those cases were
o < 21
- Z
22 brought in the sense that they affected more of your member
o < y7) ,
o Z g
Sh municipalities,
o .
.’gE 23 ' ‘
; :q MR. HATCH: Thank you.
3 24
MR. PORTER: Mr. Parmelee, you are representing
- 25
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MR. PARMELEE: Yes. Mr. Chairman, members of the
Commission: for the record, my name is James Parmelee, and
I am staff counsel for the New Mexico Public Service
Commission. The New Mexico Public Service Commission was
created in 1941 by fhe New Mexico Public Utilitﬁ Act to
regulate rates and services of water, gas, and electric
utilities and intrastate wholesale utilities. The New Mexico
Public Service Commission seeks to intervene in this case
mainly for the pﬁrposé of obtaining during the course of the
hearing information to see whether it should take a position
in the interest of the distributing utilities in New Mexico.
The applicant in this case sells to Southern Union Gas
Company, which is the largest distributing gas utility under.

the Public Service Commission's jurisdiction. We are

‘concerned over short and long range conditions that either

the granting or the denying of the application in this case
would have on the ability of Southern Union Gas Company to
éerve‘its customers. The applicant also serves the E. M. W.
Natural Gas Association, the Rio Grande Natural Gas
Association, and indirectly, the Ruidoso Natural Gas Company.
All four of these gas utilities are under the jurisdiction
of the Public Service Commission.

The applicant also serves the El Paso Electric

Company and it serves gas to the City of Lordsburg, which
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1| furnishes~- which distributes natural gas and is the largest
2| customer in the Community Public Service Company and the
3| Electrical Dist;ri:-buting Utility of New Mexico, who has a
4! gas-fired generator in Lordshurg with little or no oil standby.
5 It is for these reasons we would ask the
R 6 | Commission to allow't’he Public Service Commission to
é 7| intervene and find out, as I said before, both the short
8 g8 | and tﬁe long range consequences of the granting or denvial
5 g | of this application. |
q:; 10 | MR. PORTER: At this point, you do not know whether
qu 11 | You oppose the application or support it?
-¥§>-. . 12 MR. PARMELEE: No, we don't have enough facts
g gg 13 before us.
gé 14 MR. HATCH: Maybe I misunderstood you. I thought
Eé 15 | You eXpressed“the épinion you were not opposing or favoring
2z : . L
§§ 1< the application, that vou were only intervening for
o -
3 g 17 | information purposes to be used by your agency in the future.
%g 18 MR. PORTER: Th;t's right, that's the way I j
g E lgv ‘understood you. |
if 20 MF. -PARMELEE: We have an obligation to Southernwn
.oz _ :
é'; a1 Union Gas Company and also these other utilities, and we j
gg 2 would i"l”ike to see what the short and the long range consequences |
§§' 2 would be to these utilities. We would not like to be in
" : ; ,
§§ 2 solely for the purpose of gathering informatioﬁ, we would
" 2 like to have such time until we cculd figure éut whether
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the Commission should take a position.

MR. HATCH: I would like to suggest, Mr. Parmelee,
that you either,submit answers to these questions in writing
or maybe you can answer them at the present time.

MR. PARMELEE: I think I can field nmost of the
questions now, but I would like a written response on a
couple.,

MR. PORTER: Mr. Hatch, will you ask him the
questions?

MR. HATCH: Does the Public Service Commission own
any property in the Blanco—Mesavgrde Gas : Pool?

MR, PARMELEE: No,

MR. HATCH: You have already answered this question.
Are you seeking more gas proeduction from the pool or less
gas production from the pool?

_ MR. PARMELEE: —Neither. —

MR. HATCH: Is it your contention that the Public
Service Céhmission could come before this Commiésioﬂ and
ask for certain spacing patterns in a separate case?

MR. PARMELEE: Not unless it was on behalf of
somebody who had an interest.

MR. BEATCH: And it would be a property interést
which vou are talking about?

MR. PARMELEE: Yes,

MR. HATCH: 1Is it your contention though that
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1| although the Public Sarvice Commission does not have a
2| property interest, that the public has such an interest

3| and that it would have the right to be represented in this

4| case?
5 MR. PARMELEE: I would like to respond in writing
© 6| to that question,

L2 :
= 7 MR. HATCH: Is it your contention that because you
| —
EB g i do represent a State agency thaf a State agency has the
§§ g | right to intervene?
.§§’ 10 MR. PARMELEE: Not a rigﬁt, I don't think we have
gg L right. I think that it would be up to the discretion of
.ig 12 the Commission, and I think we have enough interests that
Eg 13 we ought to be allowed to intervene. That is our argument.

14 MR. HATCH: What will the Public Service Commission
15 gain or lose by the decision of the Commission?

MR- PARMELEE: Well'. it conlA n:g{n ~

1]

L]
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it turned out that the application is granted, it could mean
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<3 17
g3 58 | Ehat this would affect the long range ability of the utilities
;; ” mentioned to serve the public in New Mexicc. It is for this
93
I g -
Ez 20 reason that we would like to find out just what the
sz o . ) <
53 21 conseque‘es might be before we take a position, because thé .
o < . Sl
. Z
QP Public: Service Commission has not studied it that much.
3 22
6 . i :
i MR. HATCH: Would the decision have an effect upon
P 23
P .
LR the Public Service Commission or the utilities or the public?
2 24 ; N
) MR. PARMELEE: Well, our Commission has the
25
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resporsibility to insure the ability of the utilities to
serve the public with adequate rates—- reasonable rates and
adequate services, and certainly the ability to obtain
production is paramount in their ability to serxrve.

MR. HATCH: 1Is that gain.or loss a certainty, or
is it contingent?

'MR. PARMELEE: = Well, I would say it is probably
contingent, but that is bnewsfmfhe,reasons we would like
to intervene so that we might find out.

MR. HATCH: Will the Public Service Commission be
bound in any way by the decision of the Commission in
approving or disapproving this application?

| MR. PARMELEE: Well, the Public Service Commission
has no jurisdiction over the subject matter in this case,
so I guess like Mr. Fraser, I would have to say that I don't
Xnow what *bound” means.,

MR. HATCH: Will the Public Service Commission
have to obéy—- will they have to do something or refraép
from doing something perhaps becausé of the Commission'ék
decision?

MR. PARMELEE:  Well, yes, we would be 5ound by
the decision.

MR. HATCH: What would you be prohibited from-doing
by the deqisiUn of the Commission?

MR. PARMELEE: The decision would not have any

-
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direct effect on the Public Service Commission. We would
have to get together with our utilities and see what they
could do by reason of the decision.

“"MR. HATCH: Do you see the decision of th2
Commission as encroaéhing'upon the authority of the public--
do you see the approval or disapproval of this application
as an encroachment upon the authority of the Public Service
Commission in any way?

MR. FARMELEE: 'No, we aré,specifically excluded
by statute from regulating gas production. .

MR. HATCH: Do you foresee the Commission in this
hearing encroaching upon any rules or regulations of the

Public Service Commission?

MR. PARMELEE: Let me say at this time that I
doubt it.

AT

MR, IIATCH: 1Is it your contention that if the
Commission should find waste occurring or correlative rights
being violated in the appréval of this application that it
could deny this application because there will be less gas
in New Mexico in the future?

MR. PARMELEE: I would rather respond to that
in writing.

MR. HATCH: The next question is very similar—-

MR. PORTER: I don't think I would want to respond

to that last question. at all.
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MR, HATCH: 1Is it your contention that the

Commission has the authority to directly control the amount

3| of gas to be used in the State of New Mexico?

. any control over the amount of gas supplied to any state in

4 MR. PARMELEE: Directly control?
B 5 MR. HATCH: What I am saying is, is it your
$g 6 | contention that this Commission has the authority to directly
B (&)
= 7 | control whether the gas stays in the State or goes out of
= g
- 8 g | the State?
[
EE 9 MR. PARMELEE: I doubt if this Commission has any
- [ . . '. .
D 10 | Jurisdiction.
o ®) ,
— e 1 MR. HATCH: Does the Commission have authority
> )
%g 12 | to indirectly control whether the gas stays in the State or
— - 2
B oz 43 |90es out of the State?
= v
X
- v 14 MR. PARMELEE: I would rather not answer that cie
! z3
W 15 | V-
o 3= L
] e . MR. HATCH: Does the Public Service Commission have
e 3z ®
oW
‘2 2D
a0
< D
a ®
3z

the United States?

Pe 18
Q; 19 MR. PARMELEE: Control, no. We hope that our
— 2
s
Ei 20 arguments will be listened to by the various agencies.
sz
%" 21 MR. HATCH: That's all the questions.
@ <
- Z
Z% MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any response or any
. . 22
oZ
3% questions of Mr., Parmelee?
& 23
3 o0
- 2 q (No response)
2 24
MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. Parmelee.
25
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Now, I believe that's all the motions we have
receive?® to intervene or to limit testimony.

MR. CAMPBELL: The motion of hztec is still péﬁdingg

MR. PORTER: The mction of Aztec and the mctiocn of
E1l Paso. 2Aztcc made the motion for a continuance, and I
can't remember wﬁat they asked for in the way of a date for
the continuance, but we did set the hearing for July.

MR. CAMPBELL: Do you wish to know?

MR. PORTER: _Yes,

MR. CAMPBELL: They respectfuily moved for a
continuance until a date which would be at least fifteen-
days after the date the Federal Power Ccmmission entered its
order in Docket Number R-4205, or September 17th, 1972,
whichever occurred first.

MR. PORTER: They asked for September 17th or
fifteen days after th mnission entered its
order in Docket Number R-4205, whichever happened first.

MR. MORRIS: I believe, of course I can't sbeak
for Aztec, but I believe September 1l7th is the date that
their particular filing would be effective subject to the
Federal Power Commission.

MR. CAMPBELL: And all of those have now been
suspended, so the September 17th date no longer means anything.

MR, PORTER: I wonder if any date in August would

mean anything as far as action by the Federal Power Commission.
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I went to Midland and testified before the examiner on
this some two years ago oanuly 31st and at that time, the
feeling was that we would have a decision in September of
that year, which of course, we di&n't.

MR. MORRIS: I would like to say further that while

I am not in a peosition to speak for any of the other companies

that may have an interest in the field, we have been

contacted by a number of companies that have expressed an
interest to us that they would be very reluctant to come
forward and see this case go forward until after the
Federal Power Commission had acted.

They:were hoping the Commission would not set thg
matter down for a hearing until after the Fedefal Power
Commission had aéted. That prompted us to renew our motion--
our request for a continuance.
hat, coupled wiin the new dimension tnis case has
taken involving the environmental field, would again make
us éﬁggest this date in the latter part of August, but we
will try to accommodate to any date the Commission would set.

MR. FRASER: I have a motion that is probably
germane to the issue of continuance. I understand that this
may be premature because I don't know wﬁether our agency
will be é rar* of this proceeding, but I hand you three
copies of a motion that the hearing be‘rescheduled for some

time later than July 19th at which time the Environmental




(4!
»

ormick

y, meier & me ¢

dearnle

200 SIMMS BLDG.e PO, BOX 1002 PHONE 243-600 18 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIAST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALDUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

1

13
14
15

16

17

18

19

21
22
23

24

25

PAGE

60

Improvement Agency could be prepared. I believe El1 Paso
Natural Gas has indicated that some report might be
forthcoming, and if that is true, we would appreciate having
that report before any hearing datse so that we might ask
Questions-— interrogatories dealing with the environmental
impact.

MR. PORTER: Doés anyone have any response to
the motion of Mr. Fraser?

MR. HATCH: I would like to respond in one way.
I would object to the stétement at the end of that thaﬁ the
hearing be réscheduled until such time as an environmental
impact statement be made by El Paso. El Paso is not required
to file an environmental impact statement in conijunction

with its application.

MR. MORRIS: The impact statement that we are

+a21l [ .
T B A

is a statement thal would ultiimately be made
by the agency and not by El Paso Natural Gas Company.

What Ei Paso Natural>Gas Company intends to present tb the
Commission is evidence from which the Commission would make
its own environmental impact statement. So I think the
mbtion is somewhat ambiguous where’it says that our proposal
or our application has to be accompanied by a statement.

We would intend to present as evidenceaiﬁ this case a witnéss

who would present this report and who would be subject to

cross examination and so forth, but I don't see anything
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"in the statute that requires us to submit a portion of
our evidence in advance ofvthe’hearing. Of coufse, the
Commission is not even required to make a statement unless
it finds from the evidence that is presented that this
is the type of major State action that requires a statement.
So for those reasons,; we oppose the motion.

MR. CAMPBELL: Mr, Chairman, I think this is
a good example of the confusion that is going to run rampant
at "this hearing if we mix these two questions. If El Paso
Natural Gas Company wishes to submit a statement informally
without haviﬁg a witness or having cross examination, there
‘is nothing in the laws of New Mexico that would prohibit that.
But we agreerwith El Paso Natural Gas Company that there
is nothing compelling the applicant before this Commission
under the present law which reguires the applicaht to file
such & docuiiént prior to the héaring of his application.

GOVERNOR KING: Mr. Chairman,“before we get
totally confused, there are two motions, and I wouldklike
to look a little bit at the first one. We will be having
to make the decisions, and there are two of us to attempt
to make those decisions. Mr. Morris_or Mr. Campbell, do
either of you feel that if we adopted the motion presented
by Southern Union Gas Company that that would preclude the
environmental impact question at‘a later time, perhaps being

considered or asked for by the Commission?




1 MR. CAMPBELL: I don't, Governor, not at all.

2| I think the Commission if it acts and accepts the jurisdiction

N et

3| that it will permit them, or it will require the Commission
4| to find under some set of criteria that haven't yet been

s | identified, that this is a major State action substantially

;? 6 | affecting the environment. The Commission will then have
'Eg 7| to start the process of making a study that we can use from
Suen
EB g | either El Paso Natural Gas Company's information, or if
§§ 9 | the Commission sees fit tq do it, from the Environmental
- -§§ 10 Improvément Agency, or any person out there that wants to
- g 11 be involved. It doesn't say anywhere that an order shall
o

12 be based on the environmental picture or that a hearing

43 | must be held, it merely says that the question must be

dearnie

exposed to the public.

18 GOVERNOR KING: It would still fall back to

correlative rights and waste in the final anal

l’@"ﬂ
F e e @

MR. CAMPBELL: As far as this Commission's

L
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EE.
) §§ 18 jurisdiction is concerned, There has been the argument of
sr } .
i g; 19_'the Calvert Cliffs Case, and the fact that these statutes
o3 '
I g . .
e 2 could enlarge the jurisdiction of every gtate agency and
N
sz
x federal agency. It is our judgment that it does not extend
0 < 21 :
.z
‘ o that jurisdiction. I want to repeat this because it keeps
- 3 22
uZ
iv coming up here. We are not objecting to an environmental
wi ‘23
— 2 e
EE examination of this.
2 24
. {ﬂ MR. PORTER: We understand that.
- 25
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‘ 2 1 MR. CAMPBELL: We are simply trying to say that
- N 2! it could make this case vu}nerable to all kinds of legal
g; 3| attacks in the future.
4 MR. PORTER: You think it should be a separate

B v 5 matter aside from how many wells will be drilled in the pool.

;g 6 MR. CAMPBELL: Yes, and I am doubtful that you can

'Eg 7| keep it separate at a single hearing.

§§ 8 MR. MORRIS: If the Commission please, Gdﬁernor.

EE 9 | Campbell has expressed his view that this Commission sﬁbuld
B .§§ 10 | not render itself vulnerable and my - - suggestion is that this
- g% 11 | Commission should not enter itself vulnerable to either

" o

%% . 12 | appeal or to collateral attack by outsiders for failing
B Eg §§ 13 | €0 comply with the environmental statute tolthe fullest
- gé 14 | extent possible. Our suggestion is that the fullest extent
ig 15 | possible is an informed hearing forfthé coﬁsideration of
- >z
( Agg, ig | these iosuces rather than teo say we are not going to consider
o
gé 17'them at this hearing. You should rather say submit whatever
N LS
) %g yg |information you want to, and we will look at it.
%E 19 GOVERNOR KING: That answers my question on the
a
if 20 motion submitted by Southern Union Gas, and we have
3z
ég 21 sufficient evidence in my mind at 1eaSt to view the evidence
_ %% 2 as presented, and probably make a determination within a
%% 2 limited amount of time. Now, if you would like to discuss’ '
i gg 2 the motion submitted by the Environmental Improvement Agency,

o

25 that would be fine.
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MR. PORTER: I think they have already responded
to that, and it would be, in my mind, Governor, that this
motion be denied. We will deny the motion that would
reduire an environmental impact statement to accompany the
application, and that the hearing be rescheduled on that
basis. Do you concur in that?

GOVERNOR KING: I don't know, I would have to
study it for just a minute.

MR. FRASER: I am a bit disturbed that you denied
my motion, since I am not a party yet. Perhaps I should be
a party before yQuAdeny my motion.

MR. HATCH: 1 think his motion, if I understoocd
it correctly, is a motion just for a continuance; isn't
it just for a continuance? |

| MR. FRASER: Well, it's more than that. It is
true that you don't have to have an envircnmental im

statement prior to action~-
hearing?

MR. PORTER: As I understood it, you requested that
an environmental impact statement be made part of their
application.

MR. FRASER: They don't have to file one with

their application.
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MR, PORTER: I understand that, but you say the
proposal may be accompanied by an environmental impact
statement.
MR, FRASER: I have merely requested that they
prepare some draft or statement and that it be presented
v 6| at the time of the hearing so a full disclosure can be
- X .
'ég 7 { made of the issues involved. That's the nature of my motion.
| —
- EB ] MR. PORTER: Since it has not been determined that
L
£ g | You will be a party to this hearing, weé can't act on the
N X . :
wJ X -
, o .
D 10 motion.
Q
- E 11 : Mr. Fraser, Mr. Coppler, Mr. Parmelee, how long
‘. =
{% 4p | would you think would be sufficient time to allow you to
- o g . i
8 Eg 13 ‘respond to Mr. Hatch's questions, the ones that you were not
= g5 ,
- £9 able to answer?
zs 14
W W .
’: s MR. FRASER: The middle of next week would be fine.
g i & W 16 MR. PARMELEE: I can respond by then. : o g
] 2 0 . )
: e a3 o "MR. COPPLER: I am under the impression that I ]
v <D : L
[ s 0
: 3% ldon't have to respond hecause I-did.
. P L ,
{ o 0 MR. HATCH: Mr. Fraser, was your motion that an
Fe z t;
Q2 a
I
e e 3 impact statement be prepared prior to the hearing?
‘ 3 x 20
o Z
- - <
‘ :f MR. FRASER: I'm not asking for an impact statement,
o < 21 1
b 4 ’ B
L 22 but for some sort of discussion on the environmental issues ;
A . 3 22 ’ ’ |
- F4
. 3w by this Commission, and that a statement be prepared by El
: al 23 o
[ 2 2 e . v : LR
25 Paso and be presented prior t¢ the hearing so the issues can
. 2 24 _
e - be fully discussed. I might indicate this was the procedure
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followed at the Tuscon Gas and Electric Company application.
MR. PdRTER: I wonder if counsgl for El1 Paso could
give us the docket number 6f the Federal Power Commission case?
MR. MORRIS: We are talking about Docket Number
R-425, before the Federal Power Commission.
MR. PORTER: I believe the Commission will allow
uhtil July 7th for Mr. Fraser and Mr., Parmelee to respond

+ Sl srre o 2 P
s L

he guestions that Mr. Hatch asked. That will be next

Friday, a week from tomorrow. Does that give you sufficient
time?

MR. FRASER: Yes.

MR; PARMELEE: Yes.

MR. PORVER: Now, on the matter of the continuance.
I believe the Commission will continue the case, and at this
time, it appears that it would not be possible to spécify

a date for a continuance of the case. Governor Cam

L e
............ B —aps

you in particular have indicated that you are not familiar
with the availability of witnesées forvthat particular week
that he mentioned in the latter part of August. The
Commission will continue this case to a date in August which
will be determined and the parties will be notified.

MR. HATCH: I believe you can take it under
consideration and when you reach a decision as to the date
of continuance, you can inform the parties of that date.

MR. PORTER: The principals involved will be
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notified. We will take the motion under advisement, and

in all probability will continue the case until late in
August toAa date that will be determined and all parties will
be notified.

If there is nothing else to come before the
Commission, the Commiséion will take these motions under

advisement and will render decisions as early as possible

I

in all motions

1¢ that have beei. considered here today.
This matter is adjourned.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION :
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR |
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: :

CASE NO. 4682

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATU Al J
GAS COMPAMY FOR AMENDMENT OF THE - - :

RULES AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING
THE BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL,
SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

- These matters come before the Commission at 9 a.m. on

:fune 29, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conser-
vation -Commission, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,*
pursuant to motions to intervene in the above-entitled cause and
a motion for an order from the Commission limiting and defining
the evidence it will receive and consider in the above-entitled
cause and restricting such zvidence to those matters provided
for by the Statutes of New lMexico, and a motion for the continu-
ance of the above-entitled cause until such time as the Commis-
sion has prepared an environmental impact statement.

NOW, on this 6th day of July, 1972, the Commission, a
quorum being praesent, Eavina connideread P?ﬁh of tha above-
described motions, the arguments presented therewith, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

e,
L -

' (1) That due public notice havin§ peen giVén as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That Section 65-3-10, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, empow=rs and gives the duty to the Commission

to pravent the waste of hydrocarbons and to protect the correla-
tive rights of ovnera of intereata in gaid hvdrocarbona.

(3) That Section 65-3~5, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, gives the Commission jurisdiction and authority
over all matters relating to the conserxrvation of oil and gas.

(4) That "waste" and "correlative rights" are defined by
Sections 65~3-3 and 65-3-~29, respectively, New Mexico Statutes
Annotated, 1953 Compilation.

(5) That the public has a vital interest in the conserva-~
tion of the natural resources of the State of New Mexico.
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(6) That che Commission's decision to apprer or disappreove
the application of Bl Paso Natural Gas Company in Case 4682 nust

be predicated upon the prevention of the waste of hydrocarbons

and the protection of the correlative rights of ownexs of propext

in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool.

(7) That the Commission will receive evidence that is
relevant to the prevention of waste of hydrocarbons and the
protection of correlative rights.

'(Bi """" Evidence concerning market demand, curtailment of gas
supplies, energy crisis, and environmental impact will be re-

. ceived by the Commission ‘and considered in its determination

to approve or disapprove tha application if the party offering
same can show the relevance of such matters to the prevention
of waste and the protectiop of correlative rights.

(9) The Commission also has the authority to gather for
informational purposes cvidence concerning market demand, cur-
tallment of gas surplies, energy crisis, and environmental
matters, though sucl are not to be considered in its determina-
tion of approval or disapproval of the subject application.

(10) That tha Commission will receive evidence concerning’
market demand, curtailment of gas supplies, energy crisis, and
environmental matters if offered by a party merely for informa-
tional purposes. =

(11) That after it has made its decision to approve or
disapprove the application upon the basis of evidence that is
relevant to waste and protection of correlative rights, and if
that decision should be to approve the application, it will
consider evidence offered for informational purposes only to
the fullest extent possible in the implementation of the
decision.

(12) That the New Maexico 0il Conservation Commission is
not required by Section 12-20~6, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, to prepare an environmental impact statement
prior to the hearing of this case. :

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

{1) In accordance with the above, the three petitioners,
the Mew Mexlco Environmental Improvement Agency, the New Mexico
Municipal League, and .the New Mexlico Public Service Commission
each are hereby granted permission to intervene in the above-
styled cause, subject to the following:

A. Evidence offared or which in elicitad

——F -

shall be admitted for informational
purposes only. -

) 4

on cross—examination which is not B
relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons
R E
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B. Evidence which is offered or which is
elicited on cross-examination which is
relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons
shall be admitted for all purposes.

(2) To the extent that the above findings are in conflict
with the motion of Southern Union Production Company, Southern
Union Gathering Company, and Southern Union Gas Company, said
motion is denied; to the extent the above findings are not in
conflict with said motion, the motion is granted.

ment Agency to continue the above-entitled cause until such time
ag the New Mexicc 01l Conservation Commission has prepared an
environmental impact statement is hereby denied.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Fo, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

rhh’ifff-‘é’f‘i’-‘u OIL CONSERVATION cox«mxsszo&
S g
o /‘vd«:E%gZ% ,/45"5,

‘ 7 R4 ' KING, Chairm
S osZecwm. 3 ~ e /
,.; ~ ~ s?( 2 /
Ny R WIJO ~HMember
T N d ;/'? . /

Vv o ff\ ‘
: A. L. PORTER, Jx., Member & Secretary
SEAL
dr/

{3) That the motion of the New Mexico(Environmental Improﬁer .

‘
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GOVERNOR

4 BRUCE KING
OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO L:“&g")“:';:;‘:;g"
P. 0. 80X 2:’8° | SANTA FE ME;"“
STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L. PORTER, IR,
March 27, 1973 SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
Re: Case No. 4682
Mr. Richard 3. Morris Oxrder NO. R.4498
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, ’
Hannahs & Moxrris - Applicant:
Attorneys at Law
Post Offica Box 2307 El Paso Natural Gas Company

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed hercwith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

G A AT

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director &% -

ALF/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC x
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- BEFORE THE OIL CCONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO -

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4682
Order No. R-4498

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS
COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF THE RULES
AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE BLANCO-
MESAVERDE GAS POOL, SAN JUAN AND RIO
ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

||]BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 29, 1972,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."-

NOW, on this 27th day of March, 1973, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully

- e e d = =
advisad in the premises,

FINDS:

{1) That applicant has requested that Case 4682 be dismissed

without prejudice.

(2) That as a result of the hearing on June 29, 1972, an
order was adopted by the Commission resolving certain procedural
questions.

(3) That should Case 4682 or the subject matter thereof be
raised in a subsequent proceeding before the Commission, the
Commission should determine at that time whether or not the
record of the June 29, 1972, hearing and the order adopted there-
after should be incorporated in the subsequent proceeding.

‘{4) That the applicant’s request for dismissal without
rrejudice should be granted.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Case No. 4682 is heraby dismissed withéut prejudice.
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Order NoOo. R-4498

(2) That in any application to reconsider the subject
matter of Case 4682 the Commission shall first determine
whether or not it will incorporate the recoxrd of the June 29,
1972, hearing before the Commission and the findings and oxder
entered by the Commission in this case.

DONE at Santa Fe, nNew Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A. L. PORTER, Jr., MemMer & Secretary

L]
19
I

dr/




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4682

ADDT TAAMTMAL

A e m oo -
AL & ddd\oiA A AVIY UK oL PASG NATURAL

GAS COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF THE
RULES AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING
THE BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL,
SAN JUAN AND RIG ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

These matters come before thes Commission at 9 a.m. on
June 29, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conser-
vation ‘Commission, hereinafter referraed to as the "Commission,*
pursuaiit to motions to intervene in the above-~entitled cause and
a motion for an order from the Commission limiting and defining
the evidence it will receive and consider in the above-entitled
cause and restricting such evidence to those matters provided
for by the Statutes of Naw Mawxico. and a motion for the continu-
ance of the above-entitled cause until such time as the Commis-
sion has prepared an environmental impact statement.

NOW, on this 6th day of July, 1572, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered each of the above-
described motions, the arguments presented therewith, and being

fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That Section 65~3-10, New Mexico §£atutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, empowers and gives the duty to the Commission

to nrnvan{- the wagsta of huﬂrnnnvhnnn and +o ?rnbant tha sorrala-

tive rights of owners of intetests in said hydrocarbons,

- {3) That Section 65-3-5, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, gives the Commission jurigdiction and authority
over all matters relating to the conservation of oil and gas.

(4) That "waste" and “correlative rights" are defined by
Sections 65-3-3 and 65-3-29, respectively, New Mexico Statutes
Annotated, 1953 Compilation.

(S) That the public has a vital interest in the conserva-
tion of the natural resources of the State of New Mexico.
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H (6) That the Commission's decision to approve or disapprove
the application of El Paso Natural Gas Company in Case 4682 must
be predicated upon the prevention of the waste of hydrocarbons

and the protection of the correlative rights of owners of propexty
I in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool.

"{7) That the Commission will receive evidence that is
relevant to the prevention of waste of hydrocarbons and the
protection of correlative rights.

(8) Evidence concerning market demand, curtailment of gas
supplies, energy crisis, and environmental impact will be re-
celved by the Commission and considered in its determination
to approve or disapprcve the application if the party offering
same can show the relevance of such matters to the prevention
of waste and the protection of corxrelative rights.

(9) The Commission also haa the authority to gather for
informational purposes evidencé concerning market demand, cur-
tailment of gas supplies, energy crisis, and environmental
matters, though such are not to be considered in its determina-
tion of approval or disapproval of the subject application.

(10) That the Commission will receive evidence concerning
market demand, curtailment of gas supplies, energy crisis, and
environmental matters if offered by a parxty merely for informa-
tional purposes.

(11) That after it has made its decision to approve or I
disapprove the application upon the basis of evidence that is
relevant to waste and protection of correlative rights, and if
that decision should be to approve the application, it will
consider evidence offered for informational puxposes only to
; theifglleat extent possible in the implementation of the
- } decision.

(12) That the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission is
not required by Section 12-20-6, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, to prepare an environmental impact statement
prior to the hearing of this case.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) 1In accordance with the above, the three petitioners,
the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Agency, the New Maxico
Municipal lLeague, and the New Mexico Public Service Commission
each are hereby granted permission to intervene in the above-
styled cause, subject to the following:

A. Evidence offered or which is elicited
on cross-examination which is not
relaevant to the wagste of hydrocarbons
shall be admitted for informational

purposes only.
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B. Evidence which is offered or which is
elicited on cross-examination which is
relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons

- shall be admitted for all purposes.

(2) To the extent that the above findings are in conflict
with the motion of Southern Union Production Company, Southern
Union Gathering Company, and Southern Union Gas Company, said
motion is denied; to the extent the above findings are not in
conflict with said motion, the motion is granted.

: (3) That the motion of the New Mexico Ernvironmental Improve-
: ment Agency to continue the above-entitled cause until such time
as the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission has prepared an
environmental impact statement is hereby denied.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further crders as the Commission may deem neces~
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

:
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL: CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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A. L. PORTER, Jr., er & Secretary
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPCOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4682
Order No. R~4498

APPLICATION OF EL PASC NATURAL GAS
COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF THE RULES
AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE BLANCO-
MESAVERDE GAS POOL, SAN JUAN AND RIO:
ARRIBA COUNTIES, MEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 29, 1972,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il ‘Conservation Commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this 27th day of March, 1973, the Commission, a

: quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented

and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully
advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That, appllcant has requested that Case 4682 be dismissed
without prejudice. -

(2) That as a result of the hearing on June 29, 1972, an
order was adopted by the Commission resolvina ccitain qucedura1
guestions.

(3) That should Case 4682 or the subject matter tbereof be
raised in a subsequent proceeding hefore the Commlss;on, Lha‘_ {
Commission should determine at that time whether or not the .
record of the June 29, 1972, hearlng and the order adopted there-»
after should be 1ncorporated in the subsequent proceeding. :

(4) That the applicant’s request for dismissal without 2
prejudice should be granted. ’ B 2

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Case No. 4682 is hereby dismissed without prejudice.
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Case No. 4682
Order No. R-4498

{(2) That in any application to reconsider the subject
matter of Case 4682 the Commission shall first determine
whether or not it will incorporate the record of the June 29,
1972, hearing before the Commission and the findings and order
entered by the Commission in this case.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on thebaay and year herein-
above designated. , -

STATE OF NEW MEXICO v
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

et Y ]

BRUCE KING, Chairman
ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
SEAL | ‘

dr/
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MONTGOMERY, FEDERIC!, ANDREWS, HANNAHS 5 MORRIS

. X
4. 0. SETH (1883-1967 ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

A. K. MONTGOMERY 350 EAST PALACE AVENUE
WM. R. FEDERICI
FRANK ANOREWS SaNTA FE.New Mexico 87501 POST OFFICE BOX 2307
FRED C. HANNAHS AREA CODE 505
RICHARD S. MORRIS TELEPHONE 982-3876
SUMNER G.BUELL : )
SETH 0. MONTGOMERY I [ I 0 L o Ty
FRANK ANDREWS L November 20, 1972 D E.J(D)}l] t?]r,“i R{b 5‘[’\/]]
OWEN M_LOPEZ ) —A R
JEFFREY R.BRANNEN ' :
T u oA O
JOHN BENNETT POUND LNUV o 1972

OIL CONSERVATION COMM
Santa Fe

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

PO Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: NHMOCC Case No. 4682, Application of E1 Paso Natural Gas Co. I

for amendment of the Rules and Regulations governing the
Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, New Mexico.

Gentlemen:

On behalf of El Péso Natural Gas Company, applicant in the above
case, we wish to request that the hearing presently scheduled for
December 13, 1972, be continued for approximately 60 days.

At the time this case was filed and at the time the case was con-
tinued to the December 13, 1972, hearing date, we expected the
Federal Power Commission tc take lmmediate action in 1ts Docket

No. RP-425 concerning the establishment of an area rate applicable

to the San Juan Basin. Recent action by the Federal Power Commisslon
in other proceedings indicates that it may soon resolve the pricing
problems in the San Juan Basin,which we feel should be accomplished
before proceeding with the subject case in order that all operators
may fully evaluate their respective positions.

Very truly yours,

o fdef S Ao

2652 , .

cc: Mr. Jdack M. Campbell
Olmsted, Cohen & Bingaman
PO Box 877
Santa Fe, NM 87501

Mr. Clarence E. Hinkle

Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton
PO Bex 10

Roswell, NM 88201
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Mr. Douglas W. Fraser

Agency Assistant Attorney General
PERA Bldg.

PO Box 2348

Santa Fe, NN 87501

Mr. IFrank Coppler
PO Box 846
Santa Fe, NM 87501

Mr. James L. Parmelee, Jr.
Staff Counsel, Public Service Commission

BRataan Memorizl Rlds, ’

Santa Fe, MM 87501

Mr. Davida T. Burleson
Office of General Counsel
E1l Paso Natural Gas Co.
PO Box 1492

El Paso, Texas 79999

Mr. Jason W. Kellahin
PO Box 1769
Santa Fe, NM 87501
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IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITION OF A A
STANOLIRD OII. AND GAS COMPANY FOR AR
THE ADOPTION OF REGULATIONS ESTABLISH- ‘ - L G
ING UNIFORM SPACING IN THE BLANCO POOL _ o T
IN SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO; ESTABLISH-~ R I R s
ING THE LOCATION OF TIE INITIAL WELL ON coh g e —
EACH 320 ACRES; FIXING REGULATIONS AS TO ! /
THE SETTING OF PIPE; AND FOR BACK PRESSURE ,
TESTS OF THE VARIOUS STRATA.
r‘ﬂl\*b"lv‘t‘D CASE NO. 163
e - 1912 Order No. 799

AN
es ,w%{{ﬂON cO
_ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THEfCOMMISSION:

: WHEREAS, after due notice as required by law the Comnission held' a
public hearlng in Santa Fe on October 28, 1948, to consider the petition
ofAStanolind 01l and Gas Company for the adoption'of an order fixing the
spacing of wells and other field rules for wells hereafter drilled in the
Blanco (Mesaverde) Gas Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, and related
matters; and

WHEREAS, the Commission having considered the evidence adduced at
such hearing, pertinent information otherwise available in the’ Commission's
records, the statements made and viewpoints expressed by interested parties
at or in connection with such hearing,

FINDS, from the evidence adduced:

A. -That in order to eliminate waste of natural respurces, protect
correlative rights, protect potable water supplies, and encourage develdop-
ment in the Blancg {(Mesaverde) Gas Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico;’

B. That such pool has produced natural gas frcm the Mesaverde forma-
tion for approximately 20 years, the entlre gas production being from one
well;

~ C. That by reason of the undeveloped nature of the pool and of the
general practices of certain operators, a fairly uniform spacing of one
well to each 640 acres has heretofore prevailed throughout the pool*

D. That in view of present evidence and development it is not
economically feasible to drill more than two wells to each 640 acre section,
and accordingly, that more dense spacing may be conducive to waste and will
unnecessarily ‘increase the cost of development and production.

E. That for wells hereafter drilled, a general spacing pattern of one
well on a unit of 320 acres, substantially in the shape of a rectangle, is
regquired to protect ihe equitles of those having interests in wells hereto-
fore drilled on 320 or 640 acre tracts, for which general spacing pattern
the pooling of properties should be gcncotlifaged when necessary;
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F. That gas production and the gas productive area of the pool is
likely to be substantially niore extensive than the presently developed
position thereof;

G. That waste, will result in drilling of wells in the pool, unless
special rules and regulations are adopted for the prevention thereof;

H. That all evidence indicates that the size, outline, trend and
reservoir conditions of the pool is not exactly known, and substantial
revision of all present data may become necessary as development proceeds,
necessitating future revision of certain parts of this order;

I. That in view of the very incomplete knowledge of the pool, it is
nhecessary to require all operators to make complete core analysis and
other special tests of the Mesaverde formation until the pool is more
completely developed; and

J. That, while the Blanco-Mesaverde gas pool has been commercially
productive ior approximately 20 years, it has not heretofore been subject
.to cooperative action representative of the common interest of all operators
or lease holders within the area, and there are an undetermined number of
small landowners or lease-holders whose total holdings are either less than
320 acres or includes portions of 320 acre tracts.

THEREFORE, IT IS ORDERED that, effective on the date of this order,
the following rules and regulations shall apply to wells hereafter drilled
or completed or recompleted to the Mesaverde pnol in the Blanco area,
defined below, in addition to the Commission's applicable rules, regula-
tions and orders heretofore or hereafter adopted to the extent not in
conflict herewith:

Section 1. No well shall be drilled.or completed or recompleted,
and no Notice of Intention to Drill or drilling permit shall be apbroved.
uniess

(a) such well be located on a designated drilling
unit of not less than three hundred twenty (320)
acres of land, more or less, according to legal
subdivisions of the United States Land Surveys,
in which unit all the interests are consolidated
by pooling agreement or otherwise and on which
no other well is completed, or approved for

completion, in the pool;

(b) such drilling unit be in the shape of a rectaungle
except for normal variations in legal subdivisiodns
of the United States Lands Surveys, the north
half, south half, east half or west half of each
section of land constituting a drilling unit;

(c) such well shall be located 330 feet from the
center of either the northeast or southweést
quarter of the section subject to variation of
200 feet for topographic conditions. Further
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tolerance shall be allowed by the Commission
only in cases of extremely rough terrain where
compliance would necessarily incrcase drilling
costs.

Section 2. The special rules and regulations for the Blanco (Mesa-~
verde) pool contained herein shall be limited in their application to the
present 4200-5100 foot productive horizon where the productive sands are
contained between the top of the Cliff House Sand and the base of the
Point Lookout Sand of the Mesaverde.

Section 3. Proration Units: The proration uunit shall counsist of 320
acres or (a) a legal U. S. General Land Office Survey half-section and (b)
the approximate 32" acre unit shall follow the usual legal sub-divisions
Of the Jeneral Iaarnd Office qpr‘f‘nnn Q‘IIFUD}IQ nnﬂ (!“ \:,hclr’ prorabiu‘l ulllbb
lie along the edge of field boundaries described in Section 1 above,
exceptions shall be permissible in that contiguous tracts of approximately
320 acres, following regular U. S. G. L. 0. sub-divisions, may be classed
as proration units.

A. . The pooling of properties or parts thereof shall be
permitted, and, if not agreed upon may be required
in any case when and to the extent that the smallness
or shape of a separately owned tract would, under the
enforcement of the uniform spacing plan of proration
units, otherwise deprive or tend to deprive the _owner
of such tract of the opportunity to recover his “just
and equitable share of the crude petroleum o0il and
natural gas in the pool; provided, that the owner of
any tract that is smaller than the drilling unit
established for the field, shall not be deprived of
the right to drill on and produce from such tiact if
same¢ can be done without waste: but in such case the
allowable production from such tract, as compared with
the allowable production therefrom if such tract were
a full unit, shali be in the ratio of the_ area of such
tract to the area of a full unit of 320 acres.

Section 4. Casing aand Cementing Program:

A. Surface Pipe

4

The surface pipe shall be set through the shallow
potable water bearing beds to a minimum depth of 250°
feet and a sufficient amount of ccaent shall be used

to circulate the cement behind the pipe to the bottom

of the cellar. This surface casing shall stand cemented
for at least 24 hours before_ drilling plug or initiating
tests. The surface cas1ng“$ha11 be tested after drill-
ing plug by bailing the hole dry. The hole shall remain
dry for one hour to constitute satisfactory proof of a
water shut-off, 1In lieu of the foregoing test the cement
Job shall be tested by building up pressure of 1,000 psi,
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closing the valves, and allowing to stand thirty
minutes, I1f the pressure does not drop nmore than

100 1bs. during that period, the test shall be
considered satisfactory, This test shall be made
both before and after drilling the plug. In this
regard all fresh waters and waters of present or
probable future value for domestic, commercial or
stock purposes shall be confined to their respective
strata and shall be adequately protected by methods
approved by the Commission., Special precaution shall
be taken in drilling and abandoning wells to guard
against any loss of artesian potable water from the
strata in which it occurs and the contamination of
artesian potable water by objectionable water, oil or
gas. The Commission shall be notified at least 24
hours prior to the conducting of any test.

R. ~ Production String

The production string shall be set on top of the Cliff
House Sand with a minimum of 100 sacks of cement and
shall stand cemented not less than 36 hours before
testing the casing. This test shall be made by build-
ing up a pressure of 1,000 psi, closing the valves, and
allowing to stand thirty minutes. If the pressure does
not drop more than 100 1lbs. during that period, the
test shall be consildered satisfactory. .

C. Generai

All cementing shail be done by the pump and plug
.method. Bailing tests may be used on all casing and
cement tests, and drill stem tests may be used on
cement tests in lieu of pressure tests. In making
bailing test, the well shall be bailed dry and remain
approximately dry for thirty minutes. If any string
of casing faills while being tested by pressure or by
bailing tests herein required, it shall be re-cemented
and re-tested or an additional string of casing should
be run and cemented. If an additional string is used
the same test shall be made as outlined for the original
string. In submitting Form C-101, "Notice of Intentiocn
to Drill', the number of sacks of cement to be used on
each string of casing shall be stated.

Rules 6, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12 and 14 of Order No. 4 of the Commission, effect-
ive 8/12/35, should be followed.

Section 5. Tubing: Anyv completed well which produccs any oil s
be tubed. This tuEing,shall be set as near the bottom of the hole as
practicable, but in no case shall tubing perforations be more than 250 feet
from the bottom. The_ bottom of the tubing shall be restricted to an open-
ing of less than 1" or bull-plugged in order to prevent the loss of pressure
bombs or other measuring devices.

1
LR 3
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Section 6. Special Equipment: Any well which produces o0il shall
be equipped with a meter setiing ol adequate size to measure efficilently
the gas, with this meter setting to be installed on the gas vent or
discharge line. Wellhead equipment for all wells shall be installed and
maintained in first class condition, so that static, bottom hole pressures
and surface pressures may be obtained at any time by a duly authorized
agent of the Commission. Valves shall be installed so that pressures may
be readily obtained on the casing and also on the tubing, wherever tubing
is installed. All connections subject to well pressure and all wellhead
fittings shall be of first class material, rated at 2,000 psi working
pressure and maintained in gas tight condition. Bradenheads rated at
2,000 psi shall be installed on all production string and htadenhead con-
nections maintained in gas tight condition. There shall be at least one
valve on each bradenhead. Operators shall be responsible for maintainlngb
211 eguipment in first class condition and shall repair or replace equip-
ment where gas leakage occurs.

Section 7. Safety/Requireﬁents: Drilling boilers chall not he set
closer than 200 feet To any well or tank battery. All electrical equipment
shall be in first class condltlon and properly installed.

Sectlon 8. Shooting of Wells: VWells shall not be shot or chemically
treated until the permission of the Commission is obtained. Each well shall
be shot or treated in such manner as will not cause injury to the sand or
result in water entering the o0il or gas sand, and necessary precauvtions
shall be taken to prevent injury to the casing. 1If shooting or chemical -
treating results in irreparable injury to the well or to the oil or gas
sand, the well shall be properly plugged and abandoned. (See Rule 42
Order No. 4, Effective 8/12/35)

Section 9. Testing of Pays: All wells drilled through the Point
Lookout Pay will be tested by means of separate back pressure tests in
- Accordance with the metheds adopted by the U. 5. Bureau of Mines (Monograph
7) of (a) the Cliff House Pay (b) the Point Lookout Pay (c) both pays
comningled with a minimum of three stabilized readings from a total
minimum of three different sized orifices.

A. Wells.which penetrated the Cliff House pay»bnly will
take minimum of three stabilized tests covering a total of
three different sized orifices.

B. The foregoing tests shall be taken either in the process
of completion, or in drilling, or by means of packer
separations between the Point Lookout and Cliff House
pays after completion. All tests should he certified
and filed with the Commission, and the Commission shall
be notified at least 24 hours prior to conducting any
test.

c. Annual back pressure tests, using total of three different
' sized orifices, shall be taken in June, July or August
on each cormpleted well., Fach test must be stabilized and
plotted as a straight line function on logarithmic paper.
as outlined in U. S. Bureau of Mines Monograph 7.
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D. Within six months of the effective date of this order,
and every six months thereafter, there shall be a mceting
of all operators within the Blanco-Mesaverde pool--in. the
Commissicp offices in Santa ¥e, New Mexico, to present
and discuss new information and data gathered subsequent
to the e¢ffective date of this order. The Commission may
discontinue these meetings when in its opinion, the pool
has reached a stage of development where such meetings
are unnecessary.

Section 10. Protection of Mineral Dsposits: Since the Menefee coal
beds bear some gas and since these coal beds are of non-commercial value,
Rule 20, Order No. 4 of the Commission dated 8/12/35 shall not apply )
this fleld

Section 11. Gas Wastage: Mesaverde gas shall not be flared since
this is principally a gas rcservoir and any well not connected to a-
commercial or domestic taker shall be shut-in until such market is obtained.
Wells in this field shall be permitted to produce and market gas,” as long
as such can be done without waste, equitably between proration units for
the field.

Section 12, Bradenhead Gas: Bradenhead gas shall not be used either
directly or expansively in engines, pumps or torches, or otherwise wasted.

~ It may be used for lease and development purposes and for the development

~.of nearby leases, except as prohibited above. Wells shall not be comple-

ted as Bradenhead gas wells . unless special permission is obtained from

the Commission. . =

Section 13. Any provision herein to the contrary notwithstanding, the
Commigsion may, and in proper cases will, on petition or on its own motion,
by order entercd after notice and hearing to the extent required by law,
grant exceptions and permit drilling locations to become effective, thereby
authorizing the drilling or completion of wells in the pool not conforming
to the requirements of Sectioas 1 through 12 above if the Commission shall
find that the property sought to be drilled would be deprived of an oppor-
tunity to produce gas from the pool in the absence of such exception, or
irrespective of such findings, if the Commission shall find that by reason
of all circumstances an exception is proper in the prevention of waste, or
undue drainage between propevyties, or otherwise in the exercise by the
Commission of its jurisdictdign over the spacing of wells or its other powers
conferred by law, express or implied.

) IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that, in accordance with recommendations of the
Northwestern New Mexico Nomenclature Commiti_.e approved and adopted by this
. Commission, the Mesaverde gas producing pool in the Blanco area, to which

" this order applies, is defined to include the following described lJand .

in San Juan County, New Mexico: /

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST
AlT oT Sections 3, 4, o5, 10, 11, 14 and 15
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TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST

section 7, §/2; Seciion 3, §5/4;
All of Sections 16, 17, 18, 19,
20, 21, 22, 27, 28, 29, 30, 32,
33 and 34.

All additional lands located within one-half (1/2) mile of any land in the
pool as defined or as it may be extended shall conform to these rules and
regulations; provided, however, that such pool shall in no event be extend-
ed so as to include any lands now or hereafter included by the Commission
in some other producing area formally designated as an oil or gas pool in

t be Mesaverde, provided, further, by order oi this Conmission the pool may
be redesignated from time to time so as to embrace other lands in the
viciriity which are believed, on the basis of additional developments, to

be capable of precducing gas from the Blanco pool, whether or not such other
lands shall have been at one time included in another designated field or
prool producing from Mesaverde.

Entered and adopted by the 0il Conservation Commission this .25day of
February, 1949. : :
STATE OF NEW MEXICC
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
.CHAIRMAN

MEMBER

SECRETARY
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FPPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS
C

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4682
Ordec No. R-%%/5729297//
OMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF THE RULES '

AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE BLANCO- -
MESAVERDE GAS POOL, SAN JUAN AND RIO S0
ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO. :

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

I BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at a.m; on June 29, 1972, at Sauta
Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico, herein-
after referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this day of March, 1973, the Commission, a quorum being
present, having considered the testimony presented and the exhibits received
at said hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That applicant has requested that Case 4682 be dismissed without
prejudice.

(2) That.as a result of the hearing on June 29, 1572, an order was
adopted by éhe Commission resolving certain procedural questions.

(3) That should Case 4682 or the subject matter thereof be raised in

shou !
a subsequent proceeding before the Commission, the Commission shedl determine
recor

at that time whether or not the the June 29, 1972,
ond ‘ha order adop e d m.}mr 5

hearingﬂshould be incorporated in the subsequent proceeding.
(lg) That tho a
be granted.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Case No. 4682 is hereby dismissed without prgjudigg,
(2) That in any application to reconsider the subject matter of Case

4682 the Commission shall first determine whether or not it will incorpdiifi)

e

-fke>vzccm#’

]
!
|
b

e ——

tiwe findings and order entered by the Ccmmission in’ this case, Eobbeoswlng-the

+ha
gune 29, 1972, hearing before the Commissionmd m




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

""" CASE NO. 4682

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL
GAS COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF THE
RULES AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING
THE BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL,

SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO. : -

FA P2 By W P

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

These matters come before the Commission at 9 a.m. on
June 29, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conserva-
tion Commission, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,"
pursuant to motions to intervene in the above-entitled cause and
a motion for an order from the Commission limiting andvdefininé
the evidence it will receive and consider in the above;entitled
cause and‘restricting such evidence to those matters provided

for by the Statutes of New Mexico, and a motion for the ccntinuarn

of the ahove-entitled cause until such time as the Commission hag

NOW, on this day of July, 1972, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered each of the above=descril
motions, the arguments presented therewith, and being fully ad-
vised in the premises, ‘

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required bﬁ

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That Section 65-3-10, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compiliation, empowers and gives the duty to the Commission
to prevent the waste of hydrocarbons and to protect the correla-

tive rights of owners of interests in said hydrocarbons.

tce

b
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(3) That Section 65~3-5, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,

1953 Compilation, gives the Commission jurisdiction and authoritf
over all matters relating to the conservation of o0il and gas. |

(4) That “"waste" and "correlative rights" are defined by

Sections 65-3-3 and 65-3-29, respectively, New Mexico Statutes

Annotated, 1953 Compilation.

(5) That the public has a vital interest in the conserva-
tion of the natural resources of the State of New Mexico.

(6) That the Commission's decision to approve or disapprovg
the appiication of El1 Paso Naturai Gas Company in Case 4682 must
be predicated upon the prevention of the waste of hydrocarbons
and the protection of the correlative rights of owners of propert
in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool.

(7) That the Commission will receive evidence that is
relevant to the prevention of waste of;hydrocarbons and the
protection of correlative rights.

(8) Evidence concerning market demand, curtailment of gas |
supplies, energy crisis, and environmental impact will be

.
received by th

i@ Commise
to approve or disapprove the application if the party offering
same can shéw the relevance of such matters to the prevention
of waste and the protecfion of correlative rights.

(9) The Commission also has the authority to gather for
informational purposes evidence concerning market demand, cur-
tailment of gas supplies, energy crisis, and environmental matter
though such are nbt to be considered in its determination of
approval or disapproval of the subject application. |

(10) That the Commission will receive evidence concerning
market demand, curtailment of gas supplies, éneréy crisis, and
environmental matters if offered by a party merely for informa-
tional purposes.

(11) That after it has made its decision to approve or
disapprove the application upon the basis of evidence that is
relevant to waste and protection of correlative rights, and if
that decision should be to‘aéprove the application, it will

consider evidence offered for informational purposes only to the

!
!

Y
s,
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fullest extent possible in the implementation of the decision.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) In accordance with the above, the three petitioners,
the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Agency, the New Mexico
Munbipal League, and the:New Mexico Public Service Commission
each are hereby granted permission to intexvene in the ahove-
styled cause, subject to the following:
A. Evidence offered or which is elicited
on cross-examipation which is not
relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons
shall be admitted for informational
purposes only.
B. Evidence which is offered or which is
| elicited on cross~examination which is
} g relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons

shall be admitted for all purposes.

‘céﬂbog?ec;44‘i.-¢;

VAN geay > §

§ Ly
. . i
\é t (2) To the extent that the abovieAa':efin conflict with the

motion of Southern Union Production Company, Southem Union

<

AR,

is denied; to the extent the aboveﬁie‘not in conflict with said

Gathering Company, and Southern Unéon Gps>bompany, said motion

motion, the motion is granted.

ment Agency to continue the above-entitled cause until such time

as the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission has prepared an
environmental impact statement is hereby denied.
(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.

(3) That the motion of the New Mexico Environmental Imprové—




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

' IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

[I EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN

| ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A

i, GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO-HMESA

| VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR
|l THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND

| WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE
FOR SUCH UNIT.

Case No. 4682

N Nt N N Nt Nt N i NS

RESPONSE

COMES NOW the New Mekico_Environmental Improvement Agency, through
its attorney, Douglas W. Fraser, Agency Assistant Attorney General, to
ﬁesbond to the Motion of Southern Union Production Cowpany, Southern Union
Gathering Compaﬁy and Southern Union Gas Company for an Order limiting énd
defining the evidence which‘it will receive and consider in this case aund
tion if granted might 1imit the'evidénce
toibe pfesented so that a determination by this Commission could not be
made properly as to whether or not the Commission must issue an environﬁentai
impact statement, the Motion oy its subsequent 6rder would be in viola(ion
of Section 12—20-6 N.M.S.A., 1953 Comp. (1971 Suﬁpj) Sald statute requires
an environmental impact statement to be included in every recommendation or
report on major state actions significantly affecting the quality of the
human environment. The Coﬁmission.ﬂust determine whether applicant's .

requested order adopting a general rule providing for the optional drilling

of a second well on an established proration unit and for the assignment

of allowable for such unit would be, if issued, an action requiring an impact

L

statement under Section 12-20-6, supra.

WHEREFORE, insofar as the Motion limiting and defining the evidence

would limit the Commission's ability to make a finding as teo the necessity of

an environmental impact statement, the Motion should be denied.

ENVIRONMENTAL TIMPROVEMENT ’AyY
bLQZ:aPQﬂA M/ Wl
Dcuglas W, Fraser
Agency Assistant Attorney General
. P. O. Box 2348
. Santa Fe, New Mexico
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: ORDER OF ThIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A

BEFORE THE OIi, CONSERVATION COMMISSION .
OF THLE
STATI OF NEW MEXICO

IN Thii MATTER OF THL APPLICATION OF
kL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN

GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO-MIiiSA

VERDE GAS POOL THEAT WILL PROVIDE FOR
THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND
WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE
FOR SUCH UNIT.

Case No. 4682

MOTION

COMES NOW the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Agency

W. Fraser, Agency Assistant Attorney
Genéral, to move that this hearing on the proposed adoption of an
amended general rule in the Blanco--Mesa Verde Gas Pool be:

rescheduled until such time as the proposal may be accompahied

———.

PR
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12-20-6 N.M.S.A., 1953 Comp. (1971 Supp.)

with an environmental impact-statement as required by Section

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENT AGENCY

Agency Assistant Attorney
General

P. O. Box 2348

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION )
OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY )
FOR AMENDMENT OF THE RULES AND )
REGULATTONS GOVERNING THE ) Case No, 4682
BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL, )
- SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA uO'“TIES,)
NEW MEXICO. )

PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE

COMES NOW the New Mexico Environmental Improvement
Agency, through its attorney, Douglas W. Fraser, Agency -
Assistant Attorney General, to petition the New Mexico 04l
Conservation Commission for leave to intervene as a party in
the hearings on the proposed amendment of the Rules and
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool commencing
on Tuesday, May 2, 1972, at 9:00 A.M. in the State Land Office
Building, Morgan Hall, Santa Fe, New Mexico, |

The New Mexicd Environmental Improvement Agency 1is a
stéte governmental unit established under the authorify of the
Environmental Improvement Act [Sections 12~19-1 through 13,
N.M,S.A,, 1953 Comp, (1971 Supp.)] and as such 1s the state
agency which is directly concerned with the ecological effects
of the proposed general rule in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool on
the human environment, 1t is this agency's éoncern that all
evidence relating to the amendment of Rules and Regulations
governing the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool that may affect the
human environment be presented and analyzed in a thorough
manner and that alternatives be considered,

WHEREFORE, the Environmental Improvement Agency

respectfully prays that we be entered as a party in these

Environmental Improy ent Arency
éouglasa graser "“ "“"'”
Agency Assistant AttorneK General

o

. Building x 2348
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

proceedings.,




IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
FOR AMENDMENT NF THE RULES AND
REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE BLANCO-
MESAVERDE GAS POOL, SAN JUAN AND
RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO.

VERIFICATION

Bryan E. Miller, acting director of the New Mexico
Environmental Improvément Agency, beling first duly swbrn uqder
oath, states that he has read the above petition and knows the
contents thereof; and that the same is true of his own knowledge,

information, or bellef,

Subseribed and sworn to before me this 28th day of April,

N (e

W OTN oL N e
NOTARY PUBLICG.

1972,

My Commission Expires:

Dy 13 1925

—
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IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION)
OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY )
FOR AMENDMENT OF THE RULES AND )
REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE ) Case No, 4682
BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL, SAN )
JUAN.AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, 2
}

NEW MEXICO,

This is to certify that on this date 1 served a true

copy of the Petition for Intervention personally to the New

BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL
CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

‘Mexico 011 Conservation Commission and by mail to: Montgomery,
Federici, Andrews, Hannahs and Morfis, Attorneyé for El Paso
Natural Gas Company; Jack M, Campbell and Olmsted, Cohen and
Bingaman, Attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company§ and Frank
Coppler, Attorney for the New Mexico Municipal League,&Inc.

Dated at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this 28th day of

April, 1972,

iz Q ‘t{zz | ‘ i
DouglafJW. Fraser _i

Agency Assistant Attorney General
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 !
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF EL PASO )
NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN ORDER OF THIS )
COMMISSION ADOPTING A GENERAL RULE IN THE )
BLANCO MESA VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE ) . CASE NO. 4682

FOR THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL ON)
AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND FOR THE )
ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR SUCH UNIT. )

PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE

Comes now the New Mexico Municipal League, Inc., an incorporated.
association serving its member New Mexico municipalities representing
itself as a user of natural gas and on behalf of its member municipslities
who are users of natural gas and on behalf of residents of said members
and files its petition for leave to intervene in this cause. The purpose
of this intefvention is to analyze the effect on petitioner, its member
municipalities and persons living within the boundaries of its member

municipalities, of El Paso Natural Gas application in case #4682, The

end result of the intervention is to assure reasonable and proper gas Service .

iﬁ member municipalities.

1. Petitioner New Mexico Municipal League, hereinafter referred to as
the League, 18 an associafion of cities, towns and villages organized for the
purpose of, among other things, representing participating municipalities in
matters‘whicﬁ directly affect municipal government in New Mexico and.this

petition is fileq upon authority of the Board of Directors of said League duly

made and entered at a meeting of of Directors held on the Z0th day

43 Dol
N8 OI 831l uvdara

of May, 1970,
2. El Paso Natural Gas Company supplies gas to the following cities who

are members of the League:

City of Deming
City of Las Cruces




The address of the New Mexico Municipal League for all purposes is
Post Office Box 846, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501.

3, This petition for leave to intervene is filed by the League on
behalf of the several thousand residents of the municipalities served by
the gas company which are members of the League and who are also consumers
and rate payers of the gas company.

4.v Intervenor does not have sufficient information at this time to
assess its position in the matter and whether it should support Applicant,
El Paso Naﬁural Gas Company, as & wholesale supplier of gas to many public
’wutilities‘under the jurisdiction of Intervenor or whether to support the

position of Petitioner, Southern Unicn Gas Cépﬁ“ny, a public utility under
the jurisdiction of Intervenor, or take a thifd%position.
WHEREFORE, Intervenor respectfully prays that it be permitted to
| intervene in the above proceeding; that it be accorded all rights appropriate
to its status as such Intervenor and be allowed to take a position or not

as the facts develop.

, 4 ;//7
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, th:ls,z é Z'day of ;74 A , 1972.
’ M -

Respectfully submitted,

NEW MEXICO MUNICIPAL LEAGUE

/ /nu/éz%//;7‘ v
7 Naonll oy gele =
Prank Coppler a4

Esq.

P.0. Box 846

Santa ¥e, New Mexico
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ) ss,
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

Frank Coppler, whose address for all purposes is P.0. Box 846,
Santa Fe, New Mexico, Attorney for the New Mexico Municipal League,
Petitioner herein, states that the foregoing Petition for and on behalf
of the New Mexico Municipal League, was prepared by him on instruction
and authority of the Board of Directors of the New Mexico Municipal

‘wLeague, that he has read the same and believes that statements cowtained

therein are true.

*;;L' 0/1/<Z’/1./// /9‘;mkltq/2;;

Frank Coppler ;’;//

Subscribed and sworn to before me this c;?é; day of J(jgitlé4<é’ s 1972,

; 2 7 Notarg%ublic f; .
[ My Commission expires:

s 5‘/?15,)

)
) ss.
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

I, Frank Coppler, Attorhey for the New Mexico Municipal League;
do hereby certify that on April 26, 1972, I did mail a true and correct
copy’of the foregoing petition to Mr. Richard Moiriq‘of Montgomery,
Fedérici, Andréws, Hannahs & Morris, attorneys for El Paso Natural Gas
Company, Applicant, and to Mr. Jack M. Campbell of Olmsted, Cohen &
Bingaman, attorne&s for Southern Union Gas Company, Petitioner and Mr.

James L, Parmelee, Jr,, Staff Counsel, New Mexico Public Service Commission.

L—Y’/

Frank Coppler, Eséf
P.0. Box 846
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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‘“f.' 1. The Applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, recognizes
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION com!mss‘uonz6 1972 ” !

STATE OF NEW MEXICO .san.¥f A

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCG-MESA

VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR
THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND

H WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,

Case No., 4682

AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE

] m
POR SucH UNIT.

N Nensl St Nt vt N et ot ¥

RESPONSE
El Paso Natural Gas Company hereby responds to the Motion -
“ of Southern Union Production Company, Southern Union Gathering

Company, and Southern Union Gas Company for an Order limiting

and defining the evidence which 1t will receive and conaider in

r this case, and states: §'

that any Order entered by the Commission approving the Application
in this case must be based upon prevention of waste and protectioq
of correlative prights, pursuant to the 01l and Gas Conservation
Statutes of New Mexico.

|

Commission by the 011 and Gas Conservation Statutes, the Commis-

In addition to the powers and duties conferred upon the
.————'——“-——N\__\

sion-also 1s authorized and required to consider the manne in

which 1ts’§€§13hs may affect the environment, and the Commissionh
i3 required to make a detailed Environmental Impact Statement 1n

connection with any malor gsiate action which significantly affects

the quality of the human environment. The Commission must deter-
mine whether this case is of such a nature as to require prepara-
tion of such a Statement, and to that end the Commissisn should
l#reéeive and consider evidence relating to the various factors

l specified in Section 12-20-6 N.M.S.A.,, which it must consider if
f

it determines that an Environmental Impact Statement is required
‘|1n this cuse. » =
) =le .

R — e ——— -

. R

T ]

B i e ¢ o memiimimnt a0 mvmaad

————
.

]



3. The Commission should receive and consider evidence

relative to the market demand for gas from the San Juan Basin
and from the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool in particular, and should
‘consider all the effects of its actions in this case (including
those environmental in nature) not only upon the producers, but

also upon the purchasers, distributors and ultimate consumers of

this gas. In this regard, the Commission should not blind itself |

to the national energy crisis and the seribus problems currantly
facing the natural gas industry throughout the country; nor is
the Commission required by law to disregard such important matters

The Commission has the authority, as well as the duty,
to determine that a market exists for the additional deliverabilit
that will be developed by the drilling of adait;onal‘wella if the
Application is approved. Obviously, the economic feasibility of
the infill drilling program is directly related to market condi-
ticns and 15 predicabed upon the assumption of a firm demand for
"gas from the San Juan Basin,

The Commission also should consider the waste, both
physicai and economic, which will result if the productive life

of the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool 1s permitted to continue beyond

the physical capability of existing wells and related racilities
and beyond the time that natural gas can be expected to fulfill

a significaht portion of the total energy requirements of the
state and nation. El Paso 1s prepared to present evidence to the
effect that, although the productive life of the pool will be
shortened, additional reserves will be recovered as a direct
result of the infill drilling program and, in any event, the
additional deliverability developed by the drilling of additional
wells pursuant to the approvallof the Application in this case
will result in greater deliverability of gas from the Blanco-

Mesaverde Gas Pool at the end of a 20-year period than would
s & N

‘2“

-




exist if the additional development does no%t ocour.
4, In order to ensure proper recognition of all factors
pertinent to this case, and in order not to preclude any such

matters, the Commission should refrain from entering an order

limiting and defining the evidence which it will receive and

"consider in this matter.

WHEREFORE, the Motion of Southern Union Production Company,

Southern Union Gathering Company, and Southern Union Gas Company o
should be denied. . | |
- MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI, ANDREWYS, HANNAHS
& Monnlw /
By /44/ :
P.0O. Box 2307 f’§7
Santa Fe, N.M. 87501

Attorneys for El1 Paso Natural Gas Company

S

CERTIFICATE OF MAILING

I hereby certify that I caused to be mailed a true and correck
copy of the foregoing Response to MR. JACK M, CAMPBELL of Olmsted,|
Cohen & Bingaman, Attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company, .P.O.
Box 877, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501; MR. CLARENCE E. HINKLE of Hinkle,
Bondurant, Cox & Eaton, P.O, Box 10, Roswell, N.M. 88201, Attor-
neys for Aztec 011 & Gas Company; to MR. DOUGLAS W. FRASER,

: ' Agency Assistant Attorney General for Environmental Improvement
N Agency, PERA Building, P.O, Box 2348, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501; MR.
g S FRANK COPPLER, Attorney for New Mexico Municipal League, P.O. Box |
846, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501; and MR. JAMES L. PARMELEE, JR., Staff
COunsel for New Mexico Public Service COmmission. Bataan Memorial
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- GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCQ MESA

" WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,

Ly

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A »
VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR Case No. 4682
THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND

AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE -
FOR SUCH UNIT.

MOTION
Comes now, Jack M, Compbell, one of the attorneys for Southern Unicn Production
Company, Southem Union Gathering Company and Southem Union Gas Company, enters
bis appearance in this matter on Beholf of sald companies, and for their Motion t§ the
Commlsslon states:

!.  Applicani, Ei Paso Natural Gas Company, by its Response to Motion for

Continuance (Paragraph 4) recites that its evidence "will show that approval of its applica=-

" tion will enable it to supply gas to meet the needs of consumers who are dependent upon El

Paso for their supply of natural gas, Including Southern Union Gas Company and the other

. vutilities who distribute natural gas to New Mexico consumers. El Pasc intends to demon="

strate that approval of ite appllcatios in this case wiii aiieviate gas shortages and will-re=
-_'———#'—-f X
duce the possibility of its being forced to curtall dellveries of gas to Southern Unlon Gas

- Company and other distributors In the State of New Mexlco whe obtain a portlen of thaly

gas supply from El Paso Natural Gas Company.”

2.  The laws of New Maxice clearly establish jurisdictional limits to this

* Commission In the discharge of its statytory duties and powers. No order may be issued by

the Commission except It stems from or Is made necessary by the pmvenﬂo?i‘ of waste or the

gt

s

)




protection of correlative rights. The matters referred to in Applicant's ResponQ to
- Motion for Continuance do not come within the iuri‘sdicﬁonul Timits des;rlbed above.
3.  To permit any evidence other than that relating to matters of preven~
tion of waste and protection of correlative rights, as defined by the Statutes of New
' Mexlco, is unfawful and will Vser!ously prejudice any final order which the Commission

may, after hearing, Issue in this matter,

WHEREFORE: Movants réquesf the Commission to fssue its order limiting and
K defining the evidence which 1t will receive and consider in this matter ond restricting
such evidence to those matters provided for by the Stotutes of New Mexico.

“1‘ ‘
' Respectfully submitted,

/‘r
SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION COMPANY
» SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY
SOWT-IERN UNION GAS COMPANY "
Coona Q1
' ‘! 307 Dateds May 30, 1972 -
g N S ’ ,:JI j
! e
] | hereby certify that coples of this Motion
have this date been mailed to Attorneys of _
record in this matter at thelr business ., ' ¥
addresses. :
,’ N s | Vd ) ) -‘w“ ' b

3 PSSP,

J
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e hregedt  Sorme mzf Seal o
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you own any property in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool?

/ﬂfﬂg%
2. Does the Municipal League - EIA - Public Service Commisgion
own any property in the pool? /éz

~ ey

3. Does anyone you represent own any property in the pool? ¢7b4$k/<%§%

4, Are you seeking more gas production from the pool?

5. Are you seeking less gas ~-- some gas

6. Is it your contention that you or anyone that you precfess
to represent has such an interest that you could come before
this Commission in a separate case to adopt certain spacing
rules in the pool

7. Is it your contention that though you, EIA, Public Service
Commission, Municipal League - certain cities - do not have
a property right in the pool that the public has such a vital
interest in the proper spacing of wells in the pool that it
should be represented in this case

8. 1Is it your contention that because you represent a state
agency (state subdivision) you have a right to intexrvene

9. What will you (or the ones you represent) gain or lose by
the direct operation of the Commission's decision

10. 1Is that a certainty or is it mere speculative or contingent

11. Will you (or the ones you represent) be bound in any way by
the decision of this Commission

12. Do you foresee that the Commission's decision will in any-
way encroach upon the authority of the agency you represent

Do ydu foresee that any rule or regulation of your agency
will be subject of interpretation in this hearing

Is it your contention that if the Commission should find that
waste is occurrlng in the pool and that correlative rights are
being violated in the pool, that it could deny this application
because approval may result in less gas being available to

‘you sometime in the future?

City of Deming -- Industry of New Mexico --
Municipal League -- Albuquerque, New Mexico --
Los Angeles, California -- Tucson, Arizona --




-

Page 2

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

Is it your contention that if the Commission should find
that waste is not occurring in the pool and that correlative
rights are not being violated in the pool, that it could
approve this application because approval may result in more
gas being available to you sometime in the future?

City of Deming -- Industry of New Mexico --
Mur.icipal League -- Albuquerque, New Mexico --
Los Angeles, California =-- Tucson, Arizona --

Is it your contention that the Commission has the authority
to directly control the amount of gas to be used in the

state -- out of state? -- Regardless of waste and correlative
rights?

Is it your contention that the Commission has the authority w
to indirectly control the amount of gas to be used in the |
state -- out of the state? -- Regardless of waste and ‘

correlative rights?

Does the EIA have the authority to prohibit the use of
certain inferior fuels if the use of such has an adverse
effect upon the environment

Does the EIA have the authority to require the use of certain
fuels if the use of other fuels would adversely effect the
environment '

Does the Public Service Commission have any control over the
amount of gas committed to instate use -- out of state use

Have you filed any case before the Public Service Committee
seeking improved gas service to the cities your organization
represents




_GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESA

"WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

- OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A

VERDE GAS POOL, THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR o
THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND - CASE NO. 4682
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE
FOR SUCH UNIT.

N N N st st Nt Nt st “nst

PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE
~ AND MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

Comes now, the New Mexico Public:- Service Commission
(Intervenor) and respectfully reéuests that the Oil Conservation Com-
mission allow intervention in the above-styled and numbered matter
and respectfuily moves for a continuance of the matter to a date
mutually acceptable to Applicant; Southern Union Gas Company, but
not less th;_an 30 days from March 22, 1972,

As grounds for this Motion, Intervenor states:

I. Intervenor is the regulatory body of the State of New

,.
!
:
2
5
)
i
)
-
3
L

£

MEXICO having general and oxc
over the rates, charges, service regulations and other matters re-
lating to the sale of natural gas and eléctricity by public utilities in
the State of New Mexico, and the sale of natural gas and electricity

by any person, firm or corporation to any utility for resale in the

ce: A M8

L N 8 WT_ -
PDEIC Ol NEW [VIEX1CO,

2. Numerous natural gas and electric utilities in the State
of New Mexico depend upon El Paso Natural Gas Company (El Paso)

= )
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for their source of supply of natural gas for distribution and for

a source of fuel to generate electricity.

3. Intervenor has a direct interest in the matter before

the Commission to the end that reasomable and proper natural gas

and electric service shall be assured to éoneumers in the State of

New Mexico.

4. Intervenor does not have sufficient information at this

. time to assess its position in the matter and whether it should

~ support Applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, as a wholesale \.

supplier of gas to many public utilities under the jui'isdict{on of
Intervenor or whether to support the position of Petitioner, Southern
Union Gas Company, a pul;lic utility under the jurisdiction of Ihter—
venor, or take a third position. |

5. ~Attorney for intervenor became aware of this Application

-on March 9, 1972. This does not provide sufficient time for pre-

paration prior to the hearing date.

WHEREFORE, .Intervenor respectfully prays that it be

permitted to intervene in the above proceeding; that it be accorded

all rights appropridie to its status as such Intervenor and be allowed

to take a position or not as the facts develop. Intervenor further

' prays that the above requested contliuance be aliowed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this 14th day of March,

1972,

Respectfully submitted,

NE XICO PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

7 -
] L. MELEE, ]R., Staff Counsel
Bataan Memorial Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

[P S S
L - v s
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE
I hereby certify that I have this day mailed a copy of the L '
foregoing Petition for Leave to Intervene and Motion for Continuance ' }
to Mr, Richard Morris of Montgomery, Pederici, Andrews, Hannahs ‘
& Morris, attorneys for El Paso Natural Gas Company, Applicant, ;

and to Mr. Jack M. Campbell of Olmsted, Cohen & Bingaman,

attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company, Petitioner. - |

James L. Pdrmelee, Jr., &
Staff Counsel ’
New Mexico Public Service Commission N
Rataan Memorial Building .

Sar_:ta Fe, New Mexico. 87501 - 1

T
’
N ..
- .,—..‘.,....I<.. oy it

-
124
\
. .
e J R T L T P RGP

P

o

- . N .

- ) {
& ’ . .
v : ) . - C . i
L L. L
: . : . {
! . : :
N B . e wm e N Lt !
. ’ - ' .- H
: . B T k - . :
o , N .

.

ST ras by {1 o oo

\
N

R I RO




Docket No. 7-72

’

DOCKET: SPECIAL HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 22, 1972

- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE
BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

. . CASE 4682 Application of E1l pPaso Natural Gas Company for amendment
' : : of the Rules and Regulations governing the Blanco-

' Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
" New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

—_ <~ & oon d v
saeks the amendment cof Crder Nc, R-1870, as it pertains

f_to the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio
Arriba Counties, New Mexico, to provide the following:

fj.“7"’ A. fhat any opérator hay, at his option, drill'
S SRR ~ a second well on any established proration
ERRE ‘"unit in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool.

D - -~ - Do N
) L3 N . e .
¢ i v L

SRS L;TIL‘; "Bs That the wells on any established proration
AR . w L n . unit in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool having
g .+ ;.0 more than one well shall be treated as a
. - % .. .. - single well for proration purposes and any
CLeBYi o alest reference to a well in the proration rules

. shall pertain to all wells on an established
" proration unit.

Mh o a.-,l-n Aa

4
& ARNA A WS A

- .o
LA T -}

ility test of eachn

" well shall be combined for the allowable
: deliverability allocation and the wells
" considered as a single unit for the

- acreage allocation.

.
»

The prcduction from each well shall
~ be metered separately in compliance
. 'with Rule 403, however, the produc-
- tion shall be combined and reported as
a single volume on Forms C-114 and C-115
and applied against the single allowable
', for the proration unit, and one status
“ shall be carried for the proration unit.
 Classification of the weliis on a pro-
. ration unit as marginal or non-marginal
‘ shall be determined by combining the

. perfotmance of all wells in the proration
unit& e

e A
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4682

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL
GAS COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF THE
RULES AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING
THE BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL,

- 'SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,

— RYDEY

ANLavY ludl\.L\—U e

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

These matters come before the Commission at 9 a.m. on
June 29, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conser-
vation Commission, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,"
pursuant to motions to intervene in the above-entitled cause and
a motion for an order from the Commission limiting and defining
the evidence it will receive and consider in the above-entitled
cause and restricting such evidence to those matters provided
for by the Statutes of New Mexico, and a motion for the continu-
ance of the above-entitled cause until such time as the Commig-
sion has prepared an environmental impact statement.

NOW, on this 6th day of July, 1972, the Commission, a .
guorum being present, having considersd each of the above- ’
described motions, the arguments presented therewith, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

{1} That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
suhiact matter thersof,

(2) That Section 65-3-10, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, empowers and gives the duty to the Commission

to prevent the waste of hydrocarbons and to protect the corre1a~
tive r1ahtn of owners of interests in sgaiad hvﬂrnnarhnngﬁ

s &

: (3) That Section 65-3-5, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, gives the Commission jurisdiction and authority
over all matters relating to the conservation of oil and gas.

(4) That "waste™ and "correlative rights" are defined by
Sections 65-3-3 and 65-3-29, respectively, New Mexico Statutes

~ Annotated, 1953 Compilation.

(5) That the public has a vital interest in the conserva-
tion of the natural resources of the State of New Mexico.

_/
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CASE NO. 4682

(6) That the Commission's decision to approve or disapprove
the application of El Paso Natural Gas Company in Case 4682 must
- be predicated upon the prevention of the waste of hydrocarbons
‘and the protection of the correlative rights of owners of property
in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool.

(7) That the Commission will receive evidence that is
relevant to the prevention of waste of hydrocarbons and the
protection of correlative rights.

(8) Evidence concernzng market demand, curtailment of gas
supplies, energy crisis, and environmental 1mpact will be re-
ceived by the Commission and considered in its determination
to approve or disapprove the application if the party offering.
same can show the relevance of such matters to the prevention
of waste and the protection of correlative rights.

(9) The Commission also has the authority to gather for
informational purposes evidence concerning market demand, cur-
tailment of gas supplies, energy crisis, and environmental
matters, though such are not to be considered in its determina=

~tion of approval or disapproval of the subject application.

{(10) That the Commission will receive evidence concerning
market demand, curtailment of gas supplies, energy CrlSIS, and

environmental matters if cffered by a party merely for infoima-

tional purposes.

(11). That after it has made its decision to approve or
disapprove the application upon. the basis of evidence that is
relevant to waste and protection of correlative rights, and if
that decision should be to approve the application, it will
consider evidence offered for informational purposes only to
the fullest extent possible in the implementation of the
decision.

(12) That the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission is
not rsguired by Section 12-20-6, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, to prepare an environmental impact statement
prior to the hearing of this case.

IT IS THEREFORE

(1) In accordance with the above, the three petitioners,
- the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Agency, the New Mexico
Municipal League, and the New Mexico Public Service Commission

each are hereby granted permission to intervene in the above-

styled cause, subiect tc the fcllowing:

A. Evidence offered or which is elicited
on cross-examination which is not
relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons
shall be admitted for informational

purposes only.
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B. Evidence which is offered or which is
elicited on cross-examination which is
relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons
shall be admitted for all purposes.

(2) To the extent that the above findings are in conflict
with the motion of Southern Union Production Company, Southern
Union Gathering Company, and Southern Union Gas Company, said
motion is denied; to the extent the above findings are not in
conflict with said motion, the motion is granted.

(3) That the motion of the New Mexico Environmental Improve-
ment Agency to continue the above~entitled cause until such time
as the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission has prepared an
environmental impact statement is hereby denied.

k4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commnission may deem neces-
sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

;VNSERVATION COMMISSION
' Y 4 “

)
. R KING, Chairman

ij J. ARMIJO, Member
-./ C&te. ,

A, L. PORTER, Jr., er & Secretary

SEAL

dr/
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN

GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESA

)
)
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A )
)
)

* VRPDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE

"'CASE NO. 4682

FOR THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND )
WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, )
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE )
FOR SUCH UNIT. )

1. Q.
A-
2- Qn
A,
30 Q-
Ac
4. Q.
A-
5‘ Q-
A,
6. Qo
A,
7- Q'
A,

ANSWER OF NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENT AGENCY
TO QUESTIONS PROPOUNDED BY COUNSEL FOR THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Do you own any property in the Blanco-Mesa Verde Pool?

No. I am appearing on behalf of the Environmental Improvement
Agency in the capacity of an agency assistant attorney general
and am not appearing on behalf of myself.

Does the Environmental Improvement Agency own any property ia
1 5 1

the pooi?

Ro. The Agency is a state governmental administrative unit
vhich owns no property rights .in the Blanco-Mesa Verde Pool.

Its interest in this particular application is the environwental
effects which may result from any change in existing property
rights in the pool.

Does anyone you represent own any property in the pool?

No. I am representing the Agency which has‘no existing property
right within the Blanco-~Mesa Verde Pool.

Are you seeking more gas production from the pool?
No.
Are you seeking less gas production from the pool?

No. We are seeking the continuance of existing gas production
from the pool. ’

Is it your contention that you or anyone that you profess to
reprecent has such an {nterest that you could come before this
Commission in a separate case to adopt certain spacing rules
in the pool?

Yes, to the extent that the case could constitute a major state
action substantially affecting the environment.

Is it your contention that, although the Environmental Improvement
Agency does not have a property right in the pool, the publiec

has such a vital interest in the proper spacing of wells in

the pool that it should be represented in this case?

Yes, insofar as a determination of the existiﬁg property rights
in the pool will have an environmental {mpact on the human
environment.




11.

13.
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Is 1t your contention that because you represent a state agency,
you have a right to intervene?

The Environmental Improvement Agency has a right to submit a
Petition for Intervention because the question before the

011 Conservation Commission is one that substantially affects
the quality of the human environment. The 0il Conservation
Commission should grant this petition in order to assure a
full review of the environmental issues involved.

What will you gain or lose by the direct operation of the
Commission's decision?

The Environmental Improvement Agency will gain or lose no
particular property right by the direct operation of the
Commission's decision. However, the Agency will lose the
opportunity to effectively administer the regulations

promulgated by the Environmental Improvement Board in a way

most rationally suited to New Mexico's needs. It will also

be injured to the extent more funds will be needed for staffing
of programs to develop new and more extensive regulations for

the Board's consideration. Assuming new regulations are

adopted, more funds will be needed to insure their enforcement.
Finally, we will lose the ability to effectively carry out the
legislative mandate of assuming responsibility ''for environmental
management and consumer protection...in order to ensure an
environment that in the greatest possible measure: will confer.
optimum health, safety, comfort and economic and social well-being
on its inhabitants; will protest this generation as well as

those yet unborn from health threats posed by the environment;
and will maximize the economic and cultural benefits of a

healthy people." {Section 12-19-2 N.M.S.A., 1953 Comp. (1971
Supp.) ]

Is that a certainty or is it mere speculative or contingent?
Certainty.

Will the Environmental Improvement Agency be bound in any
way by the dec*~.lon of this Cormmission?

Yes, to the extent that the decigion will affect environmental
management and consumer protection.

Do you foresee that the Commission's decision will in any way
encroach upon the authority of the agency you represent?

No.

Do you foresee that any rule or regulation of the Environmental
Improvement Agency will be subfect of interpretation in this
hearing?

We are unable to anticipate at this time whether any of the
Environmental Improvement Board's regulations will need to be
interpreted.

" I8 it your contention that if the Cémmission should find that

waste 1s occurring in the pool and that correlative rights are
being violated in the pool, that it could deny this application
because approval may result in less gas being available to you
sometime in the future?

Yes, in terms of less gas being available to the citizens of New
Mexico and what effects this shortage of gas will have on the
quality of the human environment in New Mexico.

It 48 clear from Section 12-20-6 N.M.S.A., 1953. Comp.

(1971 Supp.) that the factors that must be considered by the
011 Conservation Commission have been snlarged or supplemented

-2 -




to include not only waste and correlative rights but also
the impact that a determination on these two factors may
have on the human environment. The requirement that the
impact on human environment be considered is not only a
procedural requirement, in the narrow sense, but is a
consideration that indeed will affect substantive determinations.

As was stated in Arlington Coalition v. Volpe, F.2d

s 3 E.R.C. 1195, 2001 (4th Cir. 1972) in answer to the
argument, work on the road construction need not be enjoined
while the environmental impact was being prepared:

Filing a report without suspension of work on
Arlington I-66 until the report has been considered
by the Secretary is not the sort of compliance that is
likely to change the result. Section 102(C) contemplates
not only that-a report be compiled 'but also that the
Secretary take into account the information contained
therein in determining the final location and design of
a highway. (Emphasis added.)

This statute does not limit the authority of
any governmental agency in any permanent or
conclusive manner. It does, however, contain a
mandate that action can be taken only following
complete awareness on the part of the actor of
the environmental consequences of his action and
following his having taken the steps required by
the Act., [Natural Helium Corporation v. Morton,

F.2d ,» 3 E.R.C. 1129 (10th Cir. 1971)].

Section 12-20-6; supra, consequently requires an examination
of all relevant issues, not only of waste but of economics and
the environment.

Is it your contention that if the Commission should find that
waste ig not ocenrring in the nosl and that corralative rights
are not being violated in the pool, that it could approve this
application because approval may result in more gas being
available to you sometime in the future?

Yes. See answer to Question 14 above.

Is it your contention that the Commissien has the authority
to directly control the amount of gas to be used in the state -~
out of state? -- Regardless of waste and correlative rights?

No.

Is 1t your contention that the Commission has the authority to
indirectly control the amount of gas to be used in the state -~
- out of the state? -- Regardless of waste and correlative rights?

: The problem with this question is the use of the word
“"authority'". The 0il Conservation Commission's statutory
authority to deny or grant this application based upon waste,
correlative rights and environmental factors will indirectly
affect the amount of gas to be used.

Does the Environmental I'mprrovement Agénc'y'have'the authority to
prohibit the use of certain inferior fuels if the use of

such has an adverse effect upon the environment?
The Environmental Improvement Agency has no such direct authority.
Does the Environmental Improvement Agency have the authofity to
require the use of certain fuels if the use of other fuels

would adversely effect the environment?

The Environmental Improvement Agency

-3 -




Note: These Answers are submitted in lieu of all oral statements
made in response to the questions asked by Commission counsel

on June 29, 1972,
Respectfully submitted,

ouglas Fraser
Agency Assistant Attorney General
P.E.R.A. Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico

cc: El Paso Natural Gas Company
Southern Union Gas Company
New Mexico Municipal League, Inc.
New Mexico Public Service Commission
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BEFORE THE Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OFF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF )
EL PASO NATURAIL GAS COMPANY FFOR AN )
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A )
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESA )
VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE )
FOR THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND )
WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,)
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE )
FOR SUCH UNIT. )

CASE NO. 4682

ANSWER OF.NEW MEXICO PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
TO QUESTIONS PROPOUNDED BY COUNSEL FOR THE
OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

1. Q. Does the Public Service Commission own any property
in the Blanco-Mesa Verde Pool? )

No.

2. - Q. Does anyone you represent own any property in the pool?

>

Some utilities under the supervision and regulation of the
Public Service Commission own property in the pool.

Are you seeking more gas- production firom the pool?
No.

Are you seeking less gas -- some gas?

> o > Lo

t
i

No.

wn
o~

Is it vour contention that you or anyone that you profess
to represent has such an interest that you could come
before this Commission in a separate case to adopt certain
spacing rules in the pooi?

No. (Except utilities owning property in the pool. )

6. Q. It it your contention that though you, Public Service
Commission, do not have a property vight in the pocl but
that the public has such a vital interest in the proper
spacing of welis in the pool that it should be represented
in this case? '

A. Yes, the Public Service Commission is bound by statute to
represent the interests cf public utilities, consumers of




10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

AL

utility products and the general public and the duty to
ensure, to the extent of its ability, that utilities con-
tinue to serve the public.

Is it your contention that because you represent a state

~agency (state subdivision) you have a right to intervene?

Not a "right" to intervene but hopefully a "privilege" to

intervene because of the Public Service Commission's interest.

What will you (or the ones you represent) gain or lose by
the direct operation of the Commission's decision?

The answer to this question is unknown at this time but
will hopefully be developed by the evidence presented.

Is that a certainty or is it mere speculative or contingent?
This will hopefully be answered by the evidence presented.

Will you (or the ones you represent) be bound in any way
by the decision of this Commission?

Yes, the short and long range gas supply for New Mexico

-utilities will be affected and the Public Se1v1ce Commission

will be bound by the decision.

Do you foresee that the Commission’s decision will in
anyway encroach upon the authorlty of the agency you
represent?

No.
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No.

Is it your contention that the Commission has the authority
to directly control the amount of gas to be used in the
state -- out of smte? -- Regardless of waste and

correlative rights?

No.

Is it your contention that the Commission has the authority
to-indirectiy control the amount of gas to be used in the
state -- out of the state? -- Regardless of waste and
correlative rights?

Case No. 4682




Yes, the granting or denying of the application will have
precisely this effect.

Does the Public Service Commission have any control
over the amount of gas committed to instate use -- out
of state use?

No.

Respec y submitted,

es L. Parmelee Jr. ;

Staff Counsel

New Mexico Public Service Commlssmn
Bataan Memorial Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

cc: El Paso Natural Gas Company
Southern Union Gas Company
New Mexico Municipal. League, Inc.
Environmental Improvement Agency
New Mexico State Planning Office

Case No. 4682
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+ IN THE MAYTER OF THE AFPPLICATION OF
-+ EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
iy ORDER OF ThHIS COMMISSTON ADOPTING A

GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO-MESA

“Tiis- OPTIONAT, DRILLING OF A SECOND

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR Case No. 4682 _
WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE
FOR SUCH UNIT.

Tt Nt st Nt ? Nt Nt N ot st

MOTION

COMES NOW the New Mexico Environmental Improvemen% Agency
through its attorney, Dopglas W. Fraser, Agency Assistant Af;torney
General, to move that this hearing on the proposed adoption of an

amended general rule in the Blanco-Mesa Verde Gas Pool be

|l rescheduled until such time as the proposal may be accompanied

with an environmental impact statement as required by Section

12-20-6 N.M.S.A., 1953 Comp. (1971 Supp.)

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENT AGENCY

-

7)Y
/i
ugl

Agency Assistant Attorney
General

P. O. Box 2348

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

- OF THE
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ; .
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF )
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN )
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A )
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO-MESA )
VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR ) Case No. 4682
THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND )
WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, )
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE )
FOR SUCH UNIT. )
RESPONSE

COMES NOW the Ne& Mexico Environmental Improvement Agency, through

its attorney, Douglas W. Fraser, Agency Assistant Attorney General, to

respond to the Motion of Southern Union Production Company, Southern Union
Gathering Companj and Southern Union Gas Company for an Order limiting and
defining the evidence which it will receive and consider’}n this case and
hereby states that insofar as the Motion if granted mighé limit the evidence
to be presented so that a determination by this Commission could nof be

made properly as to whether or not the Commission must issue an environmental
impact statement, the Motion or its subsequent Order would be in violation

of Section 12-20-6 N.M.S.A., 1953 Comp. (1371 Supp.) Said statute requires
recommendation or

an environmental impact statement to be included in evetry

report on major state actions significantly affecting the quality of the

human environment. The Commission must determine whether applicant's
requeasted order adopting 2 goncral rule providing for the opiionail drilling
of a second well on an established proration umit and for the assignment

of allowable for such unit would be, if issued, an action requiring an impact

,

statement under Section 12-20-6; supra.

WHEREFORE, insofar as the Motfion limiting and defining the evidence
would limit the Commission's ability to make a finding as to the necessity of

an environmental impact Statement, the Motion should he denied.

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVFMFNT?

Douglaq . Fraser

Agency Assistant Attorney General
P. 0. Box 2348 .

Santa Fe, New Mexico
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BFFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMTSSION
OF THE Cit (,ONSERVA]V-
STATE OF NEW MEXICO Sants F.

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO-MESA

VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR
THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND
WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE
FOR SUCH UNIT.

Case No, 4682

El Paso Natural Gas Company hereby responds to the Motion
of Southern Union Production Combany, Southern Unlion Gathering
Company, and Soqthern Union Gaé Company for an Order limiting
and defining the evidence which it will receive and consider in
this case, and states: |

1. The Applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, recognizes
that any Order entered by the Commission approving the Application
in this case must be based upon prevention of waste and protection
of correlative rights, pursuant to the 0il and Gas: Conservation
Statutes of New Mexico. |

2. 1In addition to the powers énd duties conferred upon the
Commission by the 0il and Gas Conservation Statutes, the Commis-
sion also is authorized and required to consider the manner in
which its actions may affect the environment, and the Commission
is required to make a detalled Environmental Impact Statement in
connection with any major state action which significantly affects
the gquality of the human environment. The Commission must deter-~
mine whether this case is of such a nature as to require prepara-
tion of such a Statement, and to that end the Commission should
receive and ey evidence relating to the various factors
specified in Section 12-20-6 N.M.S.A., which it must consider 1if
it determines that an Environmental Impact Statement‘is required

in this case.




3. The Commission should receive and consider evidence
relative to the market demand for gas from the San Juan Basin
and from the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool in particular, and should

~consider all the effects of its actions in this case (including
" those environmental in nature) not only upon the producers, but
- also upon the purchasers, distributors and ultimate consumers of
Efthis;gas. In this regard, the Commission should not blinéd itself
Eéto the natlonal energy dfiélétand'the ééﬁiduéwéféblems currently

$§facing the natural gas industry throughout the country; nor is

i The Commission has the authority, as well as the duty,

. that will be developed by the drilling of additional wells if the
' Application is approved. Obviously, the economic feasibillity of
! the infill drilling program is directly related to market condi-
“tlons and is predicated ﬁﬁon the assumption of a firm demand for
i gas from The San Juan Basin.

%ﬁ The Commission also should consider the waste, both
E'physical and ecohomic, which will result if the productive life
i.of the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool is permitted to continue beyond

the physical capability of exlisting wells and related facilities

i and beyond the time that natural gas can be expected toc fulfill

a significant portion of the total energy reduirements of the
;jstate and nation. El Paso is prepared to present evidence to the
%éeffect that, although the productive 1ife of the pool will be

! shortened, additional reserves will be recovered as a direct

i result of the infill drilling program and, in any event, the
é%additional deliverability developed by the drilling of additional
géwells pursuant to the approval of the Application in this case
EEWill result in greater deliverability of gas from the Blanco-

© Mesaverde Gas Pool at the end of a 20-year period than would

—2-

t

!

i+ the Commission required by law to disregard such 1lmportant mattersi

!

ééto determine that a market exists for the additional deliverabilit§

i
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- exist if the additional development does not occur.

4, In order to ensure proper recognition of all factors

© pertinent to this'case, and in order not to preclude any such

matters, the Commission should refrain from entering an order

- 1limiting and defining the evidence which it will receive and

conslder in this matter.

WHEREFORE, the Motion of Southern Union Production Company,

* Southern Union Gathering Company, and Southern Union Gas Company

should be deniled.

MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI, ANDREWS, HANNAHS
& MORRIS
By dﬁ%z//r .

P.0. Box 2307 7/ ”
Santa Fe, N.M. 87501

Attorneys for El1 Paso Natural Gas Company

CERTIFICATE OF MAILING

I hereby certify that I caused to be malled a true and correc
copy of the foregoing Response to MR. JACK M. CAMPBELL of Olmsted,
Cohen & Bingaman, Attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company, P.O.
Box 877, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501; MR. CLARENCE E. HINKLE of Hinkle,
Bondurant, Cox & Eaton, P.0. Box 10, Roswell, N.M., 88201, Attor-
neys for Aztec 01l & Gas Company; to MR. DOUGLAS W. FRASER,
Agency Assistant Attorney General for Environmental Improvement
Agency, PERA Building, P.O. Box 2348, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501; MR.
FRANK COPPLER, Attorney for New Mexico Municipal League, P.O. Box
846, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501; and MR. JAMES L. PARMELEE, JR., Staff
Counsel for New Mexico Public Service Commission, Bataan Memorial
Building, Santa Fe, ¥.M. 87501, this 24X day of June, 1972.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

[N THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
‘ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESA
VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR

~ THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF. A SECOND
WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,
AND FCR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE
FOR SUCH UNIT. = '

Case No., 4682

N Nt N Nt S Nt Nogr? o vt

MOTION

Comes now, Jack M. Campbell, cne of the attorneys for Southern Union Production
Company, Southem Union Gathering Company and Southern Union Gas Company, enters
his appearance in this matter on behalf of said companies, and for their Motion to the
Commiss)ic;n states:

1.  Applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Comﬁdhy, by its Response to Motion for
Continuance (Paragraph 4) recites that its evidence "will show that approval of ifs applica-
tion will enable it to sup;;iy gas to meet the needs of consumers w@;o are tdepenaehf upon El
PcsoAfor their supply of natural gas, including Southern Union Gas Company and the other
utilities who distribute natural gas to New Mexico consumers, El Paso intends to demon~
strate that approval of its application in this case will aileviate gas shorfages and will re-
duce the possibility of its being forced to cUrtﬁ%l r;leliveries of gas to Southern Union Gas
Company and other disfribufors in the State of New Mexico who obtain a portion of their

gas supply from El Paso Nat,

2.  The laws of New Mexico clearly establish jurisdictional 1imits to this

~ Commission in the discharge of its statutory duties and powers. No order may be issued by

the Commission except it stems from or is made necessary by the prevention of waste or the




protection of correlative rights. The motters referred to in Applicant's Response to

Motion for Continuance do not come within the jurisdictional limits described above.
3. To permit any evidence other than that relating to matters of preven=
tion of waste and protection of correlative rights, as defined by the Statutes of New
Mexico, is unlawful and will seriously prejudice any final order which the Commfssion
may, ofter hearing, issue in this matter,
WHEREFORE: -Movants request-the Commission to issue its order limiting and
defining the evidence which it will receive and consider in this matter and restricting

such evidence to those matters provided for by the Statutes of New Mexico.

Respectfully submitfed,

SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION COMPANY
SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY
SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY

By Nele N-‘ pﬂouMa

: . Campbe
e of their Attorneys

Dated: May 30, 1972

I hereby certify that copies of this Motion
have this date been mailed to Attorneys of
record in this matter at their business
addresses.

c . Camp

v ||




OLMSTED 8 COHEN

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

PADRE GALLEGOS HOUSE

CHARLES D. OLMSTED 231 WASHINGTON AVENUE

3AUL COHEN P. O. BOX 877
——— SANTA FE,NEW MEXICO 8750l
JEFF BINGAMAN TELEPHONE (SOS} 962-3595

JACK M. CAMPBELL,OF COUNSEL

May il, 1972

Mr, A. L. Porter,
Secretary - Direct

QOil Conservation
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New

TP o 1972

fallat] Ry .
? ERVATION COMM
Santa Fo
Dear Mr. Porter:

| have received your Notice of Continuance of Case No. 4682 from
May 2, 1972, to July 19, 1972,

~ Your notice indicates that arguments on motions will be heard at 9 a.m. on |
June 27, 1972, in Santa Fe. | regret to tell you that on that date | will be ] ‘
in Washington, D. C., and will be unable to present oral argument on a J
motion which | intend to file prior to June 1. 1 realize how difficult it is to
assemble the full Commission, but | must under the circomstances request :
that the date for arguments be set at some other day. | could be present for :
oral argument on Thursday, June 29, or | could be available on ary date
during the week of June 19.
!

would very much appreciaie your consideraiion of this request.

Very trely yours,

//W 77. W/@.ZM@C

k M Campbell%

JMC:et
cc: Richard S. Morris




LAW OFFICES

CLARENCE E.HINKLE HINKLE, BONDURANT, COX & EATON TELEPHONE (503) 622-6510
. £.BONDURANT, JR. 800 HINKLE BUILDING

LEWIS C.COX,JUR.

PAUL W. EATON, JR. POST OFFICE BOX 10O

COHRAD E.COFFIELD -

HAROLD L.HENCLEY, J&. RoswELL, NEW MEXICO 88201

STUART D. SHANOR . MIDLAND,TEXAS OFFICE

C. D.MARTIN . - 21 MIDLANQIOWER
PAUL J. KELLY, JR. Aprll 27, 1972 ! sadeo:

ki

— )

J.M_LITTLE

APR 28 1977 U
OIL CONSERVATIC
ERVATION Comp,

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Porter:

You will find enclosed original and two Xerox copies of
Motion of Aztec 0il & Gas Company for continuance of Case
No. 4682, being the application of El Paso Natural Gas Company
to amend the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool Rules to provide for.
the optional drilling of a second well on an established proration
unit.

We are sending a copy of the Motion {0 Montgomery, Federici,
Andrews, Hannahs & Morris, attorneys for El1l Paso Natural Gas
Company.

In our telephone conversation this morning, I advised you of
the Motion and the grounds which Aztec 0il & Gas Company is urging
for continuance of the case. You indicated that the Motion was
being filed too late for the Commission to take action before the
hearing but that it would be given consideration and acted upon at
the hearing on May 2.

Yours sincerely,

Enclosures

cc: Mr. Kenneth A, Swanson

Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs & Morris
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BEFCRE THE OTL CONSERVATION e Ve
COMMISSION OF THE STYATE OF NEW Mk XICO APR ?(‘\972 L”

OIL CONSERVATION COMM.

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF Santa Fo

EI, PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE
GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR THE
OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL
ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND
FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR
SUCH UNIT.

CASE NO. Lé82

N et N e e g e’ “met

MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

in this cause and respectfully moves for a continuance of this case to

a date to be estébliéﬁed as more particularly hereinafter set forth,

In support of this motion, Petitioner respectfully presents the following:
1. Petitioner is the owner of interests in more than 500 wells

; “and is the operator of 130 wells which aré completed in the Blanco

| Mesaverde Gas Pool of San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New

Mexico, and the proration units assigned to each of these wells may be

affected by the Commission's actions in this case.

Vs

2. iost of the gas which Petitioner produces from the Blanco
Mesaverde Gas Pool is fransported for sale in interstate markets and is
subject to Federal Power Commission pricing regulations.

3. E1 Paso Natural Gas Company has alleged that its proposal

will prevent waste and protect the correlative rights of operators

producing gas from the Blance Mesaverde reservoir.

4, At the present time it is impossible for Petitioner and other

"large producer's' (the term "large producer” as used herein is defined

as a producer, other than a pipeline company. which sells more than 10

billion cubic feet of gas annually in interstate commerce) to evaluate

the effect of El Paso Natural Ges Company's proposal upon their respective

rights for the following reasons, among others:
(a) The present Federal Power Commission guideline rate for
gas produced from this reservoir is 13¢ per mcf and all amounts received

by producers in excess of* such guideline rate are collected subject




to refund.

(p) There is now pending before the Federal Power Commission
& rule making proceeding designated as Docket No.iR-hEE which has as its
expressed purpose the determination of appropriate just and reasonable
area rate levels for gas to be sold in the Rocky Mountain Area (of which
the San Juan Basin is-a subarea) under contracts executed prior fo
October 1, 1968, which proceeding would presumably cover substantially
all sales from existing Blanco Mesaverde Units. The State of New Mexico

filed a response in this Docket, which response included testimony by

‘a representative of this Commission and a recommendation for a rate of

L40O¢ per mef for San Juan Basin gas.,

(¢) E1 Paso Natural Gas Company hés herefofore submitted to all
producers from whom it purchases gas in the San Juan Basin contract
amendments which provide for a rate of 28¢ per mef for gas Lo be produced
from wells completed in the San Juan Basin on or after June 1, 1970,
which would include all infill wells contemplated in this proceeding. 1In
addition to such 28¢ per mcf rate, the subject contract amendments also
incluée a provision for BTU adjustments either upward or downward from
a base §f_l,000 BTU's per cubic foot of gas. EL Pasco Natural Gas Company
has recommended to tﬁe Federal Power Commission, by its reéponse in
FPC Docket No. R-425, that this rate be estabiished.by ‘the Commission as
the appropriate area rate level for gas soid from wells completed in the San

Juan Basin on or after June 1, 1970,

(d) Several large producers have heretofore filed with the

- Federal Power Commission notices of change in.price for the purpose of

implementing the rate change as provided in their coﬁtractvamendments with
E1 Pasc Natural Gas Company. The Federal Power Commission has accepted
such rate increase applications but has suspended same for a pericd of
5 months,‘the earliest of which suspension periods will terminate on
September 17, 1972. :
5. Under existing Federal Power Commission regulations, large

producers operating in the San Jnan Basin are subject to suchvuncertainties
as tc price that they are unable to determine whether this proceeding will

ajversely affect their cprrelative rights, Because of these uncertainties,

it is impossible to predict with any reasonable degree of accuracy whether
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or not the majority b_Apossible infill wells would result in an economic
success or fallure, Inasmuch as the issue of correlative rights cannot
possibly be determined prior to the time when the Federal Power Commission
takes affirmative action in Docket No. R-425 or permits the collection
or renegotiated rates in the producers filings hereinabove referred to,
his'hearing should be continued until a date which is at least 15 days
after the issuancé by the Federal Power Commission of its pricing order
in its Docket No. R-425 or after the date on which such renegotiated
rate increases are permitted by FPC regulations to take effect, whichever
he eariier. ~ It is essential that this hearing be conducted .
after a reasonable length of time fcllowing such Federal PoweruCommission
action for the purpose of permitting the affected parties to calculate
and presenf to this Commission the effect which any order entered in tﬁis
proceeding might have on their indi;idual oﬁerations.

6. This motion is made for the sole and express purpose of allowing the
necessary time for action by a Federal agency, which action will profoundly
affe&t Petitioner and other large producers subject to this proceeding even to
the extent of influencing the substantive detvision of whether such affected
should, (i) support Applicant in this proceeding, (2) oppose Applicant,
or (3) take no action whatsoever. In the absence of such information, which
may reasonably be‘eXpecfe& to be available no later than September 17, 19725
it is impossible for such determinations to be realistically made,

Wherefore Petitionef réspectfully’moves that the captioned cause be
continued until a date which is at least fifteen (15) days after the date when
the Federél Power Commission enters its-priciﬁg order in its Docket No. R-425
or September 17, 1972, whichever shall first occur. Petitioner further requests -
that this Commission rule upcon this moticn at the sarliest poésible date in
order that all interested parties to this proceeding might be advised of the

Commission's action without delay, A copy of this Petition is being delivered

[ Snd
on this ;in_day of April, 1972, to Montgomery, Federici, Andrews; Hannehs &

Morris, attorneys for E1l Paso Natural Gas Company.

DATED: April 26, 1972 ‘.W G. an«x

Kermeth A, Swanson

M

: 7" Clarence E.’Hinkle
" Attorneys for Aztec 0il & Gas Company
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BEFORE THE NEW-MEXICO OIlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION )

OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY )

FOR AMENDMENT OF THE RULES AND )

REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE ) Case No, U682
BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL, - ) -

SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,)

NEW MEXICO. )

PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE

COMES NOW the New Mexilco Environfental Improvement
Agency, through its attorney, Douglas W, ?raser, Agency
Assistant Attorney General, to petition the New Mexico 011
Conservation Commission for leave to intervene as a party in
the hearings on the proposed amendment of the Rules and
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool commencing
on Tuesdaj, Méy 2, 1972, at 9:00 A.M. in the State Land Office
Building, Morgan Hall. Santa Fe, New Mexico,

The New Mexico Environmental Improvement Agency is . a
state governmental unit established under the authority of the
Environmental Improvement Act [Sections 12-19-1 through 13,
N.M,S.A,, 1953 Comp, (1971 Supp.)] and as such is the state
agency which is directly concerned with the_ecologicatreffects
of the proposed general rule in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool on
the human environment, It 1s this agency's concern that all

evidence relating to the amendment of Rules and Regulations
governing the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool that may affect the
human environment be presented and analyzed in a thorough

-

manner and that alternatives be considered,
WHEREFORE, the Environmental Improvement Agency
respectfully prays that we be entered as a party in these

roceedings,
P & Environmental Improv ent Agency

ouglas Fraeer
Agency A%sistant Attorney Genera]
P.E,R.A. Building, P,0. Box 234i8

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501




IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY -
FOR AMENDMENT OF THE RULES AND
REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE BLANCO-
MESAVERDE GAS POOL, SAN JUAN AND
RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO,

VERIFICATION

Bryan E. Miller, acting director of the New Mexico
Environmental Improvemént Agency, being first duly sworn under
oath, states thét he has read the above petition and knows the
contents thereof; and:that the same 1s true of his own knowledge,

information, or belief,

%’BMR&Y%; E : ;iI&LﬁERI T

Subscribed and sworn to before me this 28th day of April,

1972.

m_; \‘M \/\/ w/

NOTARY PUBLICK\S\




BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OfF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
FOR AMENDMENT OF THE RULES AND
REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE
BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL, SAN
JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO.

Case No., 4582

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

This 1is to certify that on this date I served a true

copy of the Petitlon for Interventiénipersonally to the New

Mexico Oil‘Conservation Commission and by mail to:verﬁtgomery,
Federici, Andrews, Hannahs and Morris, Attorneys for Fl1 Paso
Natural Gas Company; Jack M, Campbeal and Olmsted, Cohen and
Bingaman, Attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company; and PFrank
Coppler, Attornéy for the New Mexico Municipal League, Inc,
Dated at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this 28th day of

ﬂ.f .0 . M/jA Co

April, 1972.

Douglagaw. Fraser |’

Agency Assistant Attorney General
P.E.R.A. Building, P. 0. Box 2348
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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COMM.
. . Santa Fe
BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF EL PASO )
NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN ORDER OF THIS )
COMMISSION ADOPTING A GENERAL RULE IN THE )
BLANCO MESA VERDE GAS POOL THAT- WILL PROVIDE ) CASE NO. 4682

FOR THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL ON)
AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND FOR THE )
ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR SUCH UNIT. )

PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE

Comes now the New Mexico Municipal League, Inc., an incorporated
association serving its member New Mexico municipalities representing
itself as a user of natural gas and on behalf of its member municipalities
who are users of natural gas and on behalf of residents of said members
and files its petition for leave to intervene in this cause. The purpose
of this intervention is to analyze the effect on petitioner, its member
municipalities and persons iiving within the boundaries of its member
ﬁuniéipéiities, of E1 Paso Natural Gas application in case #4682. The
end result of the intervention is.to assu' ¢ reasonable and proﬁer gas service
Vin member municipalities.

1. Petitioner New Mexico Municipal League, hereinafter referred to as
the League, is an association of cities, towns and villages organized for the
purpose of, among other things, representing participating municipalities in
matﬁers which directiy affect municipal government in New Mexico and tﬁis
petition is filed upon authority of the Board of birectors of said League duly
made and entered at a meeting of said Board of Directors held on fhe 20th day‘
of May, 1970. |

2, El Paso Natural Gas Company supplies gas to the following cities who
are members of the League:

City of Deming
City of Las Cruces




The address of the New Mexico Municipal League for all purposes is
Post Office Box 846, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501,

3. This petition for leave to intervene is filed by the lLeague on
behalf of the several thousand residents of the municipalities served by
- the gas company which are membefs of the League and who are also consumers
and rate payers of the gas company.

4, TIntervenor does not have sufficientrinformation at this time to
assess its position in the matter and whether it should support Applicant,
El Paso Natural Gas Company, as a wholesale supplier of gas to many public
utilities under the jurisdiction of Intervenor or whether to supﬁort the
position Qf Petitioner,.SoutHérn Union Gas Company, a.public utilify under
the jurisdiction of Intervenor, or take a third position.

WHERBRFORE, Intervenor respectfully prays that it be permitted to
intervene in the above proceeding; that it be accorded all rights appropriate
to its status as such Intervenor and be allowed to take a position or not

as the facts develop. ‘
- 4 . 2
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this/: Q,Q sz\ay of 4 ﬁééisé , 1972,

- Respectfully submitted,

NEW MEXICO MUNICIPAL LEAGUE

§éanz Coppler

Esq.

ox &
Santa Fe, New Mexico




STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss.
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

Frank Coppler, whose address for all purposes is P.0. Box 846,
Santa Fe, New Mexico, Attofney for the New Mexico Municipal Leagué,
Petitioner herein, states that the foregoing Petition for and on behalf
of the New Mexico Municipal League, was prepared by him on instruction
and authority of the Board of Directors of the New Mexico Municipal

League; that he has read the same and believes that statements contained

therein are true.

Frank Coppler

Subscribed and sworn to before me this c;?éf day of ££2112444{7 , 1972,
/ 5

My Com@ission expires:
s S, (775

STATE OF gMEXICO

)
e : e : ) es.
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

I, Frank Ccppler, Attorney for the New Mexico Municipal League,
do hereby certify that on April 26, 1972, I did mail a true and correct
copy of the foregoing petition to Mr. Richard Morris of Montgcmery,

Federici, Andrews, Hannahs & Morris, attorneys for El Paso Natural Gas

Bingaman, attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company, Petitioner and Mr.

1 Ae e Mo . P..L 13 _ O - P & S
GunScrL, wew nexic ruplLlic oervice Lol

Company, Applicant, and to Mr. Jack M, Campbell of Olmsted, Cohen & B I

P.0. Rox R&h .
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESA
VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR
THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND
WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE
FOR SUCH UNIT.

CASE NO. 4682

e N’ e N o’ Nt N N S

PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE
AND MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

Comes now, the New Mexico Public Service Commission
(Intervenor) and respectfully requests that the Oil Conservation Com-
mission allow intervention in the abqve-styled and numbered matter
and respectfully moves for a continuance of the matter to a date
mutually acceptable ro Applicant; Southern Union Ga’s‘Company, but
not less than 30 days from March 22, 1972.

Ag grounds for this Motion, Intervenor states:

1. Intervenor is the r'egulatorybbo'dy of the State of New
Mexico having general and exclusive jurisdiction by virtue of statute
over the rates, charges, service regulations and other matters re-
lating to the sale of natural gas and electricity by public utilities in
the State of New Mexico, and the sale of natural gas and electricity
by any person, firm or corporation to any utility for resale in the
State of New Mexico.

2. Numerous natural gas and electric utilities in the State

of New Mexico depend upon El Paso Natural Gas COmeany (El1 Paso)




for their source of supply of natral gas for distribution and for
a source of fuel to generate electricity.

3. Intervenor has a direct interest in the matter before
the Commission to the end that reasonable and px'oper natural gas
and electric service shall be assured to consumers in the Swmte of
New Mexico. |

4. Intervenor does not have sufficient information at this
. time to assess its position in the matter and whether it should
vsupport Applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, as a wholesale
supplier of gas to many public utilities under the jurisdiction of
Intervenor or whether to support the position of Petitioner, Southern
Union Gas Company, a public utility under the jurisdicti‘on of Inter-
venor, or take a third poéition.

5. Atorney for Intervenor bécame aware of this Appliéait‘1011'
on March 9, 1972. This does not provide sufficient time.for pre-
paration prior to the hearing date.

WHEREFOR E, Intervenor respectfully prays that it be
permitted to intervene in the above proceeding; that it be accorded
all rights appropr
to take a position or not as the facts develop. Intervenor further
prays that the above requested continuance be alIo’we’d.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this 14th day of March,

1972.

XICO PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

]AMES L. PARMELEE JR., %taff Counsel

Bataan Memorial Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501




CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

1 hereby certify that 1 have this day mailed a copy of the
foregoing Petition for Leavé to Intervene and Motion/for Continuance
to Mr. Richard Morris of Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs
& Morris, aftorneys for E] Paso Natural Gas Company, Applicant,
and to Mr. Jack M. Campbell of Olmsted, Cohen & Bingaman,

attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company, Petitioner.

James L. P&rmelee, Jr., &
Staff Counsel -
- New Mexico Public Service Commission

Bataan Memorial Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
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BEFORE THE OIL consﬁi\/ APESH 1S COMN:

COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE
GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR THE
OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL
ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND

FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR
SUCH UNIT.

Case No. 4682

e N e N o’ Nt N S

RESPONSE TO MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

El Paso Natural Gas Company makes the following response
to the Motion for Continuance filed herein on March 9, 1972 by
Southern Union Gas Company:

1. By 1its application in Case No. 4682, E1 Paso Nétural
( Gas Company is requesting the Commission to adopt rules applica-
ble to the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool of San Juan, Rio Arriba, and
Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, to permit the drilling of ah’
additional well on established gas proration units and Ea'bé£6££'
the deliverabilities of all wells on those proration units to be
combined for allowable purposes.

2. There are over 2000 wells and proration units in the
Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool in New Mexico, and assuming one-half
(or 1000) of these proration units attract a second well, the
additional producﬁion éver the next 20 years 1is estimated to be

approximately 800 billion cubic feet of gas. The producing rate

withdrawal of the additional 800 billion cubic feet with thé

1000 infill wells than it would have been absent those additional
wells. The additional revenue which would be generated by the
additional wells is estimated to be in excess of $200 million

for the gas alone. The cost of drilling these wells would be

approrimately $83 million. The additional royalty and taxes

-1-
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supply of natural gas, 1Including Southern Union Gas Company and

all operators in the Blance Mesaverde Gas Pool on March 14, 1972,

accrulng to the State of New Mexico during the next 20 years
from this program 1s estimated to exceed $25 million.

3. E1 Paso urgently requests that the hearing prdceed as
scheduled in order that El Paso and others may commence the 1nfill
drilling program at the earliest possible date. EKEarly commence-

ment of this program will provide gas to help meet the market
requirement for the 1972-1972 heatin
in other parts of the cauntry served by gas produced from the
Blanco Mesaﬁérde Gas Pool. '

4, El1 Paso intends to present evidence at the hearing on-
its appiication to prove that approval of its appllication will
prevent waste and protect correlative rights of the operators
in the pool. In addition, El1 Paso's evidence will show that
approval of its application will enable it to supply gas to meet

the needs of consumérs who are dependent upon E1 Paso for thelr

other utilities who disiribute natural gas to New Mexico consum-
ers. El Paso intends to demonstrate that'apprdVal of its.
application in this case will alleviate gas shortages and will
reduce thé possibility of its being forced to curtaill déliveries
of gas to Southern Unlon Gas Company and other distributors in
the State of New Mexico who obtain a portion of thelr gas supply
from El Paso Natural Gas Company. El1 Paso provided 46 billion
cubic feet for New Mexico consumers during 1971.

5. As an owner, producer and operator in the Blanco Mesa-

verde Gas Pool, long before El1 Paso arrived, Southern Union Gas

Company has facts and studiles readily available to 1t which shoulJ

enable it to prepare for the hearing of this case con March 22, -

1972. E1 Paso Natural Gas Company intends to hold a meeting of

-2




to which meeting Southern Unilon Gés Company has been invited.
At this operators' meeting, El1 Paso intends to outline, summarize,
and discuss its application, as the result of which Southern Union
Gas Company sh&uld be fully informed as.to the matters that will
be presented at the hearing before the Commission on March 22,
1972.

6. Southern Union Gas Company will not be prejudiced by
denlal of 1its Motion for Continuance, but El'Paso Natural Gas
Company aﬁd other 6perators in the Elanco Mesaverde Gaé Pool,
together with consumers of natural gas who are dependent upon:the
gas supply from thelélanco Mesaverde Gas Pool, will be substan-
tialiy prejudiced by delay in hearing and app?oval of the appli-
cation.

WHEREFORE, El1 Paso Natural Gas Company requests that South-
ern Uhion<Gas Company's Motion for Continuance be denied. In the
event the Commission should determine to grant the Motion for
Continuance, El Paso Natural Gas Company‘fespectfully requests
that a new date for hearing be set at the earliest practicable
time. | _ |

MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI, ANDREWS,
HANNAHS & MORRIS '

By ,42122L¢¢.7/7;44r./ZZ:2t¢14_;
P.0. Box 2307 s

Santa Fe, N.M 87501

Attorneys for El Paso Natural Gas
Company.

CERTIFICATE OF DELIVERY

I certify that I delivered a true and correct copy of the
foregoing Response to Motion for Continuance to the office of
JACK M. CAMPBELL, 237 East Palace Avenue, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501,

Attorney for Southern Union Gas Company, this 13th day of March,
1Q72 . .

St S Men
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION i
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO ‘
|

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSICN ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE
GAS POOL THAT WiLL PROVIDE FOR THE
OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOIND WELL
ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND
FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR
SUCH UNIT.

CASE NO., 4482

MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

Pefifix;ner, Southern Union Gas Company, by ‘its attorneys Jack M. Compbell
and Olmsted, Cohen & Bingaman enters its appearance in this maffe’rk and respectfully
moves for a continuance of this matter to a date mutually acceptable to Applicant,
Petitioner and the Commission but not less than thirty (30) days from March 22, 1972,

As its grounds. for this Motion, Petitioner states:

‘1. 1t is an owner, producer and operator of properties within the hérizontal
and vertical limits of the Blanco MesaVerde Gas Poal of San luan, Ric Arribe ond
Su>ndoval Counties, New Mexico.

Z. It supplies natural gas to New Mexico consumers and has serious concerns
relative to the long-term nafurai gas suppiies avaiiabie to such consumers from this
gool with regard to this Application.

3. lts correlative righ_fs to its prorata share of gas from this pool canfb,‘e s
adversely affected in this matter.

4. While Applicant has been suggesting for several months that it might
file an application c’o;'ncerning spacing in this pool, there hés been no information
available to Petitioner or its attorneys as to the definite posifioh:_ of Applicant
concerming the filing, or as to the exact nature of its proposul, until the filing of
the Application in this matter. To Petitioner's knowledge there has, to date, been

no meeting of pool operators to consider this matter. There has been no action taken .

to provide a basis for or to justify the expense for Petitioner's advance preparation.




5. One of the Attorneys for Petitioner became aware of this application on
Saturday, March 4. Petitioner received notice only through the official Commission
notice of hearing process on March 6, 1972, This provides only eleven (11) working
days for preparation prior to the hearing date.

6. Applicahf has calied a meeting of pool operators in El Paso, Texas,
on March 14 at 2 P.M. Only five (5 working days remain between this meeting
and the hearing date. This time lapse is_fotally inadequate for evaluation of
Applicant’s position by pool operators and for appropri‘a’fe action.

7. This matter is of great significance to Petitioner, other operators in
the pool, royalty owners, those responsible for management of public lands in
the pool, and state agencies responsible for maintaining natural gas supplies to
New Mexico consumers at reasonable costs.

8. Technical and economic factors require substantial preparation for
cross-examination and presentation of Petitioners evidence requirés substantial
time.

9. its dattomeys cannot ddequatél)} represent Petitioner in_this master unless
additicnal time is allowed for preparation.

WHEREFORE, Petitioner respectfully requests a continuance inv this matter,
as stated above, and asks the Commission to rule upon this matter as soon as possible
after Applicant has had an opportunity to respond hereto. A copy of this Petition

DR IO S _be
s oeing ]

eiivered io diiorneys for Appiicant, Monigomery, Federici, Andréws,

Clu

Hannahs & Morris on the afternoon of March 9, 1972.

A
\\ /

. P
the attorneys for Southe

"DATED: March 9, 1972.

Union Gas Co.
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COMAISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW Mf—:xu:gmW:“,’,E‘_i;é\..,;;,-.%\,w,,,,@f,~
GANVA FE

IN THE WATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A

GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE CASE NO. Z/é/&

GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR THE ORDER RO,

OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL ON
AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND FOR
THE ASSIGNIMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR SUCH
UNIT.

APPLICATION
Comes now EL PASO NATURAL GAS CCMPANY, a Delaware corporation, authorized to
do business in the State of New Mexico, and requests a hearing before the Commission.
Applicant respectfully alleges and states as follows:

1. Heretofore, in accordance with provisions of Order No. R-1670, this

Comiission has estabiished gaS'prorﬁtion units in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool
of San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

2. Applicant is the owner of o0l1) and gas leases covéring laﬁds‘located
within the horizontal and vertical limits of said Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool.

3. In order to prevent waste and protect correlative rights, applicant
believes that the New Mexico Oii Conservation Commission should promulgate rules
and regﬁlatibns_ﬁhich would pefmit, at théwbperator's option, the drilling of a-
second well on any established proration unit in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool and
to further provide for the assignment of allowable for such unit.

4. Applicant respectfully requesfs this Commission to further amend Order
R-1670 to provide the following:

A. .That any operator may, at hi; option, drill‘a sgcond well
on any established proration unit in the Blanco Mesaverde
Gas Pool. |
B. That the wells on any established proration unit in the Blanco

Mesaverde Gas Pool having more than one well shall be trecated




| B
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as a single well for proration purposes and any refcrence-to a
well in the proration rules shall pertain to all wells on an
established proration unit.
(1) That state deliverability test of each well shall be
the wells considered as a'single unit for the acreage a]loéation.
(2) The production from each well shall be metered separately
in compliance with Rule 403, however, the production shall
be combined and reported as a single volume on Forms
€ 114 and € 115 and appliedAagaiﬁst the single allowable
for the profation unit, and one status shall be carried for
the proration unit.
{3) Classification of the wells on a proration unit as marginal
or non-marginal shall be determined by combining the
performance of all wells in the proration unit:
WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that this ﬁatter be set for hearing
after due notice as prescribed by law, and, after such notice and hearing, Order

R-1670 be amended as requested.

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

(02 Nentt

A. M. Derrick
Assistant Vice Preside




Docket No. 27-72

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - TUESDAY - NOVEHBER 21, 1972

9 A.M. - STATE LAND OFFICE CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE
LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

(De_Novo) _(Continued from the October 18, 1972 Regular Hearing)

CASE 4763:

CASE 4764:

Application of Black River Cerporation for cowpulsory pooling and
non-standard proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-satyled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests in the Morrow formation underlying the E/2 of Section 3,
Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent to the Washington Ranch-
Morrow Gas Pool, Fddy County, New Mexico, comprising, approximately,
a 409.22-acre non-standard proration unit. Said acreage to be
dedicated to its Cities "3" Federal Well No. 2 located 2212 feet
from the North line and 1998 fecet from the East line of gaid

Section 3.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a
charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual cperating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vigion of said well.

Upon application of Rutter and Wilbanks Corporation this case will
be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

(De Novo) (Continued from the October 18, 1972, Regular Hearing)

CASE 4765:

Application of Black River Corporation for compulsory pooling, and
non-standard proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests in the Morrow formation underlying the W/2 of Section 3,
Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent to the Washington Ranch-
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, comprising, approximately,
a 407.20-acre non-standard proration unit. Said acreage to be dedi-
cated to itg Cities "3" Pederal Well No. 1 located 1580 feet from

the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 3.

Also to be considercd will be costs of drilling said well, a

cliarge for the risk invoived, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for super~
vision of said well.

Upon application of Rutter and Wilbanks Corporation this case will
be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

(De Novo) (Continued from the October 18, 1972 Rzpular Hearing)

Application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace for compulsory
pooling and non-standard proration unit, Eddy County, MNew Mexico.
Applicants, in the above-gtyled cause, seek an order pooling all
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CASE 4771:

mineral interests underlying the W/2 of Section 3, Township 26
South, Range 24 East, adjacent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, comprising, approximately, a 407.20-
acre non-standard proration unit. Said acreage to be dedicated to
a well located 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from

the Weat line of sald Section 3.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well,

a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vision of said well. '

Upon application of Rutter and Wilbanks Corporation this-case will
be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

CASE 4772:

(De Novo)

Application of Black River Corporation for a non-standard gas unit,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of a 402.22-acre, more or less, non-standard gas unit adja-
cent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, comprising the W/2 of
Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
to be dedicated to a well to be located at an unorthodox location
1985 feet from the North line and 2087 feet from the West line of
gaid Section 4.

Upon application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace this case
will be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

(De Novo)

Application of Black River Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in'the ebove-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all leasehold, mineral, and royalty interests under-
1ying the W/2 of Section &4, Towmehip 26 Socuth, Range 24 Bast, adjacent
to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool Eddy County, New Mexico,
comprising a 402.22-acre, more or less, non-standard gas unit., Said
acreage to be dedicated to s well to be located at an unorthodox
location 1985 feet {rom the North iine and 2087 feet from the West
line of said Section &4,

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said w2ll, a
charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vision of said well.

Upon applicati

on of Michael P. Grace LI and Corinne Grace this case
will be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.
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CASE 4796:

Application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace for compulsory
pooling and a non-standard unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants,
in the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests
underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 Soutii, Range 24 East,
adjacent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Cas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, comprising approximately a 402-acre non-standard proration
unit. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet
from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of gaid Sec-~

tion 4. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said
well, a charge for the risk involved, and a provigion for the alloca-
tion of charges for supervision of said well.

Upon application of Michael P
ader t

will bhe heard Do Ngve u©

MW VYW UliuG

'-

(Continued from the August 16, 1972 Regular Hearing and Qctober 18,

CASE 4733:

1972 Regular Hearing)

Application of Michael P. Grace 11 and Corinne Grace for capacity
allowable, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, ian the above-styled
cauge, seek an exception to the General Rules and Regulations governiug
the prorated gas pools of Southeast New Mexico, promulgated by Order
No. R-1670, as amended, to produce their City of Carisbad "COM" Well
No. 1, located in Unit O of Section 25, Township 22 South, Range 26
East, South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, at

full capacity.

(De Novo)

CASE 4865:

AR

Application of David Fasken for pool contraction and creation of a
new gas pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, iu the above-
styled cause, seeks the contraction of the horizontal limfts of the
Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by the dele~
tion therefrom of all of Sections 4 and 5, Township 21 South, Range 24
East. Applicant further seeks the creation of a new gas pool with
horizontal 1limits comprising all of said Sccticns 4 and 5 for ithe

Ve b AIIO T QLG o RN

production’of gas from the Morrow formation.
vr.;'qyplicatioﬁ of David Fasken, this case will be heard De Novo
under the provisions of Rule 1220.

Application of David Fasken for special allowables, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks an exception
rﬁ rhp apnnrn1 rll‘dﬂ nn" rag"‘n»ivllo vaclllillb t‘llb lJLUlﬂi.eu gl 5 pOOlS
of Southeast New Mexico, promulgated by Order M- ® 1670, as aunnded,
to produce his Ross Federal Well No. 1 located ivi. “eet £ a the
South and West lines of Section 4 and his Shell Federal Yell No. 1
located 1980 feet from the South and West lines of Section 5, both
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in Township 21 South, Range 24 Fast, 1lndian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico, at the capacity of the wells to produce,
or in the alternative, to permit the production of the wells at a
rate in excess of the allowable sufficient to offset the alleged
decline in pressure due to production from wells to the south.




UNIVERSAL RESOURCES corronation

11411 NORTH CENTRAL EXPRESSWAY

EGENE

' AUG 20 197

DALLAS, TEXAS 75231
AREA 214/691.0040

REPLY TO: :
1720 COLORADO STATE BANK BUILDING
DENVER, COLORADO 80202
AREA 303/572-1511

OIL CONSERVATION ¢
Santa Fc—I comm.

AUGUST 18, 1972

Personal

Mr. Al Porter, Jr., Sec'y. - Dir,

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Pete:

A separate letter has been mailed. today. It is self-
explanatory. Please call me collect if my personal
appearance at the spacing hearing August 29 would
lend any help to the problem. Best regards.

Sincerely,

e

A
Gt

Custis J. Little




i
i
t
¥
i
t
t
!
H

UNIVERSAL RESOURCES coaéonAnow (‘h“

11431 NORTH CENTRAL EXPRESSWAY DALLAS, TEXAS 75231

\"' AREA 214/691-0040

August 18, 1972

} (L![‘%‘?T‘\ "/15 ] REPLY TO:
0

1720 COLORADO STATE BAMK BUILDING
h AREA 303/572-1511

!

IL CONSERVATION CON
Sania ;:  comm Re: Mesaverde Spacing Hearing
August 29, 1972

Sy
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

State Land Office Building
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 : N

Attention: Mr. Al Porter, Jr.
Secretary-~Director

Gentlemen:

I have been a resident of the state of New Mexico for sixteen years engaged in
the exploration for and the production of o0il and gas in . the Four Corners. I
hold a Bachelor of Science degree in Geology from Southern Methodist University,
1950. Some of my activities in the industry are as follows:

Past President -  Albuguerque Petroleum Club

Past President -~ Albuguerque Geological Society
Past President - New Mexico Geological Society
Past President - Rocky Mountain. Section; American.

Association Petroleum Geologists
Certified Petroleum Geologist No. 5CG (By the A.A.P.G.)

It is my desire as an individual and as Division Manager, Rocky Mountain
Division, Universal Resources Corporation, to urge the granting of 160-acre _
spacing for Mesaverde gas in the San Juan Basin. In my opinion, after sixteen
years' experience working in the San Juan Basin, the character of the tight
Mesaverde sands can not be drained by 320-acre spacing. By granting the
application for 160-acre spacing, the economy of the state of New Mexico will
be immensely enhanced, by the eventual drilling of 2000 wells costing approxi-
‘m‘:"“"l" 200 million du.s.\.a.go, and from state taxes Ifrom the gas pdeiiCtiOh,& Gas
has been produced commercially in the San Juan Basin for fifty years and in my
opinion by the granting of the application another fifty years of production
is assured.

Very truly yours,

/?\’ .
Curtis Jd. Fittle

CJIL:dm
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DOCKET: SPECIAL HEARING - WEDNESDAY -~ MARCH 22, 1972

OCIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE
BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 4682: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for amendment
of the Rules and Regulations governing the Blanco-
Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
S8eKs the amendment of Order No. R-1670, as it pertains
to the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio
Arriba Counties, New Mexico, to provide the following:

A. That any operator may, at his option, drill’
a second well on any established proration
unit in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool.

B, That the wells on any established proration .
unit in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool having
more than one well shall be treated as a
single well for proration purposes and any
- reference to a well in the proration rules
shall pertain to all wells on an established
proration unit.
< - {1} That state deliverability test of each
well shall be combined for the allowable
deliverability allocation and the wells
, ' o congidered as a single unit for the
o o acreage allocation.

{(2) The production from each well shall
. be metered separately in compliance
- o ~ with Rule 403, however, the produc-
tion shall be combined and reported as
a gingle volume on Forms C£-114 and C=115
and applied against the single allowable
for the proration unit, and one status
shall be carried for the proration unit.

(3) Classification of the wells on a pro-
' ration unit as marginal or non-marginal
" shall be determined by combining the
performance of all wells in the proration '
unit. : :
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Case No. 4682
Order No. R-4498

(2) That in any application to reconsider the subject
matter of Case 4682 the Commission shall first determine
whether or not it will incorporate the record of the June 29,

| - 1972, hearing before the Commission and the findings and order

entered by the Commission in this case.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

BRUCE XING, Chairman
ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

ar/ -




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4682

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL
RULES AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING
; THE BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL,
- : SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
- : - NEW MEXICO.

-

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

; . BY THE COMMISSION:

These matters come before the Commission at 9 a.m. on

June 29, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0Oil Conser-

vation Commission, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,"

pursuant to motions to intervene in the above-entitled cause and

a motion for an order from the Commission limiting and defining

the evidence it will receive and consider in the above-entitled

: _ ~ cause and restricting such evidence to those matters provided

5 for by the Statutes of New Mexico, and a motion for the continu-
: ance of the above-entitled cause until such time as the Commis-

sion has prepared an environmental impact statement.

NOW, on this 6th day of July, 1972, the Commission, a
e , quorum being present; having considered esach of the above-
described motions, the arguments presented therewith, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required

by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

subject matter thereof. ‘

- (2) That Section 65-3-10, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, empowers and gives the duty to the Commission
to prevent the waste of hydrocarbons and to protect the correla-
tive rights of owners of interests in saild hydrocarbons.
. (3) That Section 65-3-5, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, gives the Commission jurisdiction and authority
over all matters relating to the conservation of oil and gas.

(4) That "waste" and "correlative rights" are defined by
Sections 65-3-3 and 65-3-29, respectively, New Mexico Statutes
Annotated, 1953 Compilation.

(5) That the public has a vital interest in the conserva-
tion of the natural resources of the State of New Mexico.

~
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(6) That the Commission's decision to approve or disapprove
the application of El Paso Natural Gas Company in Case 4682 must
be predicated upon the prevention of the waste of hydrocarbons
and the protection of the correlative rights of owners of property
in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool.

(7) That the Commission will receive evidence that is
relevant to the prevention of waste of hydrocarbons and the
protection of correlative rights. .. R

(8) Evidence concerning market demand, curtailment of gas
supplies, energy crisis, and environmental impact will be re-
ceived by the Commission and considered in its determination
to approve or disapprove the application if the party offering
same can show the relevance of such matters to the prevention
of waste and the protection of correlative rights.

. (9) The Commission also has the authority to gather for
informational purposes evidence concerning market demand, cur-
- tailment of gas supplies, energy crisis, and environmental
matters, though such are not to be considered in its determina-
tion of approval cr disapproval of the subject application.

(10) That the Commission will receive evidence concerning
market demand, curtailment of gas supplies, energy crisis, and
environmental matters if offered by a party merely for informa-
tional purposes.

(11) That after it has made its decision to approve or
disapprove the application upon the basis of revidence that is
i * relevant to waste and protection of correlative rights. and if
R that decision should be to approve the application, it will
consider evidence offered for informational purposes only to
the fullest extent possible in the implementation of the
decision.

(12) That the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission is
not required by Section 12-20-6, New Mexico Statutes Annctated,
1953 Compilation, to prepare an environmental impact atatement
prior to the hearing of this case.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

D

(1) In accordance with the above, the three petitioners,
.the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Agency, the New Mexico
Municipal League, and the New Mexico Public Service Commission
each are hereby granted permission to intervene in the above-
styled cause, subject to the following:

g N . . v PR N IR v “
20ttt e e (et R

A. Evidence offered or which is elicited
on cross-examination which is not
i relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons
’ shall be admitted for informatiomnal
purposesg only.

e
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B. Evidence which is offered or which is
elicited on cross-examination which is
relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons
shall be admitted for all purposes.

(2) To the extent that the above findings are in conflict
with the motion of Southern Union Production Company, Southern
Union Gathering Company, and Southern Union Gas Company, said
motion is denied; to the extent the above findings are not in
conflict with said motion, the motion is granted.

(3) That the.motion of the New Mexico Environmental Improve-
ment Agency to continue the above-entitled cause until such time
as the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission has prepared an
environmental impact statement is hereby denied. ’

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary. :

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated. .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

WNSERVAT ION COMMISSION
s

L AN
RUUE KING, Chairhan

Zix J. ARMIJO, Member -;
A C&te ,

Af L. PORTER, Jr., er & Secretary

i

w
<t}
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J. 0. SETH (1883-1963 ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

A.K.MONTGOMERY 350 EAST PALACE AVENUE

WM. R. FEDERICI ‘
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FRANK ANDREWS IO
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JEFFREY R. BRANNEN
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L MAR 1 1870 ]U
Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. e

Secretary~Director ou.CONﬂRVAHON COMM
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission Santa Fo

P.0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, N.M. 87501

RE: NMOCC Case No. 4682, Application of El1 Paso Natural Gas
Company for Amendment of the Rules and Repulations
Governing the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan and
Rio Arriba Counties, New lMexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

On behalf of El Paso Natural Gas Company, we request that the
subject case be dismissed. We would appreciate the Commission,
in its Order of Dismissal, specifically providing that the dis-
missal is without prejudice to El Paso's right to make new
application with the Commission at a later date.

At the time this case was filed, and at the various times the case
has been continued, we expected the Federal Power Commission to

take immediate action in its docket No. RP-425 concerning the
establishment of an area rate applicable to the San Juan Basin.

It now appears that it may be some time before the Commission acts
in that matter, particularly in view of the pending Congressional
legislation which would affect the Commission's overall adminis-
tration of gas pricing. At such time as thiésSe maliers are resoived
sufficlently to permit economic analysis of infill drilling, El Paso
may wish to file a new application with the Commission.

Very truly yours,

RSM:F /éiadctouzj;/‘ /ﬁizpth_\
2652 - o ) ;
“ce: Mr. A. M. Derrick

Vice President

El1 Paso Natural Gas Co.

P.0. Box 1492 _

El Paso, Texas 79998

Mr. David H. Rainey
El Paso Natural Gas Co.

P.0. Box 198
Santa Fe, N.M. 87501




Docket No. 27-72

DGCKET: REGULAR HEARING - TUESDAY -- NOVEMBER 21, 1972

9 A.M, - STATE LAND OFFICE CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE
LAND OFFICE BUILDING ~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 4763:

(De_Novo) _(Continued from the October 18, 1972 Regular Hearing)

CASE 4764:

Application of Black River Corpovatfon for compulsory pooling and
non-standard proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests in the Morrow formation underlying the E/2 of Section 3,
Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent to the Washington Ranch-
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, comprising, approximately,
a 409.22-acre non-standard proration unit. Said acreage to be
dedicated to its Cities "3" Federal Well No. 2 located 2212 feet
from the North line and 1998 feet from the East line »f said
Section 3.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a
charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establighment of charges for super-
vision of said well.

Upon application of Rutter and Wilbanks Corporation this case will
be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220,

CASE 4765:

(De_Novo) (Continued from the October 18, 1972, Regular Hearing)

Application of Black River Corporation for compulsory pocling, and
non-standard proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests in the Morrow formation underlying the W/2 of Section. 3,
Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent to the Washington Ranch-
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, comprising, approximately,
a 407.20-acre non-standard proration unit. - Sald acreage to be dedi-
cated to its Cities "3" Federal Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from

the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of saild Section 3.

Also to be considered will be costs of drilling said well, &

charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vigsion of sald well.

Upon application of Rutter and Wilhanks Corporation this case will
be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

(De Novo) (Continued from the October 18, 1972 Repular Hearing)

Application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace for compulsory
pooling and non-standard proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Applicants, in the ahove-stylad cause, scek an order pooling all
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(Case 4765 continued from page 1)

CASE 4771.:

mineral interests underlying the W/2 of Section 3, Township 26
South, Range 24 East, ad]acent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, comprising, approximately, a 407.20-~
acre non-standard proration unit. Said acreage to be dedicated to
a well located 1980 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from

the Weat line of said Section 3.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well,

a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vigion of said well. '

Upon application of Rutter and Wilbanks Corporation this case will
be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

/De Novo)

CASE 4772:

Application of Black River Corporation for a non-standard gas unit,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of a 40%Z.22-acre, more or less, non-standard gas unit adja-
cent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, comprising the W/2 of
Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
to be dedicated to a well to be located at an unorthodox location
1985 feet from the North line and 2087 feet from the West line of
said Section 4.

Upon application of Michael P. Grace II aﬁd Corinne Grace this case
will be heard ‘De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220,

{De Novo)

Application of Black River Corporation for compulsory pooling, Rddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the’above-atgled cause, seeks an
order pooling all leasehold, mineral, and royalty interests under-

lying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 East, adjacent

to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
comprising a 402,22-acre, more or less, non-standard gas unit. Said
acreage to be dedicated to a well to be located at an unorthodox
location 1985 feet from the Norith iine and 2087 feet from the West
1line of said Section 4.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling gaid well,; =
charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establighment of chargea for super-
vision of said well,

Upon application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace this case
will be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.
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CASE 4766: (De Novo)

Application of Michael P. Grace and Corimmne Grace for compulsory
pooling and & non-standard unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants,
in the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests
underlying the W/2 of Section 4, Township 26 South, Range 24 Fast,
adjacent to the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gias Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, comprising approximately a 402-acre non-standard proration
unit. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet
from the North line and 1980 feet from the West line of gaid Sec-

tion 4. Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said
well, a charge for the risk involved, and a provision for the alloca-
tion of charges for supervision of said well.

Upon application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace this case
will be heard De Novo under the provisions of Rule 1220.

CASE 4796: (Continued from the August 16, 1972 Regular Hearing and October 18,
1972 Regular Hearing)

Application of Michael P. Grace II and Corimne Grace for capacity
; allowable, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled
[ cause, seek an exception to the General Rules and Regulations governiug
the preorated gas pools of Southeast New Mexico, promulgzted by Order
No. R-1570, as amended, to produce their City of Carisbad '"COM" Well
No. 1, located in Unit O of Sectiomn 25, Township 22 South, Range 26
East, South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, at
full capacity.

CASE 4733: (De Novo)

i , ' Application of David Fasken for pool contraction and creation of a . P

new gas pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, iu: the above- ‘

styled cause, seeks the contraction of the hi:i~oryal 1limits of the

, Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New. Mo-Lco by the dele-

§ tion therefrom of all of Sections 4 and 5. Townshib 21 South, Bange 24

‘ - East. Applicant further seeks the creation of a new gas pool with
horizontal 1limits comprising all of said Sections 4 and 5 for the
production of gas from the Morrow fecrmation.

Upon application of David Fasken, this case will be heaxd De Novo
under the provisions of Rule 1220.

CASE 4865: Annlicatrion of David Pasken for pe=la;\axxowables, tddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception
to the general rules and regulations governing :he prorated gi s pools

of Southeast New Mexico, promulgated by Order ¥: ® 1670, as = :.aded,
te produce his Ross Federal Well No. 1 located iy “eet f - he

$ South and West lines of Section &4 and his Shall Fodoral Well No. 1

' located 1980 feet from the South and West lines of Section 5, both
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{Case 4865 continued from page 3)

Docket No.

27-72

in Township 21 South, Range 24 Fast, Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico, at the capacity of the wells to produce,
or in the alternative, to permit the production of the wells at a
rate in excess of the allowable sufficient to offget the alleged
decline in pressure due to production from wells to the south.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION G 1972 M
OF THE OiL CONSERVATI: < "7

STATE OF NEW MEXICO Sante . Y-

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO-MESA

VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR
THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND
WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE
FOR SUCH UNIT.

Case No., 4682
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RESPONSE
» El Paso Natural Gas Company herebyvreaponds to thé Mbtion
of Scuthern Union Production Company, Southern Union Gathering
Company, and Southern Union Gas Company for an Order limiting

and defining the evidence nhich it will receive and consider 1n

this case, and states:

1. The Applicant, El1 Paso Natural Gas Company, renngnizes
that any Order entered by the Commission approving the App
in this case must be based upon prevention of waste and protection
of correlative rights, pursuant to the 011 snd Gas Cons

Statutes of New Mexico.

2, In addition to the powers and duties conferred upon the
/—————————’_———————M\

Commission by the 0il and Gas Conservation Statutes, ‘the Commis-

sionfaisO’Ti_Euthorized and required to con§;ggg_ggg;§§ﬁner in
which 1ts*ﬁifign;’nay affect the environment, and the Commission
i85 required to make a detailed Environmental Impact Statement 1n
conneciion with any major state action which significantly affects
the quality of the human environment. The Commission must deter-
mine whether this case 1is of such a nature as to require prepara-
tion of such a Statement, and tc that end the Commission should
recelve and consider evidence relating to the various factors
specified in Section 12-20-6 N.M.S.A., which it must consider if
it determines. that an Environmental Impact Statement is required

in this case. -

e n——
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3. The Commission should receive and consider evidence
relative to the market demand for gas from:the San Juan Basin
“and from the Blanco-Mesaverde Oas Pool in particular, and should
.consider all the effects of its actions in this case (including
those environmental in nature) not only upon the'producers, but
also upon the purchasers, distributors and ultimate consumers of
this gas. In this regard, the Commission should not blind itself
!to the national energy crisié and the seribus;problems currently
facing the natural gas industry throughout the country; nor 1is
the Commission required by law to disregard such 1mﬁor§ant matters|

The Commission has the authority, as well as the duty,
to determine that a market exiéts for the additional deliverability

that will be developed by the drilling of additional wells if the

the infill drilling program is directly related to market condi-
tions and 1is predicated hpon the assumption of a firm demand for

llApplication is approved. Obviously, the economic feasibility of
I,gaa from the San Juan Basin,

e The Commisslion also should consider the waste, both
physical and economic, which will result if the productive 1life
of the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool is permitted to contlinue beyond
L the physical capability of existing wells and related facilities
«and beyond the time that natural gas can be expected to fulfill

a significant portion
state and nation. El

eifTect that, although

shortened, additional

of the total energy requirements of the

Paso is prepared to present evidence to the

o O . Py Bocon VTR b ~ e~ X
tiie productlive 1ife of the pool will be

~reserves wlll be recovered as a direct

result of the infill drilling program and, in any event, the
additional deliverability developed by the drilling of additional
wells pursuant to the approval of the Application in this case

will result in greater delivefability of gas from the Blanco-

Mesaverde Gas Pool at the end of a 20-year period than would

’

= ~
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exist if the additional development does not occur.
4. In order to ensure proper recognition of all factors
pertinent to this case, and in order not to preclude-any such

matters, the Commission should refrain from entering an order

limiting and defining the evidence which it will receive and

"econslder in this matter.

WHEREFORE, the Motion of Southern Union Production Company,
Southern Union Gathering Company, and Southern Union Gas Company
should be denied. . » '

MONTGOMERY, PEDERICI, ANDREWS, HANNAHS
% MORRiigi;zf 627//
By 4*44/%ﬂ : _

P.0. Box 2307 -/é/
Santa Fe, N.M. 87501

Attorneys for E1 Paso Natural Gas Company

CERTIFICATE OF MAILING

I hereby certify that I caused $o be mailed a true and correc
copy of the foregoling Response to MR, JACK M. CAMPBELL of Olmsted,
Cohen & Bingaman, Attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company, P.O.
Box 877, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501; MR. CLARENCE E. HINKLE of Hinkle,.
Bondurant, Cox & Eaton; P.Q. Bex 1§, Roswell, N.M. 88201, Attor-

neys for Aztec Cil-& Gas Company; to MR. DOUGLAS W. FRASER,

Agency Assistant Attorney General for Environmental Improvement
Agency, PERA Bullding, P.O. Box 2348, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501; MR.
FRANK COPPLER, Attorney for New Mexico Municipal League, P.0. Box
846, sSanta Fe, N.M, 87501; and MR. JAMES L. PARMELEE, JR., Staff
Counsel for New Mexico Public Service Commission, Bataan Memorial
Building, Santa Fe, N.M. 87501, this 74X day of June, 1972.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4682

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL
GAS COMPANY FOR AMENDMENT OF THE
RULES AND REGULATIONS -GOVERNING
THE BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL,
SAMN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

- BY THE” COMMISSION:

These matters come before the Commission at 9 a.m. on
June 29, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conser=-
vation Commission, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,"
pursuant to motions to intervene in the above-entitled cause and
a motion for an order from the Commission limiting and defining
the evidence it will receive and consider in the above-entitled
cause’ and restricting such evidence to those matters provided
for by the Statutes of New Mexico, and a motion for the continu=
ance of the above-entitled cause until such time as the Commis-
sion has prepared an environmental impact statement.

NOW, on this 6th day of July, 1972, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered each of the above-

described motions, the arguments presented therewith, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required

by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subiject matter therecf, ~ .

(2) That Section 65~3-10, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, empowers and gives the duty to the Commission
to prevent the waste of hydrocarbons and to protect the correla-
tive rights of owners of interegts in said hydrccarbens.

(3) That Section 65-3~5, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, gives the Commission jurisdiction and authority
over all matters relating to the conservation of oil and gas.

(4) That "waste" and “correiatiVe righté” are defined by
Sections 65-3-3 and 65-3-29, respectively, New Mexico Statutes
Annotated, 1953 Compilation. . :

- (5) That the public has a vital interest in the conserva-
tion of the natural resources of the State of New Mexico.

e
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(6) That the Commission's decision to approve or disapprove
the application of El Paso Natural Gas Company in Case 4682 must
be predicated upon the prevention of the waste of hydrocarbons
and the protection of the correlative rights of owners of property
in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool.

(7) That the Commission will receive evidence that is
relevant to the prevention of waste of hydrocarbons and the
protection of correlative rights.

{8} Evidence concerning market demand, curtailment of gas
supplies, energy crisis, and environmental impact will be re-
ceived by the Commission and considered in its determination
to approve or disapprove the application if the party offering
same can show the relevance of such matters to the prevention
of waste and the protection of correlative rights.

. (9) The Commission also has the authority to gather for
informational purposes evidence concerning market demand, cur-
- tailment of gas supplies, energy crisis, and environmental
matters, though such are not to be considered in its determina-
tion of approval or disapproval of the subject application.

(10) That the Commission will receive evidence concerning
market demand, curtailment of gas supplies, energy crisis, and
environmental matters if offered by 2 party merely for informa-
tional purposes.

h ' (11) That after it has made its decision to approve or
disapprove the application upon. the basis of evidence that is
relevant to waste and protection of correlative rights, and if
that decision should be to approve the application, it will
consider evidence offered for informational purposes only to
the fullest extent possible in the implementation of the
decision.

e AT

(12) That the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission is
not required by Section 12-20-6, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1553 Compilation, to prepdre an environmental impact statement
prior tc the hearing of this case.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

D

(1} In accordance with the above, the three petitioners,
. the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Agency, the New Mexico
Municipal League, and the New Mexico Public Service Commission
each are hereby granted pérmission to intervene in the above-
styled cause, subject to the following:

A. Evidence offered or which is elicited
on cross~examination which is not
; relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons
shall be admitted for informational
purposes only.

L
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B. Evidence which is offered or which is
elicited on cross-examination which is
relevant to the waste of hydrocarbons
shall be admitted for all purposes.

(2) To the extent that the above findings are in conflict
with the motion of Southern Union Production Company, Southern
Union Gathering Company, and Southern Union Gas Company, said
motion is denied; to the extent the above findings are not in
conflict with said motion, the motion is granted.

{3) That the motion of the New Mexico Environmental Improve-

ment Agency to continue the above-~entitled cause until such time
as the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission has prepared an-
environmental impact statement is hereby denied.

(4), That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further corders as the Conmission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
oI NSERVATION COMMISSION

‘o
KING,

?f}( J. ARMIJO, Member ;

bf Sz A

A. L. PORTER, Jr.,

w

EAL

dr/




BEFORE THE_OIl, CONSERVATIONEAAMBYAMON comm

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF )
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN )
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A )
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESA )
VERDE GAS POOL. THAT WILL PROVIDE )
FOR THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND)
WLLL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,)
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALILOWABLE )
FOR SUCH UNIT. )

CASE NO. 4682

ANSWER OF NEW MEXICO PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
TO "QUESTIONS PROPOUNDED BY COUNSEL FOR THE
_OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

1. Q. Does the Public Serv1ce Commission own any property-
in the Blanco-Mesa Verde Pool?

No.

2. Q. Does anyone you represent own any property in the pool?

>

Some utilities under the supervision and regulation of the
Public Servme Commloswn own property in the pool.

Are you seeking more gas- production from the pool?
No.

Are you seeking less gas -~ some gas?

> o > O

No,

Is it your contention that you or anyone that you profess

to represent has such an interest that you could come

| before this Commission in a separate case to adopt certain
spacing rules in the pool?

v
o

No. (Except utilities owning property in the pool.)

6. Q. It it your contention that though you, Public Service
Commission; do not nave a property lign[ in the pooil but
that the public has such a vital interest in the proper
spacing of wells in the pool that it should be represented
in this case?-

1/' A. Yes, the Public Service Commission is bowid by statute to
represent the interests of public utilities, consumers of




10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

bo

D>

utility products and the general public and the duty to
ensure, to the extent of its ability, that utilities con-
tinue to serve the public.

Is it your contention that because you represent a state
agency (state subdivision) you have a right to intervene?

Not a "right" to intervene but hopefully a "privilege" to

intervene because of the Public Service Commission's interest.

What will you (or the ones you represent) gain or lose by
the direct operation of the Commission's decision?

The answer to this Question is unknown at this time but
will hopefully be developed by the evidence presented.

Is that a certainty or is it mere speculative or contingent?
This will hopefully be answered by the evidence presented.

Will you (or the ones you represent) be bound in any way |
by the decision of this Commission?

Yes, the short and long range gas supply for New Mexico
utilities ‘will be affected and the Public Service Commission
will be bound by the decision.

Do you foresee that the Commission's decision will in
anyway encroach upon the authority of the agency you
represent?

No.

Do you foresee that any rule or regulation of your agency
will be subject of interpretation in this hearing?

No.

Is it your contention that the Commission has the authority
to directly control the amount of gas to be used in the
state -- out of swm@ate? -- Rpcmrdlpqe of wacte and

correlative rights?
No.

Is it your contention that the Commission has the authority
to indirectly control the amount of gas to be used in the
state -- out of the state? -- Regardless of waste and
correlative rights?

Case WNo. 4682




. A. Yes, the granting or denying of the application will have
precisely this effect. '

15. Q. Does the Public Service Commission have any control
over the amount of gas committed to instate use -- out
of state use?

A. No.

\4 submitted,

{afes L. Parmeiee, jrA. g

/gltaff Counsel _
New Mexico Public Service Commission
Bataan Memorial Building .
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

cC: El Paso Natural Gas Company
Southern Union Gas Company
New Mexico Municipal League, Inc.
Environmental Improvement Agency
New Mexico State Planning Office

Case No. 4682




EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE
GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR THE
OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL

ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND
FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR
SUCH UNIT.

CASE NO. 4682

Nt s P s asl? s st Nt NtV

TO ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE
BLANCO-MESAVERDE POOL.

NOTICE OF CONTINUANCE

The above-described Case 4682 came on for héaring
at 9 a.m. on May 2, 1972, before the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the
"Commission." |

That the Commission, a quorum being present, and
being fully advised in the premises, continued Case 4682.
The Case t5 be heard at 9 a.m., July 19, 1972, in
Morgan Hall, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New
Mexico.

The Commission further declared that motions may
be filed in the Case until June 1, 1972, and that
arguments on all motions, including those which have
already been filed, will be heard at 9 a.m. on
June 27, 1972, in Morgan Hall, State Land Office Builgd-

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF o

ing, Santa Fe, New Mexico. I

A. L., PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director




GOVERNOR'

BRUCE KING
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
W LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMUO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
87501 A
STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR
NOVEMBER 20, 1972
MEMORANDUM
TO: ALI. PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE

BLANCO-MESAVERDE GAS POOL
FROM: ~ A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR
SUBJECT: CASE 4682 - Application of El Paso Natural
Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde
Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico.
This is official notice that the above-

i described case has been continued from December 13, 1972

to April 18, 1973. The hearing will begin at 9 a.m. in
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uilding, Santa Fe, New Mexico.
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g

A. L. PORTER, Jr. CT
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir




Memo Geom

IDA RODRIGUEZ
Secretary to Director

Do

Mailed to all interested

parties on November 21, 1972"




GOVERNOR

BRUCE KING
O11. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE, OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX }J. ARMIJO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR

P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87501

August 17, 1972

MEMORANDUM
TO: ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE BLANCO-
MESAVERDE GAS POOL

FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR
SUBJECT: CASE 4682 - Application of El1l Paso Natural
Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde
Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
‘New Mexico.
This is officiul notice that at a meeting of
the Commission on August 16, 1972, the above-described
case was continued from August 29, 1972, to December 13,

1972. The hearing will begin at 9 a.m. in Morgan Hall,

L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary~Director

7) . o aan— ”
| A, ’ ‘ = _

ALP/dr

State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New Mexico. » I




o - GOVERNOR

BRUCE KING
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN

STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX J. ARMUIO
P. 0. BOX zo:s - SANTA FE MEMBER
87304

STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR

<

JUNE 30, 1972
MEMORANDUM

TO: ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE BLANCO-
MESAVERDE GAS POOL

FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-D1RECTOR

SUBJECT: CASE 4682 ~ Application of El Paso Natural
Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde
Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico.

This is official notice that the above-
described case has been continued from JULY 19, 1972 to

AUGUST 29, 1972. The hearing will begin at 9 a.m. in

Morgan Hall, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New

Mexico. o
‘é; ) Zé % [
| A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir




b BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL COMNSMRVATION COMMISSION

IN THE FATTER OF THE APPLICATION )

OF ElL. PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY )

FOR AMENDMENT OF THE RULES AND )

REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE ) Case No, U682
)
)
)

BLARCO-MISAVERDE GAS POOL,
SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO,

PETITION FOR 1 EAVE TO_ INTERVENE

COMES NOW the New Mexlco Environmental Improvement
%5 Agency, through its attorney, Douglas W. Fraser, Agency
Assistant Attorney General, {o petition the New Mexico 01l
Conservation Commissionrfor leave to intervene as a party in
the hearings on the proposed amendment of the Rules and
'Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool commencing
on Tuesday, May 2, 1972, at 9:00 A.M. in the State Land Office 'é

Building, Morpgan Hall, Santa Fe, New Mexico,

The New Mexico Environmental Improvement Agency is a t
i State governmental unit established under the authority of the }
E Environmental Improvement Act [Sections 12-~19~1 through 13,
t N.M,S.A., 1953 Comp. (1971 Supp.)]) and as such is the state

% agency which 1s di;ectly concerned wlth the ecological effects

& of the proposed general rule in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool on |

b amid

the human environment. Tt is this agency's concern that al

- e 128

rclating o the amendment of Rules and Repulatlons

avial n
Ty ot

governing the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool that may affect the

human environment be presented and analyzed in a thorough

~ - PPN 3 BN, |
manner and that alternatives be considered.,

q WHERETORE, the Environmental Improvement Agency

respectfully prays that we be entered as a party in these

Fo nvironmoniql Imnro".nnnt Apgeney
Lézj}:?V7ﬂ_<‘w” / ﬂtr4ﬂk~7 ,

dougzaul A Fracc .
8 Arency ﬁﬁbiuLuAL nLLOPnGy General )
‘ O PLELRUAL Buildine, PLO, Diox 234 i

_ Santa ¥o, Hew lextco 87601 !

i proceedings, -




IN TEE MATTER OF 'THE APPLICATION
OF EL PASO HATURAL GAS COMPANY
FOR AMNDMENY O THE RULES AUD
REGULATINNS GOVERNING THE BLANCO-
HESAVERDE GAS POOL, SAN JUAN AND
RIO ARRIBA COUNTIFS, NEW MX1CO,

VERIPICATION

Bryan ' Yiller, actinp, director of the New Mexico .
Environmental Imrrcvement Agency, being first duly sworn under

oath, states that he has read the ab

2. 4.2 O P P PRU ATV
itlion—and knovws the

contents thereof: and that the same 1s true of his own knowledge,‘

information, or belief,

.#&ngff
BRYAN E

Subscribed and sworn to before me this 28th day of April,

1972, . D
:S?X\\Q%vAiv g;/ (::)k&jtua

NOTARY“'PUBLIE\-\
pR

My Commission Expires:

%J-l\_a lf_% J §q5
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
POST OFFICE BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
87501

This meeting has been called for thé purpose of announcing
that Case 4682, an application by El Paso Natural Gas Company
which has been docketed to be heard today will be continued to
the regular July hearing date of July’19, 1972, to be held in
Morgan Hall, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New Mexico at
9 a.m.

All interested parties will be allowed until June 1, 1972
to file motions. Arguments on all motions, inclgding those which
have already been filed will be heard at 9 a.m. June 27, 1972 in
Morgan Hall, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

A notice will be sent to all operators and purchasers, as
well as those parties who have petitioned to intervene in the

proceedings advising them as to the action here taken.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

May 2, 1972
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) N GOVERNOR
BRUCE KING
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX J. ARMIJO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SUCRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
8750)

MAY 16, 1972
MEMORANDUM

TO: ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE BLANCO-
MESAVERDE GAS POOL

FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., éECRETARY-DIRECTOR

SUBJECT: CASE 4682 - Application of El Paso Natural
Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and - -
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde

Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico.

Please refer to Notice of Continuance in the
above~described case and be advised that the date for
arguments on all motions has been changed from 9 a.m. June

27, 1972 to 9 a.m. on June 29, 1972,

N Gt

A. L. PORTER, Jr
Sécretary-Directo




'BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULLE IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE
GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR THE
OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL
ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND
FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR
SUCH UNIT.

CASE NO. 4682

P e e A W N

TO ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE
BLANCO-MESAVERDE POOL.

NOTICE OF CONTINUANCE

The above-described Case 4682 came on for hearing
at 9 a.m. on May 2, 1972, before the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the
"Commission."

That the Commission, a quorum being present, and

being fully advised in the premises, continued Case 4682.

The Case to be heard at 9 a.m., Jﬁly 19, 1972, in

Morgan Hall, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New
Mexico.

The Commission further declared that motions may

PRI A A e e

be filed in the Case until June 1, 1972, and that
arguments on all motions, including those which have

already been filed, will be heard at 9 a.m. on

R A ) BACT ALY Ve SR 1t

June 27; 1972, in Morgan Hall, State Land Office Build-

] ing, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director
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GOVERNOR

BRUCE KING
O1I. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
PN ’ LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX ). ARMIJO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE : MEMBER
87501

STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

MARCH 15, 1972
MEMORANDUM

TO: ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE BLANCO-
MESAVERDFE GAS POOL

FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

SUBJECT: CASE 4682 - Application of El Paso Natural

Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde
- Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico.
The New Mexico 0il Cconservation Commission
has determined that the above-described case, set for hear-
ing before the 0il Conservation Commission at 9 o'clock
a.m. on March 22, 1972, will be continued to 9 o'clock
a.m. on May 2, 1972, Morgan Hall, State Land QOffice Build-~
ing, Santa Fe, New Mexico. This action is being taken ih

oxder to give all interested persons an opportunity to

familiarize themselves with the case.

ALP/ir

oy



NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 15, 1972

IN THE MATYER OF THE APPLICATION OF

BL PASO RATURAL GAE COMPANY FOR AN

ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTIKG A

GENERAL RULE IN TEE BLANCO-MESAVERDE

GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR THE

OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL CASE NO. 4682
ON AN BSTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND

FOR THE ASSIGHMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR

SUCH URIT.

The New Mexico 0Oil Consexvation Commission will

convene at 9:00 a.m., March 22, 1972, in Morgan Hall,

State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New Mexico, at
which time Case 4682 will be continued to May 2, 1972,

same place and time.

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION '% t‘:‘..t.,,. EIVED
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO ' 3= 9 1972

s ONIE L ION COMY.L
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IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE
GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR THE
OPTIONAL DRILLING OFf A SECOND WELL

ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND
FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR
SUCH UNIT,

CASE NO. 4682
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MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

Petitioner, Southern Union Gas Company, by its attorneys Jack M. Campbell

and Olmsted, Cohen & Bingaman enters its appearance in this matter and respectfully

moves for a continvance of this matter to a date mutually acceptable to Applicant,
Petitioner and the Commission but not less than thirty (30) days from March 22, 1972,
As its grounds for this Motion, Petitioner states:
1. It is an owner, producer and operator of properties within the horizontal

and vertical limits of the Blanco MesaVerde Gas Pool of San Juan, Rio Arriba and

Sandoval Counties, New Mexico.

2, It supplies natural gas to New Mexico consumers and has serious concerns

relative to the long~term natural gas supplies available to such consumers from this

pool with regard to this Application.

3. s correlative rights to its prorata share of gas from this pool can be .
adversely affected in this matter,
4, Whiie Applicant has been suggesting for several months that it might

file an application concerning spacing in this pool, there has been no information

- available to Petitioner or its attorneys as to the definite position of Applicant

conceming the filing, or as fo the exact nature of its proposal until the filing of
the Application in this matter. To Petitioner's knowledge there has, to date, been
no meeting of pool operators to consider this matter. There has been no action taken

to provide a basis for or to justify the expense for Petitioner's advance preparation,




5. One of the Attorneys for Petitioner became aware of this application on
Saturday, March 4, Petitioner received notice only through the official Commission
notice of hearing process.on March 6, 1972, This provides only eleven (11) working
days for preparation prior to the hearing date.

6. Applicant has called a meeting of pool operators in El Paso, Texas,
on March 14 at 2 P.M. Only Fivé (5) werking days remain between this meeting
and the hearing date, This time lapse is totally inadequate for evaluation of
Applicani's position by pooi operators and for appropriate action.

7. This matter is of great significance to Petitioner, other operafors' in
the pool, royalty owners, those respoﬁsible for mancgemvent of public lands in
the pool, and state agencies responsible for maintaining natural gas supplies to
New Mexico éonsumers at reasonable costs.

-8. -Technical and economic factors require substantial preparation for
- cross-examination and presentation of. Petitioners evidenée requires substantial
time.

9. lts attorneys cannof adequately represent Petitioner in this matter unless
additional time is allowed for preparaﬁdn.

WHEREFORE, Petitioner respectfully reéuesfs a continuance in this matter,
as stated above, and asks the Commfssion_to rule upon this matter as soon as possible

- after Applicant has had an opportunity to respond hereto. A copy of this Petition

is being delivered to attorneys for Applicant, Montgomery, Federici, Andrews,
Hannahs & Morris on the afternoon of March 9, 1972,

“ Q 4 Aa

JACK M. CAMPELL
. . ' - O f the attorneys for Southern Union Gas Co.

DATED March 9, 1972,
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RESPONSE TO MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

El Paso Natural Gas Company makes the following respcnse
to the Motion for Continuance filed herein on March 9, 1972 by
Southern Union Gas Company:

1. By its application in Case No. 4682, El Paso Natural
Gas Company is fequesting the Commission to adopt rules applica-
ble to the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool of San Juan, Rio Arriba, and
Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, to permit the drillingrgf aﬁ'i;
additional well on establiched gas proration units and to permit
the deliverabiliﬁigs of ail wells on those proration units to be
combined for_aliowéble purposes.

2. There are over 2000 wells and proraﬁion units in the
Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool in New Mexico, and assumiﬁg one-half
(or 1000) of these proration units attract a second well, the
additional production over the next 20 years is estimated to be
approximately 800 billion cubic feet of gas. The producing rate
at the end of 20 y |
withdrawal of the additional 800 billion subic feet with the
1000 infill wells than it would héve’been absent those additional

wells. The add

tional revenne which would be generated by the
additional wells is estimated to be in excess of $200 million
for the gas alone. The cost of drilling these wells would be

approximately $83 million. The additional royalty and taxes

-1~




} requirement for the 1072-19732 heatin

reduce the possibiiity of its being forced to curtailldeliveries

_the State of New Mexico who obtain a portion of their gas supply

accruing to the State of New Mexico during the next 20 years

from this program is estimated to exceed $25 million.

3. El1 Paso urgently requests that the hearing prdceed ‘as
scheduled in order that El1 Paso and others may commence the infill]
drilling program at the earliest possible date. Early commence-
ment of this program will provide gas to help meet the market
in other parts of the cpuntry served by gas produced from the
Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool. \

4, E1 Paso intends to present evidence at the hearing on
its application to prove that approval of its application will
prevent waste and'protgct correlative rights of the operators
in the pool. 1In addition, El Paso's evidence will show that
approval of its application will enable it tovsupp1y~gas to meet
the needs of consumers who are dependent upon_El Paso for their
supply of natural gas, 1lncluding Southern Union Gas Company and
other utilities who distribute natural gas to New Mexico consum-
ers. E1 Paso intends to demonstrate that anproval of its

application in this .case will alleviate gas shortages and will
of gas to Southern Union Gas Company and other distributors in

from.El Paso Natural Gas Company. E1 Péso provided 46 billion
cublc feet for New Mexico consumers during 1971.

5. AS an owner, producer and operator in the Blanco Mésa—
verde Gas Pool, long before El Péso-arrived, Southern Union Gas
Company has facts and studies readily available to it which should
enable it to brepare for the hearing of this case on March 22,
1972. E1 ?aso Natural Gas Company intends to hold a meeting of

all operators in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool on March 14, 1972,

-2~




‘denial of its Motion for Continuance, but El Paso Natural Gas

-

to which meeting Southern Union Gas Company hés been invited.
At this operators' meeting, E1 Paso intends to‘outlihe, summarlze,
and discuss 1its application, as the result of which Southern Union
Gas Company should be fully informed as to the matters that will
be presented at the hearing before the Commission on March 22,
1972. |

6. Southern Union Gas Company will not be prejudiced by

Company and other operators in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool,
together with consumers of natural gas who are dependent upon the
gés supply from the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool, will be substan-
tially prejudiced by delay in hearing and approval of the appii—.
cation.

WHEREFORE, El Paso Natural Gas Company requésts that South-
ern Union Gas Compahy‘s Motion for Continuance be denied. Infthe
evenﬁ the Commission should determine to grant the Motion for
Continuance, El Paso Natural Gas Company respectfully requests

that a new date for hearing be set at the earliest practiecable

time,

MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI, ANDREWS,

HANNAHS & MORRIS )
By ,/éidZLaah4/7;44f /Zzzzttdq_;

P.0. Box 2307 7

Santa Fe, N.M 87501

Attorneys for El Paso Natural Gas
Company. :

CERTIFICATE OF DELIVERY

I certify that I delivered a true and correct copy of the
foregoing Response to Motion for Continuance to the office of
JACK M. CAMPBELL, 237 East Palace Avenue, Santa Fe, N.M.-87501,
Attorney for Southern Union Gas Company, this 13th day of March,

S it . Mosne.
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BEFORE THE ClL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THI MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESA
VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR
THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND CASE NO. 4682
WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,
AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE

PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE

FOR SUCH UNIT.
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AND MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

Comes now, the New Mexico Public »ervice Commission

(Intervenor) and respectfully requests that the 0il Conservatibn Com-
mission allow intervention in the apc)ve-styled and numbered matter
and respectfully moves for a Continu;';nce of the matter to a date
mutually acceptable to Applicant; Southern Union Gas Company, but

not less than 30 days from March 22, 1972,

1. Intervenor is the regulatory body of the State of New

Mexico having general and exclusive jurisdiction by virtue of statute

over the rates, charges, service regulations and other matters re-
lating to the sale of nmatural gas and electricity by public utilities in

the State of New Mexico, and the sale of natural gas and electricuy

o

y any person, firm or corporation to any utility for resale in rhe
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2. Numerous natural gas and electric utilities in the State

of New Mexico depend upon El Paso Natural Gas Company (El Paso)
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for their source of supply of natural gas for distribution and for

a source of fuel to generate electricity.
3. Intervenor has a direct interest in the matter before
the Commission to the end that reasonable and proper natural gas

and electric service shall be assured to consumers in the State of

4. Intervenor does not have sufficient information at this

- time to assess its position in the matter and whether it should

N

support Applicant, El Paso Natura1 Gas Company, as a wholesale
supplier of gas to many public utilities under the jurisdiction of
Intervenor or whether to support the position of Petitioner, Southern
Union Gas Company, a public utility under the jurisdiction of Inter-
venor, or take a third position.

5. Attorney for Intervenor became aware of this Application
on March 9, 1972. ‘This does not provide sufficient time for pre-
paration prior to the hearing date. |

WHEREFORE, Intervenor respectfully prays that it be
permitted to intervene in the above proceeding; that it be accorded
all rights appropriate to its status as such Intervenor and be allowed
to take a position or not as 'the facts develbp. Intervenor furth.et
prays that the above requested continuance be allowed.

| DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this 14th day of"‘March,
1972, |
Respectfully submltt-d,A

NEW-MEXICO PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSICN

JAMES L. PARMELEE, JR., “Staff Counsel
Bataan Memorial Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501




CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that I have this day mailed a copy of the
foregoing Petition for Leave to Intervene and Motion for Continuance
to Mr. Richard Morris of Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs
&‘ Morris, attorneys for El Paso Natu;al Gas Company, Applicant,
and to Mr. Jack M. Campbell of Olmsted, Cohen & éingaman,

attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company, Petitioner.

James L. Pdrmelee, Jr., ¢~

Staff Counsel

New Mexico Public Service Commission
Bataan Memorial Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico . 87501

e A e R A8 b A, 40 i o KRR, 11
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BEFORE THF OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATL OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF EL PASO )

NATURAL CAS COMPANY FOR AN ORDER OF THIS )
COMMISSION ADOPTING A GENERAL RULE IN THE )
BLANCO MESA VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILI. PROVIDE ) CASE NO. 4682

FOR THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL ON)
AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND FOR THE )
ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR SUCH UNIT. )

> PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE

Comes now the New Mexico Hunicip#l League, Inc., anr incorporated
association sezving its member New Mexico munleipalities representi o
itself as a user of natural gas and on behalf of 1its member municipalities
who are users of natural gas and oh'behalf of residents of aeid ﬁembers
and files its petition for leave to intervene in this cause. The purpose
of thiz intervention is to analyze the effect on petitioner, its member
minicipalities and persons living within the boundaries of its member
municipalities, of El Paso‘Natural Gas application in cagse #4682, The
end result of the intervention is to assure reasonable and proper gas service
in member municipaiities.

| 1. Petitioner New Mexico Muntcipal League, hereinafter referred to as
the League, i8 an association of cities, towns aund villapges organized for the
purpose of, among other thirgs, representing‘participating municipalities in
matters which directly affect municipal government ;n’New Mex{ico and this
pétition is filed upon authority of the Board of Directors of said League duly
made and entered at a‘meetiug of said Board of Directors held on the 20th day
of May, 1270,
2, El Pasc NRatural Gas Company supplies gas to the following cities who

are members of the lLeague: ‘

City of Deming v :
City of Las Cruces ; i




The address of the New Mexico Municipal League for all purposes is
Post Office Box 846, Santa FPe, New Mexfco 87501.

3. This petition for leave to intervene is filed by the Leapuce on
behalf of the several thousand residents of the municipalities served by
the gas company which are members of the Lespue and who are also consumers .
~and rate payers of the gas company.

4, Intervenor does not have sufficient information at this time to
assegs its position in the matter and whether it should support Applicant,
El Pago Natural Gas Company, as a wholesale sﬁpplier of gas to many public
utilities under the jurisdiction of Intervenor or whether to support the
position of Petitioner, Southern Union Gas Company, a public utility under
the jurisdiction of Intervenor, or take a third position.

WHERETORE, Intervenor reSpectfuliy praye that it be permitted to
intervene in the above proceeging; that it be accorded all rights appropriate
to its status as such Interveﬁor and be allowed to take a positicn or not

as the facts develop.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this /}bé/f"{ day of (.? 4'6_”,__ , 1972,

Reapectfully submitted,

NEW MEXICO MUNICIPAL LEACUE

.m_gﬂ_lﬁkm‘[im«;f;' S /

Prank Coppler

Esqo

P.0. Box 846

Santa Pe, New Mexico




STATE OP NEW MEXICO )
) 88,
COUNTY OF SANTA PE )
Frank Coppler, whose address for all purposes {8 P.0. Box 846,
Santa Fe, New Mexico, Attorney for the New Mexico Municipal League,
Petitioner herein, states that the foregoing Petition for and on behal€

of the New Mexico Municipal League, was prepared by him on instruction

and guthority of the Board of Directors of the New Mexico Municipal

" League; that he has read the same and believes that statements contained

therein are true.

~h”7¢£f nv//%iﬁ;e/f;;%;ZV%ff7

Prank Coppler

Subscribed and sworn to before me this __ day of _ s 1972,

~——— et G e e ot i e e

Notary Public

Ny Commission expires:

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Y N’ Nt

88.
COUNTY OF SANTA FE

I, Frank Coppler, Attorney for the New Mexics Municipal League,

. do hereby certify that on Aptil 26, 1972, 1 did mail a true and correct

éopy of the foregoing petition to Mr. Richard Morris of Montgomery,
Federici, Andrews, Hannahs & Mbrrig, attorneys for El Paso Nétural Gas
Company, Applicant, and to Mr. Jack M. Campbell of Olmsted, Cohen &
Bingaman, attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company, Petitioner and Mr,

James L. Parmelee, Jr., Staff Counsel, New Mexico Public Service Commission.

T/ Prank Coppler, Eaq. ;;5

P,0. Box 846
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN

ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A

GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESA

VERDE GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR

THE OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND

WELL ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT,
- AND FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE

FOR SUCH UNIT.

Case No. 4682
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Comes now, Jack M, Campbell, one of the attorneys for Southern Union Production
- Company, Southem Union Gathering Company and Southern Union Gas Company, enters
his appearance in this matter on behalf of said companies, and for their Motion to the

Commission states:

1.  Applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, by its Response to Motion for

Continuance (Pafcgraph 4) recites that its evidence "will show that approval of its applica-

tion will enable it to supply gas to meet the needs of consumers who are dependent upon El

Paso tor their cunnly of natural gas, including Southern Union Gas Company and the other

ST TREUAY, IV g

utilities who distribute natural gas to New Mexico consumers. El Paso intends to demon-

strate that approval of its application in this case will alleviate gas shortages and will re-

LA Rl N TR T 1A

duce the possibility of its being forced to curtail deliveries of gas to Southern Union Gas |
! ‘ Company and other distributors in the State of New Mexico who obtain a portion of their l

. ‘gas supply from El Paso Natural Gas Company."

*

2.  The laws of New Mexico clearly establish jurisdictional limits to this

Commission in the discharge of its statutory duties and powers. No order may be issued by

the Commission except it stems from or is made necessary by the prevention of waste or the




protection of correlative rights. The matters referred to in Applicant's Response to
Motion for Continuance do not come within the jurisdictional limits described above.

3. To permit any evidence other than that relating to matters of preven-
tion of waste and protection of correlative rights, as defined by the Statutes of New
Mexico, is unlawful and will seriously prejudice any final order which the Commission
may, after hearing, issue in this matter.

WHEREFORE: Movants request the Commission to issue its order limiting and

~ defining the evidence which it will receive and consider in this matter and restricting

such evidence to those matters provided for by the Statutes of New Mexico.

Respectful ly. submitted,

SOUTHERN UNION PRODUCTION COMPANY
SOUTHERN UNION GATHERING COMPANY
SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY

. Campbe
e of their Attorneys |

Dated: May 30, 1972

| hereby certify that copies of this Motion
have this date been mailed to Attorneys of
record in this matter at their business

addresses.
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BEFORE THE OIL CCRSERVATION
COMMISSION Or THE STATE OF NEW MEXIC

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ADOFPTHNG A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE
GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR THE
OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL

- ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND
FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE FOR
SUCH UNIT,

CASE NO. U682

MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE

Petitioner, Aztec 0il & Gas Company hereby entergrité appearance - B
in this cause and respectfully moves for a continuance of this case to
évéété.téwge established as more particularly hereinafter set forth.

In support of this motion, Petitioner respectfully presents the following:

1, Petitioner is the owner of interests in more than 500 wells
and is the operator of 130 wells which are compléted in the Blauco
Mesaverde Gas Pool of San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New
Mexico, and the proration units assigned to each of these wells may be
affected by the Commission's actions in this case.

2. Mbst of the gas which Petitioner produces from/the Blanco
Mesaverde Gas Pool is t:ansported for sale in interstate markets and is
subject'to Federal Power Commission pricing regulations.

3. El PasoNatural Gas Company has alleged that its proposal
will prevent waste and protect the correlative rigﬁts of operators
producing gas from the Blanco Mesaverde reservoir.

4, At the present time it is.impossible for Petitioner and other
"1arge producer'd' {the term "large producer" as used herein is defined
as & producer, other than a pipeline company, which sells more than 10
billion cubic feet of gas annvally in interstate commerce) to evaluate
the effect of El Paso Natural Gas»Company's proposal upon their respective
rights for the following reasons, among others:

(a) The present Federal Power Commission guideline rate fér
gas produced from this reservoir is 13¢ per mef and all amounts received

by producers in excess of such guideline rate are collécted subject




to refund.

(b) There is now pending before the Federal Power Commission
~ & rule meking proceeding designated as Docket No. R-425 which has as its
expressed purpose the détermination of appropriate just and reasonable
area rate levels for gas to be sold in the Rocky Mountain Area (of which

the San Juan Basin is a subarea) under contracts executed prior to
October 1, 1968, which proceeding would presumebly cover substantially
8]l sales from existing Blanco Mesaverde Units. The State of New Mexico
filed & response in this Docket, which response included testimony by

a represéntaﬁiﬁe of this Commission and a recommendation for a rate of
L4o¢ per mef for San Juan Basin gas.

{(¢) El Paso Natural Gas Company has heretofore submitted to all
producers from whom it purchases gas in th§>San Juan Bésin contract
amendments which provide for a rate of 28¢ per mef for ges to‘be produced
from wells completea in the San Juan Basin on or after June 1, 1970,
which would include all infill wells contemplated in this proceeding. 1In
addition to such 28¢ per mef rate, the subject contract amendments also
include a provision for BTU adjustmeﬂ%s either upward or downward from
-a base of 1,000 BTG'S per cubic foot of gas., EL Paso Natural Gas Company
has recommended to the Federal Power Commission, by its response in
FPC Docket No.?R;hzs, ﬁhat‘this rate be established by the Commission as
the appropriate area rate level for gas sold from wells completed in the San
Juan Basin on or after Juhe'l, 1970.

(d) Several large producers have heretofore filed with the

. Federal Power Commission notices of change in.price for the purpose of
implementing the rate change as provided in their contract amendments with
El Paso Natural Gas Company. The Federal Power Commission has accepted
such rate increase applications but has suspended same for a period of
5 months, the eailiest of which suspensicn periods will terminate on
September 17, 1972.

5. Under existing Federal Power Commission regulations, large
producers operating in the San Juan Basin are subject to such uncertainties
as to price that they are unable to determine whether this proceeding will

advergely affect their correlative rights. Because of these uncertainties,

it is impossible to predict with any reasonable degree of accuracy whether
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or not the majority .. possible infill wells would result in an economic

success or failure, Inasmuch as the issue of correclative rights cannot
possibly be determined prior to the time when the Federal Power Commission
takes affirmative action in Docket No. R-425 or permits the collection

or renegotiated rates in the producers filings hereinabove referred to,
this hearing should be continued until a date which is at least 15 days
after the issuance by the Federal Power Commission of its pricing order
in its Docket WNo, R-U25 or after the date on which such renegotiated

rate increases are permitted by FPC fegulations to take effect, whichever
date is the earlier, It is essential that this hearing be conducted
after a reasonable length of time fo}l&ﬁihg'such Federal Power Commission
action for the purpose of permitting thergffected parties to calculate
and prééégéwégm;;;;mé;ggiésion the effect which any order entered in this
proceeding might have on their individual operations.

6. This motion is made for the sole and express puipose of &llowing the
necessary time for action by a Federal agency, which action will profoundly
affect Petitioner and other large producers sﬁbject to this proceeding even to .
the extent of influencing the substantive decision of whether such affected

party ‘should, (1) support Applicant in this proceeding, (2) oppose Applicant,

_/ \_.L_.g-
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take no action whatsoever., 1In the absence of such information, which

(&5

may reasonably be expected to be availsble no later than September 17, 1972,
it is impossible for such determinations to be realistically made.

Wherefore Petitioner respectfully moves that the captioned cause be
continueg until a date which is at least fifteen (15) days after the date when
the Federal Power Commission enters its pricing order in its Docket No, R¥h25
or Septemberle, 1972, whichever shall first occur. Fetitioner further requests A
that this Commission rule upon this motion at the earliest possible date in
order that all interested parties to this proceeding migﬁ£ be advised of the
Commission's action without delay. A copy of this Petition is being delivered
on this __ day of April, 1972, to Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs &
Morris, attorneys for El1 Paso Natural Gas Company.

DATED:  April 26, 1972 e, G an

Kenneth A, Swanson

-/ Clarence E. Hinkle
Attorneys for Aztec 0il & Gas Company
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I ‘ GOVERNOR

: BRUCE KING
§i O15. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
’ STATE. OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX J. ARMI?
: P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE X 1. ARML}O

87501

MEMBER

STATE GEQLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

August 17, 1972

MEMORANDUM ‘\
TO: ALL PERSONS'INTERESTED IN THE BLANCO-
MESAVERDE GAS POOL
FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR _ i
SUBJECT: CASE 4682 - Application of El Paso Natural

Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and

Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde

Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,

New Mexico. '

This is official notice that at a meeting of
the Commission on August 16, 1972, the above-described
case was continued from August 29, 1972, to December 13,

1972, The hearing will begin at 9 a.m. in Morgan Hall,

State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

/4 ' .
"~ A. L. PORTER, Jr. 7
Secretary-Director

ALP/dr




KELLAHIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
Sa'2 EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET
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\'SERVATION “COMM.
Santa Fe

OIL CO

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Director

0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico
, P. O. Box 2088
i Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

S S Re: Case No. 4682, Application of El Paso Natural
: C Gas Company for Adoption of Rules, Blanco
Mesaverds Pool.

- , Dear Mr. Porter: N

Pursuant to the provisions of Commission Rule 1208,
the undersigned enter their appearance in the
above case as attorneys for Continental 0Oil
Company.

By copy of this letter, notice is given to parties
of record in the above proceeding with a request,
that we be furnished with such pleadings, pleas

or motions as may hereafter be filed in this

case, as provided in said rule,

Yours very truly,

KELLAHIN & FOX

1 ‘ ‘/ . o~ = o ”
By (T %o~ WS )\dllaia<q
on W. Kellahin

JWK:brs

cc: Mr. Richard s. Morris
Attorney for El Paso Natural Gas Co.

: Hon, Jack M. Campbell
§ Attorney for Southern Union Gas Co.




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

June 15, 1972

5

Mr. R, B. Giles

\i} Amoco Production Company
Security Life Building
Denver, Colorado 80202
N i
‘ %E Gentlemen:
; Pleagse find enclosed copies of motions in
= | Case 4682 to be heard at 9 a.m. June 29, 1972,
P . as you requested.

- Very truly yours,

S b o2

GRORGE M. HATCH
Attorney

—=< ¢

GMH/dr

i . N !
enciosures _ l




Amoco Production Company

Security Life Building
Denver, Colorado 80202

May 24, 1972

File: VDP-251-986.511

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P, O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 T

ATTENTION: Mr. A, L. Porter,‘Jrf

Gentlemen: -

Re: Case 4682, Blanco~Mesaverde‘Gas Pool

Please refer to your memorandum dated May 16, 1972, advising
that arguments on all motions in the above described case
will now be heard at 9:00 a.m. on June 29, 1972,

Amoco Production Company, as an oﬁher and opérétor of a
numoer of wells completed in the Blanco-Mesaverde gas
pool,is an interested party in this proceedlng. We would,
therefore, appreciate being advised concernlng all motions
to be heard on June 29, 1972.

Yours very truly,
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AMERADA HESS CORPORATION

P. 0. BOX 2040
TULSA, OKLAHOMA 74102

e 11, 1972 o
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New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission

~ Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

A 1 . Paviar e
—l sy e e

Attention:  Mr_ A
Secretary-Director

Re: Case No. 4682
Blonco~Mesaverde Gas Pool
San Juan & Rio Arriba Counties

Gentlemen:
By this'letter, Amerada Hess Corporation enters its formal

appearance in the captioned case. Amerada Hess owns interest in

a number of wells in the Pool.

The purpose of making a{formal appearance in fhem

af this time is to assure receipt of any noficé 6f continuance that
may be issued for the case in the future.

. Vy‘ery trely yours,

L

Thomas W. Lynch
General Atforney

TWLedml
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'Néﬁ ﬁéiiébfdliméonéervation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: C(Case No. 4682

Gentlemen:

In the matter of the application of El Paso Natural Gas
Company for an order of the Commission adopting a general rule in the
Blanco Mesaverde gas pool that will provide for the optional drilling
of a second well on an established proration unit, and for the assign-
ment of allowable for such unit, Case No. 4682, to be heard on March
22, 1972, Pubco Petroleum‘Corporation supports the motion for contin-

~ uance filed by Southern Union Gas Company on March 9, 1972,
./——’—‘—‘\__'__w

—_—

Very truly yours,

Vice President Production

JCJ:




Mobil Oil Corporation

IR MAIL

. New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attn: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Gentlemen:

P.0.B0OX 683
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

March 15, 1972

o Fav ED
197

Ve ORI S CO“}X:

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

‘OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

FOR AN ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION
ADOPTING A GENERAL RULE IN THE
BLANCO MESAVERDE GAS POOL THAT
WILL PROVIDE FOR'THE OPTIONAL
DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL ON AN
ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND
FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLE
FOR SUCH UNIT. CASE NO. 4682

Mobil 0il Corporation, an operator in the Blanco Mesaverde Gas Pool, heraby
notifies the Commission of our support of the Southern Union Gas Company
motion for continuarice of the subject hearing to a date not Tess than 30

days from March 22, 1972.

Mobil attended the pool operators meeting, called by E1 Paso Natural Gas,
on March 14, 1972 and we feel ‘that more time is necessary to evaluate the

many questions arising from the discussions during the meeting.

The remaining

time, 5 working days, is totally inadequate for an operator to gather and
prepare the economic and technical information necessary to properly appraise

one's position.

Mobil therefore respectfully recommends that the Commission grant Southern
Union Gas Company's motion for continuance as stated in their petition of

March 9, 1972.

WBSimmonsdJdr/1dm

cc: ET1 Paso Natural Gas Company
P. 0. Box 1492
E1 Paso, Texas 79999
ATTN: A. M. Derrick

Very truly yours, e

S b I

Ira B, Stitt
Division Operations Engineer

Southern Union Gas Company
Fidelity Union Tower
Dallas, Texas 75201

ATTN: Oran L. Haseltine




May 2, 1972 - 9 a.m.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED
BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE

PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5264
. Order No. R-1670-T-2a

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS
COMPANY FOR THE AMENDMENT OF ORDER
NO. R-1670, BLANCO MESAVERDE POOL,
SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO.

NUNC PRO TUNC

BY THE COMMISSION:

It appearing to the commission that Order No. R-1670-T,
dated November 14, 1974, does not correctly state the intended
order of the Commission in one particular.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED -

(1) That Paragraph (9) on Page 2 of Order No. R-1670-T,
be and the same is hereby corrected to read in its entirety
as follows:

(9) That Section 65-3-5, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, confers jurisdiction on the Commission
over all mattere relating to the conservation of oil and
gas.

(2). That the correction set forth in this order be
entered nunc pro tunc as of November 14, 1974,

Ym0 e v B

3
November, i1°

'DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this _19th day of

7
H

pt=]
oY

STATE QF NEW MEXICO -
OIL CONS ATION COMMFSSION

4 w..—-a.—/&—‘ba—.—-—J

"I/ R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

=

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Me/ & Secretary

SEAL

jr/
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED
BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE
PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5264
Ordexr No. R-1670-T-A

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS
COMPANY FOR THE AMENDMENT OF ORDER
NO. R-1670, BLANCO MESAVERDE POOL,
SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO.

NUNC PRO TUNC

‘BY THE COMMISSTON:

PR A1) R v R ), Y

It appearing to the Commission that Order No. R-1670-T,
dated Novemrer 14, 1974, does not correctly state the intended
order of the Commission in one particular.

IT 1S THEREFORE ORDERED -

(1) That Paragraph (9) on Page 2 of Order No. R-1670-T,
be and the same is hereby corrected to read in its entirety
as follows:

(9) That Section 65-3-5, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, confers jurisdiction on the Commission
over all matters relating to the conservation of o0il and
gas.,

(2) That the correction set forth in this order be
entered nunc pro tunc as of November 14, 1974. :

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this _19th __ day of

. November, 1974.

STATE QF NEW MEXICO

;E)( J ,»ARM figs Member

ol ,
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Me/ r & Secretary

S EAL

jx/




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5264
Order No. R-~-1670-T

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS
COMPANY FOR THE AMENDMENT OF ORDER
NO. R~1670, BLANCO MESAVERDE POOL,
SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 13 and
August 14, 1974, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il
Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter refexrred
to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this 1l4th day of November, 1974, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony pre-
sented and the expibits received at said hearing, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice havihg‘been given as required
by law, the Commission has-jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof. '

(2) That the Blanco Mesaverde Pool, located in San
Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, was created by
Commission Order No. 799, dated Februarv 25, 1949.

(3) . That the Blanco Mesaverde Pool is governed by
special rules and regulations, promulgated by the Commission -
in Order No. R-1670, as amended, which provide for 320-acre
proration units and well locations in the NE/4 and SW/4 of
each governmental section, and for the assignment of allowable
to each proration unit in the pool based on the amount of
acreage in the unit and the deliverability of the unit well.
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Case No. 5264
Order No. R-1670-T

(4) That the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company,
seeks an order amending said Order No. R-1670 to permit the
optional drilling of an additional well on each 320-acre
proration unit in the Blanco Mesaverde Pool; to determine
the deliverahility of each proration unit upon which an
additional well is drilled by adding the deliverabilities of the
two wells; to permit the production of the allowable assigned
to a proration unit containing two wells from both wells in
any proportion; to consider both wells on a proration unit as
one well for purposes- of balancing underproduction ox over-
production; to report the production of each well on the unit
as well as the total unit production; and to compare the unit
production against the unit allowable for determining whether
a unit should be classified marginal or non-marginal.

(5) That the Blancc Mesaverde Pool has been developed
for approximately 20 years on 320-acre proration units.

(6) That to change the unit size now in said pool would
disturb the equities under many of the existing proration
units. '

(7) That the proration unit size in the Blanco Mesaverde
Pool should continue to be 320 acres.

(8) That Section 65-3-10, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, empowers the Commission to prevent waste
of hydrocarbons and to protect the correlative rights of
the owners of each interest in said ‘hydrocarbons.

(9) That Section 65-3-5, New Mexico Statutes Annotated,
1953 Compilation, confers jurisdiction on the Commission over
all matters relating to the conversion of oil and gas.

(10) That "waste" is defined by Section 65-3-3, New
Mexico Statutes Annotated, 1953 Compilation. .

(11) That the evidence reveals that the Blanco Mesaverde
Pool is not a homogeneous, uniform reservoir.

(12) That the producing formation of the Blanco Mesaverde
Pool is comprised of various overlapping, interconnecting,
and lenticular sands of relatively low permeability, many of
which are not being efficiently drained by existing wells in
the pool but which could be more efficiently and economically
drained and developed by the drilling of additional wells
pursuant to the rule changes proposed by the applicant. -

(13) That infill drilling will substantially increase
recoverable reserves from the Blanco Mesaverde Pool.
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Ordexr No. R-1670-T

(14) That infill drilling will result in greater ultimate
recovery of the reserves under the various proration units in
the pcol.

(15) That infill drilling in the Blanco Mesaverde Pool
will result in more efficient use of reservoir energy and
will tend to ensure greater ultimate recovery of gas from
the pool, thereby preventing waste.

(16) That if infill drilling is implemented in the Blanco
Mesaverde Pool, each operator will be afforded the opportunity
to produce, without waste, his just and equitable share of the
gas from the Pool, and his correlative rights, as defined by
Section 65-3-29, New Mexico Statutes Annotated, 1953 Compila-
tion, therefore, will not be impaired.

{17} That both wells on a proration unit should be
produced so long as it is economically feasible to do so.

(18) -That the application should be approved.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules for the Blanco Mesaverde Pool
in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, as promul-
gated by Order No. R-1670, as amended, are hereby amended
to permit the optional drllllng of a second well on each pro-
ration unit; to provide that the deliverability of a proration
unit containing two wells shall be the sum of the deliverabili-

ties of each of the wells; to provide that the unit allowable

may be produced from both of the wells in any proportion; to
consider both wells on the proration unit as one well for
purposes of balancing underproduction or overproduction; to
provide for the reporting of production from each well
individually and to require the reporting of total produc-—~
tion from the unit; and to compare the unit production against
the unit allowable in determining whether a unit should be
classified marginal or non-marginal.

(2) That Rule 2 of the Special Rules for the Blanco
Mesaverde Pool, as promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended,
is hereby amended to read in its entirety as follows:

"RULE 2 (A). The initial well drilled on a proration
unit shall be located 990 feet from the outer
boundary of either the Northeast or Southwest
quarter of the section, subject to a variation -
of 209 feet for topographic conditions. Further
tolerance shall be allowed by the Commission only
in cases of extremely rough terrain where compliance
would necessarily increase drilling costs.
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"RULE 2 (B). The second well drilled on a proration
unit shall be located in the quarter section of

the unit not containing a well, and shall be
located with respect to the unit boundaries as
described in Rule 2 {(A) above.

"The plats (Form C-102) accompanying the Application
for Permit to Drill (OCC Form C-101 or Federal

Form 9-331-C) for the second well on a proration
unit shall have outlined thereon the boundaries

of the unit and shall show the location of theé
first well on the unit as well as the proposed

new well.

"RULE 2 (C). In the event a second well is drilled
on_any_proration unit bhoth. .wells shall be produced
for so long as it is economically feasible to do
so. "

(3) That the Special Rules for the Blanco Mesavzrde
Pool as promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended, are
hereby amended- by the addition of the following Special
Rule 9:

RULE 9 (A). The product obtained by multiplying
each proration unit's acreage factor by the
calculated deliverability (expressed as MCF per .

i day) for the well(s) on the unit shall be known

: as the AD Factor for the unit. The acreage factor

1 shall be determined to the second decimal place

: by dividing the acreage within the proration unit |

: ' by 320, subject to the acreage tolerances provided

in Rule 5 (A). The AD Factor shall be computed to

the nearest whole number.

é RULLE 9 (B). The monthly allowable to be assigned
to each marginal proration unit shall be equal to
its latest available monthly production.

RULE 9 (C). The pool allowable remaining each month |
after deducting the total allowable assigned to , , l
; marginal proration units shall be allocated among

5 the non-marginal units entitled to an allowable

in the following manner:

\
\
, | |
1. Seventy-five percent (75%) of the pool |
allowable remaining to be allocated to
non-marginal units shall be allocated
among such units in the proportion that
each unit's "AD Factor" bears to the total
"AD Factor" for all non-marginal units in
the pool.
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Ordexr No. R-1670~7

2. Twenty~five percent (25%) of the pool
allowable remaining to be allocated to
non-marginal units shall be allocated
among such units in the proportion that
each unit's acreage factor bears to the
total acreage factor for all non-marginal
units in the pool.

RULE 9 (D). The current deliverability tests, taken
in accordance with the 'Gas Well Testing Procedures-
San Juan Basin, New Mexico," shall be used in
calculating allowables for the proration units

in the pool for the 12-month period beginning

April 1 of the following year.

RULE 9 (E). When calculating the allowable for

-3 proration unit containing two wells, in accordance

with Rule 9 of these rules, the deliverability of
both wells shall be added in calculating the AD
Factor and the unit allowable may be produced
from both wells.

(4) - That saidiSpecial Rules for the Blanco Mesaverde Pool

are hereby amended by the addition of the following Special
Rule 10 (C):

RULE 10 (C). The calculated deliverability at the
accordance with the provisions of the current

"Gas Well Testing Rules and Procedures - San Juan
Basin, New ngico." ’

No well shall be eligible for reclassification to
"Exempt Marginal" status unless it is located on
a marginal proration unit.

(5) That said Special Rules for the Blanco Mesaverde

Pool are hereby amended by the addition of the following
Special Rule 12:

RULE 12. The full production of gas from each
well, including drilling gas, shall be charged
against the proration unit's allowable regardless
of the disposition of the gas; provided, however,
that gas used in maintaining the producing ability
of the well shall not be charged-against the
allowable.

(6) That said Special Rules for the Blanco Mesaverde
Pool are hereby amended by the addition of the following
Special Rule 14: '
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RULE 14 (A). Undexrproduction: Any non-marginal
proration unit which has an underproduced status

as of the end of a gas proration period shall ke
allowed to carrxy such underproduction forward into
the next gas proration period and may produce such
underproduction in addition to the allowable
assigned during such succeeding period. Any
allowable carried forward into a gas proration
period and remaining unproduced at the end of

such gas proration period shall be cancelled.

RULE 14 (B). Production during any one month of
a gas proration period in excess of the allowable
assigned to a proration unit for such month shall
be applied agalnst the underproductlon carrled

PR VAR, K I D R U ST UL TSN SO —e
ints such yc&lﬁu in ucuc..;m.n.u.n.u\_., the smount of

allowable, if any, to be cancelled.

(7) That said Special Rules for the Blanco Mesaverde
Pool are hereby amended by the addition of the following
Special Rule 15:

RULE 15 (A). Overproduction: Any proraticn unit
which has an overproduced status as of the end of

a gas proratlon period shall carrxy such overproduc-
tion forward into the next gas proration period.
Said overproduction shall be made up during the
succeeding gas proration period. Any unit which

: i p has not made up the overproduction carried into a

; ' gas proratlon period by the end of said perlod

; shall not be produced until such overproduction

is made up.

RULE 15 (B). If, during any month, it is discovered

¥ that a proratlon unit is overproduced in an amount

: exceeding six times its average monthly allowable

i for the preceding twelve months (or, in the case of

{ “ a newly connected well, six tlmes itS‘averaQé monthly
: allowable for the mohths available), it shall not ’
be produced that month nor each succeeding month
until it is overproduced in an amount six times

or less its average monthly allowable, as determined
hereinabove.

RULE 15 (C). Allowable assigned to a proration unit
during any one month of a gas proration period in
excess of the production for the same month shall

be applied against the overproduction chargeable

to such unit in determining the amount of over-
production which must be made up pursuant to the
provisions of Rules 15 (A) or 15 (B) above.
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RULE 15 (D). The Secretary-Director of the
Commission shall have authority to permit a well
which is subject to shut-in, pursuant to Rules

15 (A) or 15 (B) above, to produce up to 500 MCF
of gas per month upon proper showing to the
Secretary-Director that complete shut-in would
cause undue hardship, provided however, such
permission shall be rescinded for any well
produced in excess of the monthly rate authorized
by the Secretary-Director.

RULE 15 (E). The Commission may allow overproduc-
tion to be made up at a lesser rate than permitted
under Rules 15 (A&), 15 (B), or 15 (D) above upon

a showing at public hearing that the same is
necessary to avoid material damage to the well,

: RULE 15 (F). Any allowable accruing to a proration
! 4 unit at the end of a gas proration period due to

: ' the cancellation of underage in the pool and the
redistribution thereof shall be applied against

the unit's overproduction.

; . RULE 15 (G). The Secretary-Director of the Commis-
sion shall have authority to grant a pool-wide
moratorium of up to three months on the shutting
in of gas wells in a pool during periods of high-
‘demand emergency ‘upon proper show1ng that such
emergency exists, and that a significant number
of the wells in the pool are subject .to shut-in
pursuant to the provisions of Rules 15 (A) or

15 (B) above. No moratorium beyond the afore-
mentioned three months shall be granted except
after notice and hearing.

e oA M £ A i M e 1R L

(8) That said Special Rules for the Blanco Mesaverde
Pool are hereby amended by the addition of the following
Section E:

P A W

E. CLASSIFICATION OF UNITS

= i eeeben A\

RULE 16 (A). The proration period (as defined in
Rule 13} shall be divided into four classification
periods of three months each, commencing on April 1,
July 1, October 1, and January 1. 2after the
production data is available for the last month

of each classification period, any unit which had

an underproduced status at the beginning of the
proration period shall be classified marginal

if its highest single month's production during

the classification period is less than its average
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monthly allowable during said classification
period; provided however, that the operator of
any unit so classified, or other interested
party, shall have 15 days after receipt of
notification of marginal classification in
which to submit satisfactory evidence to the
Commission that the unit is not of marginal
character and should not be so classified. |

RULE 16 (B). The Secretary—-Director may reclassify
a marginal or non-mardinal proration unit at any
time the unit's prodvction data, deliverability
data, or other evidence as to the unit's producing
ability justifies such reclassification.

~RULE -17. A provation unit which is classified as
marginal shall not be permitted to accumulate
underproduction, and any underproduction
accrued to the unit prior to its classification

as marginal shall be cancelled.

RULE 18. 1If, at the end of a proration period,
a marginal proration unit has produced more than
the total allowable for the period, assigned to
a non-marginal unit of like deliverability and
acreage, the marginal unit shall be reclassified
: non-marginal and its allowable and net status
; adjusted accordingly. (If the unit has been
‘ classified as marginal for one proration period
only, or a portion of one proration period only,
any underproduction cancelled as the result of
: such classification shall be reinstated upon
; reclassification back to non-marginal status.
All uncompensated-for overproduction accruing to
the unit while marginal shall be chargeable upon
reclassification to non-marginal.)

TRV TR——.
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: RULE 19. A proration unit containing a well which

; has been reworked or recompleted shall be classified
non-marginal as of the date of reconnection of the
well to a pipeline until such time as production
data, deliverability data, or other evidence as

to the unit's producing ability indicates that the
unit should be classified marginal.

RULE 20. All proration units not classified marginal
shall be classified non-marginal.

(9) That said Special Rules for the Blanco Mesaverde

Pool are hereby amended by the addition of the following
Special Rule 21 (A&):
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well shall be metered separately and the gas produc-
tion therefrom shall be reported to the Commission
on Form C+115 in accordance with Rule 1115 of tne
Commission's Rules and Regulations, so as to

reach the Commission on or before the 24th day

of the month next succeeding the month in which

the gas reported was produced. The operator shall
show on such report what disposition has been made
of the gas produced. The sum of the production from
both wells on the proration unit shall also be
reported for multiple-well units.

RULE 21 (A). The monthly gas production from each ‘
|

(10) That said Special Rules for the Blanco Mesaverde
Pool are hereby amended by the addition of the following
Special Rule 23:

RULE 23. PFailure to comply with the provisions
Oof this order or the rules contained herein shall

: $- £ 11 ~1 . ~3
result in the cancellation of allowable assigned

to the affected proration unit. No further allowable |

shall be assigned to the affected unit until all ;

rules and regulations are complied with. The

Secretary-Director shall notify the operator of

the unit and the purchaser, in writing, of the

date of allowable cancellation and the reason

therefor. I
|

{11) Thatcjurisdiction of this cause is retained for
the entry of such further orders as the Commission may-deem
necessary.

_ DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year
hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL COQ?ERY@?ION COMMISSTION

e s !

P I. R TRUJILLO, Chairman

ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

4" i, .

A. L. PORTER, Jr., q, er & Secretary

S EAL

dr/




MAY 16,

MEMORANDUM

TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

1972

GOVERNOR

‘ BRUCE KING
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX ). ARMIJO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, IR,
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87501

ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE BLANCO-

MESAVERDE GAS PCOL
A, L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

CASE 4682 - Application of El Paso Natural
Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde
Gas Pool, San Juan and Ric Arriba Counties,
New Mexico.

Please refer to Notice of Continuance in the

above-described case and be advised that the date for

arguments on all motions has been changed from 9 a.m. June

27, 1972 to 9 a.m. on June 29, 1972.

ALP/ir

N

Séecretary-Directo




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER CEF THIS COMMISSION ADOPTING A
GENERAL RULE IN THE BLANCO MESAVERDE
GAS POOL THAT WILL PROVIDE FOR THE
OPTIONAL DRILLING OF A SECOND WELL

ON AN ESTABLISHED PRORATION UNIT, AND
FOR THE ASSIGNMENT OF ALLOWABLYE FOR
SUCH UNIT.

CASE NO. 4682

TO ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE
BLANCO~MESAVERDE POOL.

NOTICE OF CONTINUANCE

The above-described Case 4682 came on for hearing
at 9 a.m. on May 2, 1972, before the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the
"Commission."”

That the Commission, a quorum being present, and
'being fully &advised in the premises, continued Case 4682,
The Case to be heard at 9 a.m., July 19, 1972, in
Morgan Hall, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New

Mexico.

The Commission further declared that motions may

~be filed in the Case until June 1, 1972, and that

arguments on all motions, including those which have

already been filed, will be heard at 9 a.m. on

June 27, 1972, in Morgan Hall, State Land Office Build-

ing, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director




R

GOVERNOR
. - ) BRUCE KING
OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER

ALEX ). ARMIIO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY = DIKECTOR

P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
81501

JUNE 30, 1972
MEMORANDUM

TO: ALL PERSONS INTERESTED IN THE BLANCO-

T MESAVERDE GAS POOL '

FROM: A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

SUBJECT s CASE 4682 - Application of El Paso Natural
Gas Company for amendment of the Rules and
Regulations governing the Blanco-Mesaverde

Gas Pool, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico.

This is official notice that the above-

described case has been continued from JULY 19, 1872 to

AUGUST 29, 1972. The hearing will begin at 9 a.m. in

Morgan Hali, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe, New

. C:;é;ézz:;:j: ' :

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
. S8ecretary-Director

Mexico.
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CASE 4682

"PETITION TO INTERVENE FROM THE NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENT
AGENCY - (Mr. Douglas W. Fraser)

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY (A. M. Derrick)
MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE BY SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY (Jack Campbeli)

RESPONSE TO MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE FROM EL PASO NATURAL GAS CO.
(Richard S. Morris)

'PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE AND MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE FROM THE
NEW MEXICO PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION - (James L. Parmelee, Ji.)

LETTER FROM MOBIL OIXL, CORPORATION SUPPORTING SOUTHERN UNION'S
CONTINUANCE APPLICATION (Ira B. Stitt)

LETTER FROM PUBCO SUPPORTING SOUTﬂERN UNION'S CONTINUANCE APPLICATION
(F. C. Johnson) ‘

MOTION FOR CONTINUANC:Z FROM AZTEC OIL & GAS COMPANY (Kenneth A. Swanscon
and Clarence E. Hinkle)

¥ PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE FROM NEW MEXICO MUNICIPAL LEAGUE, INC.
(Frank Coppler)

APPEARANCE - COLORADO OIL AND GAS CORPORATION, DENVER, COLORADO,
(Mr., C. E. Milligan)

APPEARANCE - MR, R. F. BAILEY, BAILEY, SIPES, WILLIAMSON & RUNYAN,
VAPPEARANCE - CONSOLIDATED OIL & GAS INC., DENVER, COLORADO, (Mr. J.VD.
Smothermon)

LETTER FROM AMERALCA HESS CORPORATION, TUNLSA, OKIAHOMA, (Thomas W. Lynch,
General Attorney)

LETTER FROM AMOCO PRODUCTION COMPANY, DENVER, COLORADC (vVinton D. Pierce)

MOTION TO LIMIT TESTIMONY - SOUTHERN UNION - JACK M. CAMPBELL

LETTER FROM MR. JASON KELLAHIN, KELLAHIN & FOX, POST OFFICE BOX 1769,
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
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* PETITION TO INTERVENE FROM THE NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENT
AGENCY - (Mr. Douglas W. Fraser)

Derrick)

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY (A. M.

MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE BY SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMFANY {Jack Campbell)
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(Frank Coppler)

£ . APPEARANCE - COLORADO OIL AND GAS CORPORATION, DENVER, COLORADO,
i (Mr. C. E. Milligan)

G .APPEARANCE - MR, R. F. BAILEY, BAILEY, SIPES, WILLIAMSON & RUNYAN,
b . Attorneys at Law, Midland, Texas

APPEARANCE - CONSOLIDATED OIL & GAS INC., DENVER, COLORADO, (Mr. J. D.
Smothermon)
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General Attorney)
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CASE 4682

PETITION TO INTERVENE FROM THE NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENT
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APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY (A. M. Derrick)
MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE BY SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY (Jack Campbell)
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(Richard S. Morris) ‘

PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE AND MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE FROM
THE NEW MEXICO PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION - (James L. Parmelee, Jr.)

LETTER FROM MOBIL OIL CORPORATION SUPPORTING SOUTHERN UNION'S
CONTINUANCE APPLICATION (Ira B. Stitt)

LETTER FROM PUBCO SUPPORTING SOUTHERN UNION'S CONTINUANCE
APPLICATION (J. C. Johnson)

MOTION FOR CONTINUANCE FROM AZTEC OIL & GAS COMPANY (Kenneth A.
Swanson and Clarence E. Hinkle)

PETITION FOR LEAVE TO INTERVENE FROM NEW MEXICO MUNICIPAL LEAGUE Inc.

(Frank Coppler)
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' CASE 4683: Application of MARK
PRODUCTION FOR CREATION OF NEW
OIL POOL & SPECIAL POOL RULES.




